

The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

Published by Authority

Established 1665

Contents

- *State/3275
 - Parliament/
- *Ecclesiastical/3275
- *Public Finance/3276
- *Transport/3276
- *Planning/3285
- *Health/3287
- *Environment/3288
- *Water/3288

Agriculture & Fisheries/

- *Energy/3290
- *Notices published today

- *Post & Telecom./3291
- *Other Notices/3291

Competition/

- *Corporate Insolvency/3292
- *Personal Insolvency/3324
- *Companies Regulation/3335

Partnerships/

Societies Regulation/

- *Personal Legal/3337
- *Government Tracker/3346

All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

State



Duchy of Cornwall

The Prince of Wales has been pleased to direct Letters Patent to be passed under the Privy Seal of His Royal Highness appointing Mr Christopher Leslie Perkins of Porloe Farm, Mylor Churchtown in the county of Cornwall, High Sheriff of Cornwall.

7 March 2003. (100.

Ecclesiastical



Marriage Acts

A Building certified for worship named NEW TESTAMENT ASSEMBLY, 20 Watson Street, Deptford, London in the registration district of Lewisham, in the London Borough of Lewisham, was, on 19 February 2003, registered for solemnising marriages therein pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949, as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958.

S Gibbons, Superintendent Registrar 26 February 2003.

(245)

A Building certified for worship named SPRINGS OF LIVING WATER CHRISTIAN CENTRE in the registration district of Amber Valley, in the Non-Metropolitan County of Derbyshire, was, on 28 February 2003, registered for solemnising marriages therein pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949, as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958.

M K Cox, Interim Superintendent Registrar 4 March 2003.

A Building certified for worship named THE MEETING ROOM, Phoenix Way, Garngoch, Penllergaer in the registration district of Swansea, in the County Borough of Swansea, was, on 3 March 2003, registered for solemnising marriages therein pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949, as amended by section 1(1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958.

E E Morgan, Superintendent Registrar

6 March 2003. (530)

Public Finance



(246)

Bank of England

An Account pursuant to the Acts 7 & 8 Vict. ch. 32, 18 & 19 Geo. 5 ch. 13 and 19 & 20 Eliz. 2 ch. 24, for the week ending on Wednesday, the 12th day of March 2003.

ISSUE DEPARTMENT

Notes Issued: In Circulation In Banking Department	£ 31,218,592,737 1,407,263	Government Debt Other Government Securities Other Securities Coin other than Gold Coin Amount of Fiduciary Issue Gold Coin and Bullion	 	 £ 13,507,602,049 17,712,397,951 — £31,220,000,000
	£31,220,000,000			£31,220,000,000
Dated the 13th day of March 2003. C P Mann, Deputy Chief Cashier				
	Banking D	DEPARTMENT		
Capital	£ 14,553,000 — 391,341,561 15,599,370,720 —	Government Securities Other Securities Notes Coin	 	 £ 1,698,509,132 14,305,290,907 1,407,263 57,979
	£16,005,265,281			£16,005,265,281
D. (. 1 . 1 . 1 . 1 CM 1 . 2002				

Dated the 13th day of March 2003. C P Mann, Deputy Chief Cashier

(1002)

Transport



Road Traffic Acts

Highways Agency

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984

THE A5117 AND A550 (WELSH ROAD) TRUNK ROADS (PROHIBITION OF RIGHT TURNS) (EXPERIMENTAL) **ORDER 2003**

The Secretary of State for Transport gives notice that he has made an Order under sections 9(1) to (3) and 10(2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, on the A5117 Trunk Road in the district of Ellesmere Port and Neston in the county of Cheshire.

The effect of the Order will be to prevent any motor vehicle from entering the northbound carriageway of the A550 (Welsh Road) by making a right turn from the westbound carriageway of the A5117.

The Order, which comes into force on 22 March 2003, will be in operation for an experimental period of up to 18 months.

The Order contains a provision under section 10(2) of the Act allowing a specified Officer to modify or suspend the operation of the Order or any provision of it if it appears to him essential in the interest of the expeditious, convenient and safe movement of traffic.

A copy of the Order, together with a plan, and a copy of the Secretary of State's statement of reasons for making this Order, may be inspected during office hours at the offices of Cheshire County Council, County Hall, Chester CH1 1SF; during opening hours at Chester Library, Northgate Street, Chester CH1 2EF; Upton Library, Wealston Lane, Upton-by-Chester, Cheshire CH2 1HB; Blacon Library, Western Avenue, Blacon, Chester CH1 5QY; Hope Farm Library, Bridge Meadow, Great Sutton, Cheshire CH66 2LE; Ellesmere Port Library, Civic Way, Ellesmere Port, Cheshire CH65 0BG; and also be seen or inspected at The Highways Agency, Operations Division (North), Room 810, Sunley Tower, Piccadilly Plaza, Manchester M1 4BE.

The Secretary of State will consider in due course whether the provisions of this Order should continue in force indefinitely. Any person desiring to object to the making of this Order for the purpose of continuing the prohibition of right turn in force indefinitely should send between Saturday 22 March 2003 and Monday 22 September 2003 a written statement of their objections and the grounds thereof to the Director's address given above quoting Ref HA 28/15/38.

The contact for any further information about this notice is Susan Morgan, telephone number 0161 930 5698.

P Mitchell, an Official of the Highways Agency (490)

Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames RICHMOND ROAD AND ADJACENT SIDE ROADS

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames on 10 March 2003, made the following Orders unders sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985:
- (a) the Kingston upon Thames (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No 2/2003) Traffic Order 2003; and
- (b) the Kingston upon Thames (Bus Stop Clearway) (Special Parking Area) (No 1) (Amendment No 4) Traffic Order 2003.
- 2. The general effect of the Orders, which will come into force on 17 March 2003, will be to:
- (a) introduce waiting restrictions, operating between 7.00 am and 7.00 pm throughout the week, and loading restrictions, operating between 7.00 am and 10.00 am and between 4.00 pm and 7.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays in:

Richmond Road, between Kings Road and the boundary of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames:

Dukes Avenue, between Richmond Road and Northweald Lane; Horsley Drive, extending 18 metres westward from Richmond Road; Kings Road, between Richmond Road and the common boundary of Nos 26 and 28 Kings Road;

Lower Ham Road, extending 38 metres westward from Richmond Road:

Lower Kings Road, extending 18 metres westward from Richmond Road, (loading restrictions will only apply on the north side);

Tudor Drive, between Richmond Road and the common boundary of Nos 2 and 2A Tudor Drive (on the south side) and the common boundary of Nos 3 and 5 (on the north side).

Waiting restrictions only will also be extended, by 18 metres, into certain side roads adjacent to the length of Richmond Road referred to above.

(b) prohibit vehicles (except buses) from stopping "at any time" at the bus stop clearways at the following locations:

Richmond Road, outside Nos 196-202; outside Fern Hill Primary School; outside Tiffin Girls School; adjacent to the Fire Station; outside Nos 149-159; outside the garage north of Albany Park Road; outside Nos 265-271 and outside Nos 2-4 Brough Close;

Kingsgate Road, opposite Walter Street.

Please note that the introduction of bus stop clearways outside Nos 42-42A and outside Nos 100-102 Richmond Road, as advertised on 12 July 2002, has been abandoned. Proposals of the revised position of clearways at these locations were advertised on 24 January 2003.

3. The Orders and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders, including plans showing their location and effect, are available for inspection until 28 April 2003 at:

The 2nd Floor Reception Area, Guildhall 2, Kingston upon Thames KT1 1EU, between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive:

Kingston Library, Fairfield Road, Kingston, during normal opening hours: and

Tudor Drive Library, Tudor Drive, Kingston, during normal opening hours.

4. Any person desiring to question the validity of either of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof, or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders, may make application for the purpose to the High Court by 28 April 2003.

C J Hamshar, Head of Highways and Transportation

14 March 2003. (498)

London Borough of Ealing

THE EALING (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

PROPOSED DOUBLE YELLOW LINE WAITING RESTRICTIONS IN HORN LANE, FRIARY ROAD, EMANUEL AVENUE AND THE DRIVE, LONDON W3

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Ealing Council propose to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.
- 2. The general effect of the Order would be:
- (a) to increase the single yellow line waiting restrictions to double yellow line waiting restrictions applying at all times in Horn Lane, North Acton, on its north-west side, between the north-eastern kerbline of the entrance to No 267 Horn Lane and a point 3 metres south-west of a point opposite the party wall of Nos 238 and 240 Horn Lane and on its south-east side, between the north-eastern kerbline of Emanuel Avenue and the southern kerbline of the access road lying at the rear of Nos 222-224 Horn Lane and Nos 1 to 9 (odd) York Road; and
- (b) to introduce double yellow line waiting restrictions applying at all times in the lengths of Friary Road, Emanuel Avenue and The Drive specified in the Schedule to this notice.
- 3. The Order, and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm Mondays to Fridays inclusive at Parkman Ltd., 22-24 Uxbridge Road, Ealing, London W5 2BP, until 6 weeks have elapsed from the date on which either the Order is made or the Council decides not to make the Order.
- 4. Further information may be obtained by telephoning Parkman, on $020\,8326\,3013$.
- 5. Any objections or other representations about the proposed Order should be sent in writing to the Council's agents, Parkman Ltd., 22-24 Uxbridge Road, Ealing, London W5 2BP, quoting Ref 1000621/263/sjc until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published. All objections must specify the grounds on which they are made.
- A Williams, Service Director (Transport and Planning Policy) (the Officer appointed for this purpose).

SCHEDULE

Friary Road, London W3, the northern arm:

- (a) the north-west side, between the south-eastern kerbline of Horn Lane and a point 51 metres north-east of that kerbline;
- (b) the south-east side, between the north-eastern kerbline of Emanuel Drive and the north-eastern kerbline of The Drive.

Emanuel Avenue, London W3, the north-east side, between the south-eastern kerbline of Friary Road, and a point 17 metres south-east of that kerbline.

The Drive, London W3, between the south-eastern kerbline of Friary Road and a point 5 metres south-east of that kerbline.

14 March 2003. (543)

London Borough of Ealing

THE EALING (EALING BROADWAY) (RESIDENTS PARKING PLACES) (NO 2) (AMENDMENT NO 1) ORDER 2003

THE EALING (FREE PARKING PLACES) (DISABLED PERSONS) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO 34) ORDER 2003

THE EALING (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO 173) ORDER 2003

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Ealing Council, on 13 March 2003, made the above-mentioned Orders under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985. 2. The general effect of the Orders would be:
- (a) to introduce parking places for the use of residents and their visitors in The Croft, Ealing;
- (b) to provide that the parking places will operate between 9.00 am and 10.00 am and between 3.00 pm and 4.00 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive:
- (c) to provide that passenger vehicles, goods carrying vehicles, motorcycles and invalid carriages, displaying a valid permit or voucher may be left in a parking place without limitation on time during the controlled hours;

- (d) to introduce a designated parking place for disabled drivers bearing the blue badge in that length of The Croft, Ealing, in its south-eastern extremity, from a point opposite the north-eastern kerbline of The Croft, extending south-westwards for a distance of 5.6 metres;
- (e) to introduce double yellow line waiting restrictions in those lengths of The Croft specified in the Schedule to this notice and single yellow line waiting restrictions operating during the controlled hours specified in paragraph 2(b) above in the remaining lengths of The Croft.
- 3. Residents Parking Permits will be available at a cost of £25 per annum
- 4. Business Visitors Vouchers can be purchased at a cost of £1 per hour and Residents Visitor Vouchers can be purchased at a cost of 40p for a period of up to 3 hours to a maximum of £1 for all day. Borough wide vouchers will be available to park in the zone for £1 per hour.
- 5. The Orders, which will come into force on 17 March 2003 and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders will be available for inspection between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at Parkman Ltd., 22-24 Uxbridge Road, Ealing, London W5 2BP, until 28 April 2003.
- 6. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that they are not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders may make application for the purpose to the High Court by 28 April 2003.
- A Williams, Service Director (Transport and Planning Policy) (the Officer appointed for this purpose).

SCHEDULE

The Croft:

- (a) the north-east side, between the south-eastern kerbline of Park Hill and a point 30 metres north-west of the rear eastern boundary of No 28A Park Hill:
- (b) the south-west side, between the south-eastern kerbline of Park Hill and a point 10 metres north-west of the south-eastern extremity of The Croft.

14 March 2003. (544

London Borough of Havering

THE HAVERING (ROMFORD BURLINGTON PARKING PLACES) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

THE HAVERING (ROMFORD ST ANDREW'S PARKING PLACES) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

THE HAVERING (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (NO 1) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

THE HAVERING (PARKING PLACES) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (NO 1) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

THE HAVERING (DISC PARKING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Havering, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above mentioned Orders under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of, and Part V of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.
- 2. The general effect of the Orders would be to:
- (a) include Astor Avenue into the Burlington Controlled Parking Zone with waiting restrictions operative between 8.00 am and 8.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays and provide Residents Parking Places on the north side, as specified in Schedule 1 to this notice;
- (b) replace Parking Meter Bays on the north-west side of Queen Street with Residents Parking Places operative "at any time" within the St Andrews Controlled Parking Zone, as specified in Schedule 2 to this notice;
- (c) shorten part of the Residents Parking Place outside St Andrews Parish Centre, St Andrews Road and provide a Disk Parking Place with a maximum parking period of 4 hours on the length specified in Schedule 3 to this notice:
- (d) convert the following Disc Parking Places from a maximum parking period of 1 hour to a maximum parking period of 4 hours:
- (i) on the west side of Cotleigh Road, alongside Verity House;
- (ii) on the south side of London Road (between Norfolk Road and Cromer Road);
- (e) provide a Disc Parking Place with a maximum parking period of 4 hours on the south side of London Road as specified in Schedule 4 to this notice;

- (f) impose waiting restrictions operative between 8.00 am and 8.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays inclusive on the south side of the Spring Gardens Industrial Estate Road as specified in Schedule 5 to this notice; (g) remove the waiting restrictions operative between 8.00 am and 8.00 pm on Mondays to Saturdays on the north side of Spring Gardens Industrial Estate Road (the existing waiting restrictions on the whole of the turning head situated at its eastern extremity will remain).
- 3. Copies of the proposed Orders, of the Orders being amended, together with the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Orders and plans showing the locations and effects of the Orders can be inspected until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders are made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Orders, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at the Building and Technical Services Reception, Whitworth Centre, Noak Hill Road, Harold Hill, Romford, Essex RM3 7YA.
- 4. Any person desiring to object to the proposed Orders or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection or representations and the grounds thereof to the Technical Services Manager at the address given in the above paragraph to arrive by 4 April 2003.

C J Dooley, Head of Law

SCHEDULE 1

Astor Avenue, the north side, between a point 10 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Burlington Avenue and a point 10 metres west of the western kerbline of Lonsdale Avenue.

SCHEDLILE 2

Queen Street, the north side, from a point 5 metres north-east of the south-western flank wall of Nos 18-24 Queen Street extending north-eastward for a distance of 62 metres.

SCHEDULE 3

St Andrews Road, the south-west side, from the common boundary of Nos 2 and 4 St Andrews Road extending south-eastward for a distance of 22 metres.

SCHEDULE 4

London Road, the south side, from a point 8 metres west of the western kerbline of The Squires extending westward for a distance of 22 metres.

SCHEDULE 5

Spring Gardens, Industrial Estate Road, the south side, from a point 40 metres east of the eastern kerbline of Spring Gardens extending eastward for a distance of 35 metres.

14 March 2003. (499)

Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTIONS) (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PARKING PLACES) (RESIDENTS' PARKING) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PARKING PLACES) (HIGH TARIFF) (PAY AND DISPLAY) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PARKING PLACES) (PAY AND DISPLAY) (BASIC TARIFF) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (FREE PARKING PLACES) (DIPLOMATIC MISSIONS) (AMENDMENT NO $\,$) ORDER

REVISION OF ON-STREET PARKING

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea propose to make the above Orders the general effect of which would be as follows:

Introduce 21 metres of At Any Time waiting restrictions in Crowthorne Road outside the vehicle crossovers to the off street parking spaces of Robinson House;

Introduce nine metres of At Any Time waiting restrictions outside No 14 Hillsleigh Road;

Provide one residents' parking space opposite No 1 Hogarth Road by converting single yellow line;

Provide two residents' parking spaces opposite No 12 Hornton Street by removing the existing kerb build-out;

Provide one residents' parking space opposite Campden House Close in Hornton Street by converting single yellow line;

Convert a pay and display bay to a diplomatic parking bay at the side of Cumberland house in Kensington Court;

Rearrange the parking layout and introduce 'At Any Time' waiting restrictions in Kensington Gate by:

- Providing two residents' spaces outside Nos 14 and 15. Providing one residents' space opposite No 14. Providing one residents' space outside No 29.

- 4. Converting two residents' parking spaces as the cul-de-sac to single yellow line.
- 5. Introducing 'At Any Time' waiting restrictions outside the vehicular entrances to Nos 15 and 16 for a distance of 9 metres and 10 metres respectively

Reduce the maximum stay on the 18 pay and display bays situated opposite Nos 266 to 300 Latimer Road from 10 hours to 4 hours;

Provide three residents' parking spaces opposite Nos 174-178 Lancaster Road by converting single yellow line;

Introduce 13 metres of At Any Time waiting restrictions in Linden Gardens outside the vehicular entrances to The Limes and No 38 Linden Gardens;

Convert a pay and display bay to a diplomatic parking bay outside No 56 Queen's Gate Terrace;

Provide a five space solo motorcycle bay opposite No 1A Queen's Gate by converting single yellow line;

Provide three residents' parking spaces outside Nos 11 to 13B Stratford Road by converting single yellow line.

Copies of the proposed Orders and of all other relevant documents (including maps illustrating the proposals) can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is published in the Traffic Section, Room 317, The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Directorate of Transportation and Highways on 020 7361 2553. Persons desiring to object to the proposed Orders should send a statement of objection and the grounds thereof, to the Directorate of Transportation and Highways, The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX, quoting Ref FEBKD within the aforementioned period of 21 days.

C Wilson, Director of Transportation and Highways 14 March 2003.

Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) **ORDER (NO 4) 2003**

(542)

INTRODUCTION OF A CONTRA-FLOW CYCLE LANE FINBOROUGH ROAD AND IFIELD ROAD

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea on 14 March 2003, made the above Order, the general effect of which will be to make permanent the provisions of the Kensington and Chelsea (Prescribed Routes) Experimental Order (No 4) 2001

This Order, by way of an experiment introduced a contra-flow cycle lane in Ifield Road and Finborough Road between Cathcart Road and Nos 120-122 Finborough Road (excluding that section subject to Red Route control), allowing cyclists to proceed in a north-westerly direction along Ifield Road and Finborough Road. The existing one-way working remains unaltered so that all other vehicles using Ifield Road and Finborough Road must proceed in a south-easterly direction.

As part of the original experimental scheme, two residents parking spaces were removed from outside Nos 72-76 Ifield Road. As a consequence of modifications to the road layout at this location, the two spaces will now be restored.

Copies of the Order, which will come into operation on 17 March 2003, and all other relevant documents can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive in the Traffic Section, Room 317, The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Directorate of Transportation and Highways on 020 7361 2655.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

C Wilson, Director of Transportation and Highways

14 March 2003. (513)

Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) **ORDER (NO 3) 2003**

INTRODUCTION OF A CONTRA-FLOW CYCLE LANE HOLLAND GARDENS

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea on 14 March 2003, made the above Order, the general effect of which will be to make permanent the provisions of the Kensington and Chelsea (Prescribed Routes) Experimental Order (No 2) 2001.

This Order, by way of an experiment introduced a contra-flow cycle lane in Holland Gardens between its junctions with Holland Road (excluding that section subject to Red Route control) and Russell Road, allowing cyclists to proceed in a north-easterly direction along Holland Gardens. The existing one-way working remains unaltered so that all other vehicles using Holland Gardens must proceed in a south-westerly direction

Copies of the Order, which will come into operation on 17 March 2003, and all other relevant documents can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive in the Traffic Section, Room 317, The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Directorate of Transportation and Highways on 020 7361 2655.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

C Wilson, Director of Transportation and Highways 14 March 2003. (512)

Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) ORDER (NO 2) 2003

INTRODUCTION OF A CONTRA-FLOW CYCLE LANE— LONGRIDGE ROAD

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea, on 14 March 2003, made the above Order, the general effect of which will be to make permanent the provisions of the Kensington and Chelsea (Prescribed Routes) Experimental Order (No 3) 2001.

This Order, by way of an experiment introduced a contra-flow cycle lane in Longridge Road between its junctions with Nevern Road and Templeton Place allowing cyclists to proceed in a north-easterly direction along Longridge Road. The existing one-way working remains unaltered so that all other vehicles using Longridge Road must proceed in a south-westerly direction.

Copies of the Order, which will come into operation on 17 March 2003, and all other relevant documents can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive in the Traffic Section, Room 317, The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Directorate of Transportation and Highways on 020-7361 2655.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

(511)

C Wilson. Director of Transportation and Highways 14 March 2003.

Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) ORDER (NO 1) 2003

THE KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA (PARKING PLACES) (MEDIUM AND INTERMEDIATE TARIFF) (PAY AND DISPLAY) (AMENDMENT NO 25) ORDER 2003

INTRODUCTION OF A CONTRA-FLOW CYCLE LANE—ELSHAM ROAD

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea, on 14 March 2003, made the above Orders, the general effect of which will be to make permanent the provisions of the Kensington and Chelsea (Prescribed Routes) Experimental Order (No 1) 2001 and the Kensington and Chelsea (Parking Places) (Medium and Intermediate Tariff) (Pay and Display) Experimental Order (No 6) 2001

These Orders, by way of an experiment introduced a contra-flow cycle lane in Elsham Road between its junctions with Lower Addison Gardens and Russell Gardens allowing cyclists to proceed in a northwesterly direction along Elsham Road. The existing one-way working remains unaltered so that all other vehicles using Elsham Road must proceed in a south-easterly direction.

In order to accommodate the introduction of the contra-flow cycle lane, two existing "pay and display" bays situated outside The Kensington Public House have been repositioned 2.5 metres north-eastwards.

Copies of the Orders, which will come into operation on 17 March 2003, and all other relevant documents can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive in the Traffic Section, Room 317, The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Directorate of Transportation and Highways on 020-7361 2655.

Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Orders were made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

C Wilson, Director of Transportation and Highways
14 March 2003. (510)

London Borough of Lambeth

JONATHAN STREET, ORSETT STREET AND VAUXHALL STREET CHANGES TO PARKING PLACES AND WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTIONS AND PROVISION OF NEW LOADING BAYS

- 1. Notice is hereby given that Lambeth Borough Council, on 13 March 2003, made the Lambeth (Kennington) (Parking Places) (No 1) Order 2003, the Lambeth (Loading Bays) (No 1) Order 2003 and the Lambeth (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No 61) Order 2003 under sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. The Orders will come into force on 17 March 2003.
- 2. The general nature and effect of Orders will be:
- (a) to provide that a parking place in Vauxhall Street which is currently only for the use of residents', business, visitors', trade and teachers' permit holders will also be for use by the pay and display method for maximum periods of 4 hours;
- (b) to shorten a certain parking place in Jonathan Street which is for the use of residents', business, visitors', trade and teachers' permit holders; (c) to shorten a certain 4 hour pay and display parking place and lengthen another in Vauxhall Street;
- (d) to provide that the charge for the use of the parking places by the pay and display method will be at the rate of 50 pence for 10 minutes (£3 per hour) for a maximum stay of 4 hours with no return to the parking place within 1 hour of leaving it;
- (e) to provide that the charges for permits will be as follows: for residents' permits for vehicles other than motorcycles—£8.75, £16.25, £27.50 and £50 for 1, 3, 6 and 12 months respectively and for motorcycles—£11, £17 and £29 for 3, 6 and 12 months respectively, for business permits and teachers' permits—£255 for 12 months, for visitors' permits—£2 per day and for trade permits—£12.50 per day for up to 4 permits purchased at any one time or £10 per day for 5 or more permits purchased at any one time;
- (f) to provide that the parking places will operate between 8.30 am and 6.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive (any such day not being Christmas Day, Good Friday or a Bank Holiday);

- (g) to introduce two loading bays in Jonathan Street which may be used between 8.30 am and 6.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive for the purpose only of loading or unloading vehicles for maximum periods of 30 minutes, with no return to the loading bay within 2 hours of leaving it; (h) to change the existing prohibitions on waiting by vehicles in certain lengths of Jonathan Street, Orsett Street and Vauxhall Street so that waiting by vehicles (including waiting for the purpose of loading or unloading a vehicle) in those lengths of streets will be prohibited at any time.
- 3. If you have any enquiries about this matter, please telephone the Council's Transport and Highways Group during normal office hours on 0207 926 2208.
- 4. Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Orders are available for inspection during normal office hours until the last day of a period of 6 weeks beginning with the date on which the Orders are made, at the offices of the Transport and Highways Group, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, Brixton, London SW9 9SP.

 5. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Orders or of any of
- their provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any Instrument made under that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders are made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

G Curran, Executive Director of Environment and Law 14 March 2003. (540)

London Borough of Newham

THE NEWHAM (PROHIBITION OF STOPPING OUTSIDE SCHOOLS) (NO 2, 1993) (AMENDMENT NO 3) ORDER 2003

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Newham on 10 March 2003, made the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.
- 2. The general effect of the Order will be to prohibit vehicles from stopping or remaining at rest in any length of street specified in the Schedule to this notice between 8.00 am and 4.00 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive during school term time.
- 3. Exemption will be provided for any person stopping or remaining at rest within any length of street referred to above:
- (a) in order to avoid an accident;
- (b) if so required by law; or
- (c) if done so with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform.
- 4. A copy of the Order, which will come into force on 17 March 2003, and of documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order are available for inspection during normal office hours until 6 weeks from the date on which the Order comes into force on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at the offices of the Director of Environment and Regeneration, 25 Nelson Street, East Ham, London E6 6EH. Copies of the Order may be obtained from this address.
- 5. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order or any of its provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any requirement of the Act or of any Instrument made under the Act has not yet been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

G Buckley, Divisional Director, Environmental Engineering (the Officer appointed for this purpose).

SCHEDULE

1. Cleves School

Arragon Road, so much as lies north-west of a point 2 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Arragon Road.

2. Grange Infant School

Suffolk Road, the west side, from a point 1 metre north of a point opposite the southern wall of No 1 Welsh Close and No 23 Suffolk Road to a point opposite the north-eastern wall of No 13 Suffolk Road.

3. Grangewood Indpendent School

Chester Road, London E7, the south-east side, from a point 13 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Katherine Road to the common boundary of Nos 12 and 14 Chester Road.

- 4. Hallsville School
- (a) Radland Road, the north-east side, from a point 3 metres north-west of a point opposite the northern wall of No 13 Radland Road to the

common boundary of Nos 9 and 11 Radland Road and Nos 16 and 17

(b) Radland Road, the north-east side, from a point opposite the northwestern wall of No 3 Radland Road and No 13 Gorse Close to a point 2 metres south-east of a point opposite the south-eastern wall of Nos 48 to 54 and 66 to 72 Radland Road.

5. Monega School

Monega Road, the south-east side, from a point opposite the northeastern wall of No 212 Monega Road to a point opposite the southwestern wall of No 214 Monega Road.

Mathews Avenue, so much as lies south-west of a point 0.6 metre northeast of a point opposite the north-eastern wall of \hat{N} 0 1 Mathews Avenue.

Stratford Road, the north-east side, from a point 5 metres north-west of the south-eastern kerbline of Maud Road to a point opposite the southeastern wall of No 129A Stafford Road.

- (a) Bow Street, the north-west and south-east side, from a point 3.5 metres south-west of a point opposite the north-eastern boundary of No 2 Bow Street to a point 9 metres north-east of a point opposite the south-westernmost wall of No 1 Bow Street.
- (b) Maryland Park, the south-west side, from a point opposite the north-western wall of No 29 Maryland Park to the north-western kerbline of Maryland Square.
- (c) Maryland Square, the north-west side, from the south-western kerbline of Maryland Park to a point 1.5 metres north-east of a point opposite the south-western wall of No 2 Maryland Square.

12 March 2003. (497)

London Borough of Richmond upon Thames THE LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION (SPECIAL PARKING AREA) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

ASHBURNHAM ROAD AND BROUGHTON AVENUE, HAM

- 1. The Council of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames propose to make an Order under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) and the Road Traffic Act 1991.
- 2. The general effect of the Order will be to introduce waiting restrictions "no waiting at any time" at the junction of Ashburnham Road with Broughton Avenue, Ham.
- 3. Copies of the draft Order, a plan showing the location and effects of the proposed restriction and a statement of reasons can be inspected at:
- (a) Ham Library, Ham Street, Ham TW10 7HR, during opening
- (b) the Civic Centre (Second Floor), 44 York Street, Twickenham, between 9.15 am and 5.00 pm on Mondays to Fridays;

for a period of 21 days from the date of this notice.

4. Persons wishing to object to or support the proposals or any part thereof should write to The Transport Planning Manager, Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham TW1 3BZ, within 21 days of the date of this notice giving the grounds of their objection.

J East, Assistant Director, Environment Planning and Review 14 March 2003.

London Borough of Richmond upon Thames THE LONDON BOROUGH OF RICHMOND UPON THAMES FREE PARKING PLACES (PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames proposes to make the above Order under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991
- 2. The principal objective of this Order is to provide for disabled persons a parking facility where a high level of parking makes reasonable means of access difficult.
- 3. The general effect of this Order will be:
- i) to provide a parking place in which only vehicles displaying a disabled person's badge may park at any time in the following locations:
- (a) outside No 88 Atbara Road, Teddington;

- (b) outside No 90 Buckingham Road, Ham;
- (c) in Charles Street, Barnes (outside the flank wall of No 27 White Hart Lane, Barnes):
- (d) outside No 106 Church Road, Teddington;
- (e) outside No 60 East Sheen Avenue, East Sheen;
- (f) outside No 11 Elm Road, East Sheen:
- (g) outside No 22 Fitzwygram Close, Hampton Hill;(h) outside "Robert Black House", Glamorgan Road, Hampton Wick;
- (i) outside No 8 Grosvenor Avenue, East Sheen;
- (j) in Hampton Court Road, East Molesey (near "Ivy Cottage", Hampton Court Road);
- (k) outside No 84 Meadlands Drive, Petersham;
- (l) outside No 45 Roslyn Avenue, Barnes;
- (m) outside Nos 3-5 Sparkes Close, Hampton; and
- (n) outside No 129 Waldegrave Road, Teddington.
- (ii) to revoke the parking places in which only vehicles displaying a disabled person's badge may park in the following locations:
- (a) outside Nos 1-2 Beverley Close, Hampton Wick;
- (b) outside No 2 Cumberland Close, St Margaret's;
- (c) outside No 18 North Worple Way, Mortlake;
- (d) outside No 19 Stanley Road, East Sheen; and
- (e) outside No 21 Stanley Road, Teddington.
- 4. Copies of the draft Order, plans showing the locations and extent of the disabled persons parking bays and the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order can be inspected at:
- (i) the Richmond Central Library, Little Green, Richmond TW9 1QL, during opening hours; and
- (ii) the Civic Centre (Second Floor), 44 York Street, Twickenham TW1 3BZ, between 9.15 am and 5.00 pm on Mondays to Fridays;

for a period of 21 days from the date of this notice.

5. Persons wishing to object to or support the proposals or any part thereof should write to The Transport Planning Manager, Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham TW1 3BZ, within 21 days of the date of this notice giving the grounds of their objection.

J East, Assistant Director, Environment Planning and Review (493)

Transport for London

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984

THE A3 AND A203 GLA ROADS (LAMBETH) (PRESCRIBED **ROUTE) TRAFFIC ORDER 2003**

- 1. Transport for London hereby gives notice that it has made the abovenamed Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 2. The A3 and A203 GLA Roads (Lambeth) (Prescribed Route) Experimental Traffic Order 2001 ("the experimental Order") was made under section 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and came into force on 25 September 2001.
- 3. Transport for London has carefully considered whether or not the provisions of the experimental Order should be continued indefinitely and has decided that they should be so continued.
- 4. Therefore, in exercise of the powers conferred on Transport for London by section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, and in accordance with regulation 23 of the Local Authorities' Traffic Orders (Procedure) (England and Wales) Regulations 1996, Transport for London has made the A3 and A203 GLA Roads (Lambeth) (Prescribed Route) Traffic Order 2002 ("the permanent Order"). This Order will come into force on 17 March 2003 and the effect of the Order will be to continue in force indefinitely the provisions of the experimental Order.
- 5. The general nature and effect of the Order will be to prevent:
- (a) vehicles, other than pedal cycles, entering the A203 from Binfield Road from proceeding otherwise than northwards into the A203 South Lambeth Road;
- (b) vehicles, other than pedal cycles, from entering the cycle gap at the junction of Binfield Road with the A203 South Lambeth Road;
- (c) pedal cycles entering the cycle gap described in paragraph 2(b) above, from proceeding otherwise than south-eastwards into the A203 Stockwell Road:
- (d) vehicles, other than buses and pedal cycles, proceeding in the A3 from turning right into Binfield Road.
- 6. The roads affected by the permanent Order are the A203 South Lambeth Road, the A3 Clapham Road and Binfield Road in the London Borough of Lambeth.
- 7. A copy of the permanent Order, a map indicating the location and effect of the Order and a copy of the experimental Order can be inspected during normal office hours at the offices of:

Transport for London, Street Management, Statutory Functions—Traffic Orders, 25 Eccleston Place, London SW1W 9NF; and Transport and Highways Group, Lambeth Borough Council, 3rd Floor, Blue Star House, 234-244 Stockwell Road, London SW9 9SP.

8. Any person desiring to question the validity of the permanent Order or of any provision contained in it on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers, or that any of the relevant requirements have not been complied with in relation to that Order, may, within 6 weeks of the date on which that Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

C Martin, Assistant Director

Street Management, Windsor House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL.

14 March 2003. (514

Transport for London

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984

THE A3 GLA ROAD (KINGSTON ROAD) (WANDSWORTH) BANNED TURN TRAFFIC ORDER 2003

- 1. Transport for London hereby gives notice that, on 13 March 2003, it made the above-named Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Order comes into force on 17 March 2003.
- 2. The general nature and effect of the Order is to prohibit any vehicle proceeding north-eastwards along The A3 GLA Road (Kingston Road) in the ahead only lane from turning left into Roehampton Lane (A306) in the London Borough of Wandsworth, once past the south-western apex of the splitter island.
- 3. The roads affected by the Order are indicated in paragraph 2.
- 4. A copy of the Order and a plan indicating the location and effect of the Order can be inspected, free of charge, during normal office hours for 6 weeks following the date on which this notice is published at the offices of:

Transport for London, Street Management, Statutory Functions—Traffic Orders, 25 Eccleston Place, London SW1W 9NF; and London Borough of Wandsworth, The Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, Wandsworth, London SW18 2PU.

5. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained in it on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers, or that any of the relevant requirements have not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High

C Martin, Assistant Director

Street Management, Windsor House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL.

14 March 2003. (515)

National Assembly for Wales

THE A483 TRUNK ROAD (GRESFORD INTERCHANGE, WREXHAM) (DE-RESTRICTION) ORDER 2003

Notice is hereby given that the Minister for Environment, acting on behalf of the National Assembly for Wales, has made an Order under section 82(2) and 83(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The effect of the Order is to de-restrict that length of the A483 Swansea to Manchester Trunk Road (hereinafter referred to as "the trunk road") at Gresford, in the county of Wrexham, which extends from a point 150 metres south of the pedestrian overbridge near Plas Action Road in a northerly direction from 1,320 metres, including the northbound and southbound on and off slip roads at Gresford Interchange.

During a period of 6 weeks from 14 March 2003, a copy of the Order together with a plan may be inspected, free of charge, during normal opening hours at the offices of Wrexham County Borough Council, Crown Buildings, Wrexham LL11 1WQ or may be obtained, free of charge, from the address below quoting Ref CZ 510-2-16-1. A copy of the Order and notice can be viewed at www.wales.gov.uk.

A copy of the Order and notice can be viewed at www.wales.gov.uk. A copy of this notice in larger print can be obtained from Roads Administration Division 3, Welsh Assembly Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff CF10 3NQ.

M D Burnell, Roads Administration Division (53)

Highways

Metropolitan Borough of Bury



HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116

PROPOSED STOPPING-UP OF PARTS OF FOOTPATHS IN THE VERNON ROAD AREA, HOLCOMBE BROOK, BURY

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 116 and Schedule 12 (Part I) of the Highways Act 1980, that the Council of the Metropolitan Borough of Bury, being the Highway Authority, intend to apply to the Magistrates' Court sitting at the Courthouse, Tenters Street, Bury, on Thursday 24 April 2003, at 10.00 am, for an Order, under section 116 of the said Act, authorising the stopping-up of lengths of footpath in the Vernon Road area, on the grounds that they are unnecessary.

The footpaths are no longer visible on the ground, and are described as follows:

Route B-C-D 135 metres Route F-G-H 252 metres Route K-N 66 metres

The footpaths are more particularly shown tinted pink on the plan which has been deposited at the Council Solicitor's Office, Town Hall, Knowsley Street, Bury, during normal office hours.

It would be helpful if any objections could be sent in writing to the Council Solicitor before the date of the hearing.

Council Solicitor

Town Hall, Bury, Lancashire BL9 0SW.

14 March 2003. (545)

Hampshire County Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116

EXTINGUISHMENT OF HIGHWAY RIGHTS

LAND AT TIMBERLAKE ROAD, BASINGSTOKE

Notice is hereby given that Hampshire County Council proposes to make application to the Magistrates' Court sitting at The Court House, London Road, Basingstoke, on Monday 14 April 2003, at 2.00 pm, for an Order, under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, extinguishing highway rights over a portion of land at Timberlake Road, Basingstoke which is surplus to highway requirements. A plan showing coloured blue the area of highway the subject of the application has been deposited at the offices of Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council, Civic Offices, London Road, Basingstoke, where it may be inspected during usual office hours. On the hearing of the application the applicant authority, any person to whom notice is required to be given under paragraph 1 of the Twelfth Schedule to the Highways Act 1980, any person who uses the highway and any other person who would be aggrieved by the making of the Order applied for, shall have the right to be heard.

J A Pattison, Head of Corporate and Legal Services The Castle, Winchester SO23 8UJ.

14 March 2003.

(546)

Highways Agency

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

THE A614 TRUNK ROAD (LONGS CORNER TO JUNCTION 37 OF THE M62) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 2003

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980, entitled The A614 Trunk Road (Longs Corner to Junction 37 of the M62) (Detrunking) Order 2003 which provides that a length of the A614 Trunk Road shall cease to be a trunk road, and shall be classified as a principal road, as from the date on which the Secretary of State notifies the East Riding of Yorkshire Council (which will become the highway authority responsible for that length) that the Order has come into force. Copies of the Order and the plan referred to in it have been deposited at the Highways Agency, Romney House, Information Point, Ground Floor, 43 Marsham Street, London SW1P 3HW; at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, 8th Floor East, City House,

New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR and East Riding of Yorkshire Council, County Hall, Beverley HU17 9BA.

Copies of the Order can be purchased through booksellers or direct from government bookshops (The Stationery Office). The A614 Trunk Road (Longs Corner to Junction 37 of the M62) (Detrunking) Order 2003 is numbered SI2003/127 and is priced £1.50.

Any person aggrieved by the Order mentioned in this notice who desires to question its validity, or the validity of any provision in it, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the Highways Act 1980, or any requirement of that Act, or of regulations made under that Act has not been complied with in relation to that Order, may apply to the High Court within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice. On such an application, the Court may suspend or quash that Order or any provision in it.

D Harvey, on behalf of the Highways Agency

14 March 2003. (485)

Highways Agency HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

THE A63 TRUNK ROAD (COUNTY BOUNDARY TO LONGS CORNER) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 2003

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980, entitled The A63 Trunk Road (County Boundary to Longs Corner) (Detrunking) Order 2003 which provides that a length of the A63 Trunk Road shall cease to be a trunk road, and shall be classified as a principal road, as from the date on which the Secretary of State notifies the East Riding of Yorkshire Council (which will become the highway authority responsible for that length) that the Order has come into force.

Copies of the Order and the plan referred to in it have been deposited at the Highways Agency, Romney House, Information Point, Ground Floor, 43 Marsham Street, London SW1P 3HW; at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, 8th Floor East, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR and East Riding of Yorkshire Council, County Hall, Beverley HU17 9BA.

Copies of the Order can be purchased through booksellers or direct from government bookshops (The Stationery Office). The A63 Trunk Road (County Boundary to Longs Corner) (Detrunking) Order 2003 is numbered \$12003/128 and is priced £1.50

numbered SI2003/128 and is priced £1.50.

Any person aggrieved by the Order mentioned in this notice who desires to question its validity, or the validity of any provision in it, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the Highways Act 1980, or any requirement of that Act, or of regulations made under that Act has not been complied with in relation to that Order.

not been complied with in relation to that Order, may apply to the High Court within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice. On such an application, the Court may suspend or quash that Order or any provision in it.

D Harvey, on behalf of the Highways Agency

14 March 2003. (484)

Highways Agency

THE A1079 TRUNK ROAD (COUNTY BOUNDARY TO DUNSWELL DRAIN) (DETRUNKING) ORDER 2003

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under sections 10 and 12 of the Highways Act 1980, entitled The A1079 Trunk Road (County Boundary to Dunswell Drain) (Detrunking) Order 2003 which provides that a length of the A1079 Trunk Road shall cease to be a trunk road, and shall be classified as a principal road, as from the date on which the Secretary of State notifies the East Riding of Yorkshire Council (which will become the highway authority responsible for that length) that the Order has come into force. Copies of the Order and the plan referred to in it have been deposited at the Highways Agency, Romney House, Information Point, Ground Floor, 43 Marsham Street, London SW1P 3HW; at the offices of the Highways Agency, Operations Division, 8th Floor East, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4UR and East Riding of Yorkshire Council, County Hall, Beverley HU17 9BA.

Copies of the Order can be purchased through booksellers or direct from government bookshops (The Stationery Office). The A1079 Trunk Road (County Boundary to Dunswell Drain) (Detrunking) Order 2003 is numbered SI2003/126 and is priced £1.50.

Any person aggrieved by the Order mentioned in this notice who desires to question its validity, or the validity of any provision in it, on the grounds that:

(a) it is not within the powers of the Highways Act 1980, or

(b) any requirement of that Act or of regulations made under that Act has not been complied with in relation to that Order,

may apply to the High Court within 6 weeks from the date of first publication of this notice. On such an application, the Court may suspend or quash that Order or any provision in it.

D Harvey, on behalf of the Highways Agency

14 March 2003. (483)

Leeds City Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116

STOPPING-UP OF UNNECESSARY SECTION OF HIGHWAY TROY ROAD (PART) MORLEY

Notice is hereby given that Leeds City Council intend to apply to the Leeds District Magistrates Court sitting at The Courthouse, Westgate, Leeds on Wednesday 16 April 2003, at 10.00 am for an Order under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising the stopping-up of the section of highway described in the Schedule hereto on the ground that it is unnecessary.

The section of highway to be stopped up is shown coloured black on the Plan deposited at the Information Centre, Civic Hall, Leeds LS1 1UR and at Morley Library, Commercial Street, Morley and may be inspected there, free of charge, during normal office hours.

Any person wishing to object to the proposal or make representations about it, may appear at the Leeds District Magistrates Court on the date aforesaid. Any person intending to appear before the Court at the hearing of the application is asked to notify Mr J Knipe, Development Section, Department of Legal Services, Civic Hall, Leeds LS1 1UR (quoting Ref A76/JAK/866913).

N Jackson, Chief Legal Officer, Civic Hall, Leeds LS1 1UR

SCHEDULE

Description of section of highway to be stopped up

An area of Troy Road, along the frontage of the un-named former mill building at the junction with Troy Hill, for a distance of 13.5 metres and of variable width, being approximately 22.5 square metres.

14 March 2003. (526)

Leeds City Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116

STOPPING-UP OF UNNECESSARY SECTIONS OF HIGHWAY—TYNWALD WALK AND ASSOCIATED FOOTPATHS, LEEDS 17

Notice is hereby given that Leeds City Council intend to apply to the Leeds District Magistrates' Court sitting at The Courthouse, Westgate, Leeds, on Wednesday 16 April 2003, at 10.00 am, for an Order, under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, authorising the stopping-up of the following sections of highway described in the Schedule hereto on the ground that they are unnecessary.

The sections of highway to be stopped up are shown by black hatching and bold black lines on the plan deposited at the Information Centre, Civic Hall, Leeds and at Moor Allerton Library, Moor Allerton Centre, Leeds and may be inspected there, free of charge, during normal office hours.

Any person wishing to object to the proposal or make representations about it, may appear at the Leeds District Magistrates' Court on the date aforesaid. Any person intending to appear before the Court at the hearing of the application is asked to notify Mr J Knipe, Development Section, Department of Legal Services, Civic Hall, Leeds LS1 1UR (quoting Ref A76/JAK/866912).

N Jackson, Chief Legal Officer Civic Hall, Leeds LS1 1UR.

SCHEDULE

Description of sections of highway to be stopped up

Tynwald Walk, Leeds 17, from its junction with Footpath No 1 in a south-westerly and then north-westerly direction for a distance of 102 metres to its junction with Footpath No 2.

Footpath No 1, from its junction with Tynwald Hill in a generally north-westerly direction for a distance of 76 metres to its junction with Tynwald Walk.

Footpath No 2, from a point at the rear of 136-138 Tynwald Drive in an easterly direction for a distance of 26 metres to its junction with Tynwald Walk.

14 March 2003. (534)

London Borough of Lambeth

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

NOTICE OF MAKING OF AN ORDER (OTHER THAN AN ACQUISITION EXTINGUISHMENT ORDER)

PUBLIC PATHS EXTINGUISHMENT ORDER

IMPORTANT—THIS COMMUNICATION AFFECTS YOUR PROPERTY

The above Order, made on 28 February 2003, under section 118 of the Highways Act 1980, will extinguish the public rights of way known as Thorncroft Street, London SW8 ("site 1"), Harrington Road, London SW8 ("site 2") and Davidson Gardens, London SW8 ("site 3") shown as red strips on the Order map,

A copy of the Order and map have been placed and may be seen, free of charge, at Lambeth Transport, Transportation and Highways Group, Blue Star House, 3rd Floor, 234-244 Stockwell Road, London SW9 9SP, from 9.30 am to 4.30 pm Monday to Friday. Copies of the Order and map may be bought there at the price of 70p per sheet.

Any representations about, or objections to, the Order may be sent in writing to Mr Vasu Turrwani, Lambeth Transport, Transportation and Highways Group, Blue Star House, 3rd Floor, 234-244 Stockwell Road, London SW9 9SP, not later than 11 April 2003. Please state the grounds on which they are made.

If no such representations or objections are duly made, of if any so made are withdrawn, the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth may confirm the Order as an unopposed Order. If the Order is sent to the Secretary of State for the Environment for confirmation any representations and objections which have not been withdrawn will be sent with the Order.

14 March 2003. (516)

Transport Acts

TRANSPORT AND WORKS ACT 1992

TRANSPORT AND WORKS (APPLICATIONS AND OBJECTIONS PROCEDURE) (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2000

LONDON UNDERGROUND (CAMDEN TOWN STATION) ORDER

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR AN ORDER

London Underground Limited, whose address to which all requests for further information and all notices or other documents required to be served upon the applicant is c/o Messrs Winckworth Sherwood, 35 Great Peter Street, Westminster, London SW1P 3LR, has applied to the First Secretary of State, under section 6 of the Transport and Works Act 1992, for the above-mentioned Order under sections 1 and 5 of that Act. The draft Order provides for the Company to make provision for a new Camden Town underground station on the Northern line in the London Borough of Camden by:

- (a) the demolition of the buildings on and adjoining the site of the existing station bounded by Camden High Street, Kentish Town Road and Buck Street and excavation to a level of the existing platforms and running tunnels;
- (b) the construction of a new ticket hall, escalators, lifts, stairs, concourses, traction sub-station and cross passages;
- (c) the provision of a temporary ticket hall, escalators and traction substation during the construction of the works;
- (d) the provision of an electricity cable beneath Buck Street;
- (e) the provision of a new pedestrian road (provisionally called Reunion Street):
- (f) the stopping-up of a portion of the footway of Buck Street;
- (g) the temporary interference with and carrying out of street works in Buck Street, Camden High Street, Camden Road, Kentish Town Road and Parkway; and
- (h) the safeguarding of certain buildings in the vicinity of the works.

In connection with the provision of the above works the draft Order also provides:

- (i) for the compulsory acquisition by the Company of land or rights in land within the site of the works including the subsoil in land or beneath Camden High Street and Kentish Town Road, the appropriation of the subsoil beneath those and other streets, the extinction or suspension of private rights of way and the payment of compensation;
- (ii) for the application of Part I of the Compulsory Purchase Act 1965 and of the Compulsory Purchase (Vesting Declarations) Act 1981; and (iii) for other matters ancillary to or in consequence of the proposals contained in the draft Order.

Any objections to, or other representations about, the proposals in the application should be sent to the First Secretary of State, Office of the Deputy Prime Minister, c/o the TWA Processing Unit, Zone 3/11, Great Minster House, 76 Marsham Street, London SW1P 4DR, on or before 30 April 2003. An objection or representation MUST:

- (i) be received by the Secretary of State on or before 30 April 2003;
- (ii) be made in writing;
- (iii) state the grounds of objection or representation;
- (iv) indicate who is making the objection or representation; and
- (v) give an address to which correspondence relating to the objection or representation may be sent.

The Secretary of State may make objections and other representations public and will copy them to the applicant for the Order.

Winckworth Sherwood, Solicitors and Parliamentary Agents, on behalf of London Underground Limited.

14 March 2003. (700)

TRANSPORT AND WORKS ACT 1992

TRANSPORT AND WORKS (APPLICATIONS AND OBJECTIONS PROCEDURE) (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2000

PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION AREAS) ACT 1990

MIDLAND METRO (BIRMINGHAM CITY CENTRE EXTENSION, ETC) ORDER

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR AN ORDER AND FOR LISTED BUILDING CONSENT

West Midlands Passenger Transport Executive (known as Centro), of Centro House, 16 Summer Lane, Birmingham B19 3SD, has applied to the First Secretary of State, under section 6 of the Transport and Works Act 1992, for the above-mentioned Order under sections 1 and 5 of that Act ("the TWA application").

The draft Order would authorise the Executive to construct, operate and maintain an extension of its light rail system known as Midland Metro in the City of Birmingham from a point near the existing St Paul's Metro stop to a terminus at Hagley Road, Edgbaston via Colmore Circus Queensway, Bull Street, Corporation Street, Stephenson Place, Stephenson Street, Pinfold Street, Victoria Square, Paradise Street, Paradise Circus Queensway and Broad Street.

The draft Order includes powers for:

the construction of the works including alteration to streets;

the temporary stopping-up of streets;

the attaching of brackets and other apparatus to buildings;

traffic regulation with respect to certain roads set out in Schedule 1 below, including the prohibition or restriction of parking, waiting or the loading or unloading of vehicles, provision as to the permitted direction of movement of vehicles, prohibition of vehicles remaining stationary, prohibition of vehicular access, and the revocation of traffic regulation orders so far as consequential on the intended proposals:

the carrying out of safeguarding works;

compulsory acquisition of land and rights in land including temporary use of land for the construction and maintenance of the works and the carrying out of accommodation works;

the extinguishment of private rights of way and the stopping-up of certain private means of access;

miscellaneous construction activities including the discharge of water and the surveying and investigation of land; and

the operation and use of the system including provision in relation to charging fares, tree preservation orders, traffic signs, trespass and obstruction, and the application to it of certain provisions of the Midland Metro Acts 1989 to 1993.

The West Midlands Passenger Transport Executive has also made applications to Birmingham City Council ("the Listed Building Applications") for listed building consent under the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990 for the affixing of overhead line equipment catenaries to the listed buildings in Birmingham set out in Schedule 2 below.

A copy of the application and the Listed Building Applications, and of all plans and other documents submitted with it, may be inspected, free of charge, at the following places and times (except bank holidays) from 14 March 2003 until 25 April 2003:

Place

Birmingham Central Library, 6th Floor, Chamberlain Square, Birmingham B3 3HQ

Birmingham City Council, Planning Department Reception (9th Floor), Alpha Tower, Suffolk Street, Queensway, Birmingham B1 1TU Centro, 4th Floor Reception, Centro House, 16 Summer Lane, Birmingham B19 3SD

Times

 $9.00~\mathrm{am}$ to $8.00~\mathrm{pm}$ on Mondays to Fridays and $9.00~\mathrm{am}$ to 5.00 pm on Saturdays, except on bank holidays 8.45 am to 5.15 pm on Mondays

to Thursdays and 8.45 am to 4.15 pm on Fridays

8.45 am to 5.15 pm on Mondays to Fridays, except on bank holidays

Copies of some of the application documents can also be viewed on Centro's website www.centro.org.uk/metrotwa.

Any objections to, or other representations about, the proposals in the application should be sent to the First Secretary of State, the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister, TWA Processing Unit, Zone 3/11, Great Minster House, 76 Marsham Street, London SW1P 4DR, on or before 25 April 2003. An objection or representation MUST:

- (i) be received by the Secretary of State on or before 25 April 2003;
- (ii) be made in writing;
- (iii) state the grounds of the objection or representation;
- (iv) indicate who is making the objection or representation; and
- (v) give an address to which correspondence relating to the objection or representation may be sent.

The Secretary of State may make objections and other representations public and will copy them to the applicant for the Order.

All requests for further information and all notices or other documents required to be served upon the applicant in connection with the application may be sent to the Metro Development Manager, West Midlands Passenger Transport Executive, Centro House, 16 Summer Lane, Birmingham B19 3SD

Winckworth Sherwood, Solicitors and Parliamentary Agents, on behalf of West Midlands Passenger Transport Executive.

Roads with respect to which traffic regulation provision is proposed In the City of Birmingham:

Bath Row Islington Row Middleway Berkeley Street Lower Temple Street

Bishopgate Street New Street

Bridge Street Paradise Circus Queensway

Broad Street Paradise Street **Bull Street** Pinfold Street Ryland Street Cherry Street Colmore Circus Queensway Sheepcote Street Corporation Street Stephenson Place Ethel Street Stephenson Street Suffolk Street Queensway Five Ways Underpass Granville Street Temple Row Hagley Road Victoria Square

Hill Street

Unnamed street (south-west side of Novotel Hotel) lying between Sheepcote Street and Broad Street

Listed buildings to which the listed building applications relate

In the City of Birmingham:

1-13 Corporation Street

Former cinema building, Ethel Street/Pinfold Street

80 New Street 84 New Street 88-91 New Street 128 New Street 45 Pinfold Street

Victoria Square House, 1 Victoria Square

14 March 2003.

47 Pinfold Street

Planning



Town and Country Planning

Chester-le-Street District Council

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ADOPT AND OF PROPOSED FURTHER MODIFICATIONS TO PROPOSALS FOR A LOCAL **PLAN**

THE CHESER-LE-STREET DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN

The Local Inquiry into these proposals has been held and the report of the Inspector Mrs Susan Holland, holding the inquiry has been considered by Chester-le-Street District Council.

Chester-le-Street District Council propose to make further modifications to these plan proposals. A list of the proposed modifications with the authority's reasons for proposing them, are available for inspection at:

The Planning Reception, Chester-le-Street District Council Offices, Civic Centre, Newcastle Road, Chester-le-Street, 8.30 am to 5.00 pm Monday to Thursday, 8.30 am to 4.30 pm on Fridays.

The Libraries at Pelton, Sacriston and Chester-le-Street (please check for opening hours).

Also available for inspection are:

Copies of the Local Plan.

The report of the Inspector who held the Inquiry and the authority's statement of reasons and decision in light of the report.

Objections to, and representations in respect of, the proposed further modifications should be sent in writing to:

The Planning Services Manager, Chester-le-Street District Council, Civic Centre, Newcastle Road, Chester-le-Street, County Durham DH3 3UT, before 5.00 pm on Tuesday 22 April 2003.

Objections and representations should specify the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they are made. They may be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the plan proposals.

Notice of Intention to Adopt Proposals

If no objections are received during the period given for making objections, Chester-le-Street District Council intend to adopt the proposals on the expiry of that period.

Government Office for the East of England **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990** STOPPING-UP OF HIGHWAYS

The Secretary of State hereby gives notice that, on the application of South Norfolk District Council he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping Up of Highway (County of Norfolk) (No 1) Order 2003", authorising the stopping-up of land at 2 Ladbrooke Close, Diss, in the county of Norfolk to enable the conversion of store and shop into 2 one-bedroom flats, to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted under Part III of the Act to South Norfolk District Council on 21 January 2003 under Ref SW07/02/2241/CU.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, from the Government Office for the East of England (Environment Group) Victory House, Vision Park, Chivers Way, Histon, Cambridge CB49ZR (quoting Ref GT/L2630/35/1/100) may be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of South Norfolk Council, Long Stratton, Norwich, Norfolk.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provisions contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act or any requirements of that Act or that any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 14 March 2003, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

Signed by the authority of the Secretary of State

BJ Young, a Principal in the Government Office for the East of England. 6 March 2003.

Government Office for the East Midlands TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of lengths of highway at Willington Grange, Willington, Derbyshire, measuring a total length of 297 metres.

The stopping-up is authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Mrs R Haywood by South Derbyshire District Council on 25 March 2002 under application No 9/2002/0003/I

Copies of the Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours at South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH and may be obtained free of charge from the Government Office for the East Midlands, Transport, The Belgrave Centre, Stanley Place, Talbot Street, Nottingham NG1 5GG (quoting Ref EMCM 505035/1/242).

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may within 6 weeks of 14 March 2003 apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

For enquiries into this matter please contact Karen McClung on 0115 971 2687.

 $W\ H\ Wiseman,$ Principal, Government Office for the East Midlands Planning & Transport.

SCHEDILLE

Change of use of highway land to garden land.

(

(488)

Government Office of the North East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act to authorise the stopping-up of an an area of Wansbeck Road South adjacent to the Shahe Tandoori Restaurant, 30 Wansbeck Road South, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to H Choudury by Newcastle City Council on 19 September 2002, under Ref 2002/1462/01/DET.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing on 14 March 2003, at the offices of Newcastle City Council, Civic Centre, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 8PD, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Secretary of State at the offices of the Department for Transport (quoting Ref GO-NE/02/5038/35/25), at the address stated below.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order within the period of 28 days commencing on 14 March 2003, by notice to the Secretary of State, quoting the above reference, at the offices of the Director Environment Group, Government Office for the North East, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD.

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it.

R Oldfield, a Higher Executive Officer in the Department for Transport SCHEDILE

The planning permission granted is for the proposed erection of new shop front at the Shahe Restaurant, 30 Wansbeck Road South, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3HQ. (537)

Government Office for the North West TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 STOPPING-UP OF A LENGTH OF SALCOMBE ROAD, HIGHER OPENSHAW, MANCHESTER

The Secretary of State for Transport gives notice that, on the application of Bernard Taylor Partnerships Ltd, he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-up of Highways (City of Manchester) (No 2) Order 2003", authorising the stopping-up of a length of Salcombe Road, Higher Openshaw, Manchester.

This stopping-up Order has been authorised only in order to enable the development to be carried out in accordance with the planning

permission granted to Mosscare Housing Ltd by Manchester City Council on 9 November 2001 under Ref 063188/FO/NORTH2/01. Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for the North West (Transport), Sunley Tower, Piccadilly Plaza, Manchester M1 4BE (quoting Ref GO/TNW 5082/35/1/112). It may also be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of Manchester City Council, Town Hall, Albert Square, Manchester.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the power of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 14 March 2003, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Garry Budsworth at the Government Office for the North West at the address stated above, by telephoning 0161 952 4110, or by e-mailing gbudsworth.gonw@go-regions.gsi.gov.uk

G Tarr, an Official in the Government Office for the North West (486)

Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping Up of Highways (County of Oxfordshire) (No 3) Order 2003", authorising the stopping up of an area of highway off Highfield Close, Thame, Oxon OX9 2AY.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, Third Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA (quoting Ref GOSE/029/001/OXON/058). It may also be inspected at all reasonable hours at the offices of South Oxfordshire District Council, Council Offices, Crowmarsh Gifford, Wallingford OX10 8NJ.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the power of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any Regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 14 March 2003, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Raymond McSweeney at the address stated above or by telephoning 01483 882415.

P Crockford, a Higher Executive Officer, Government Office for the South East. (482)

Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping up of an area of highway at Crockford Lane, Chineham, Basingstoke, Hampshire.

If the order is made, the stopping up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to Pal Properties Ltd, by Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council on 20 August 2002 under Ref BDB/50218.

Copies of the draft order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 14 March 2003 at the offices of Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council, Civic Offices, London Road, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG21 2AJ and may be obtained free of charge from the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, (quoting Ref GOSE 029/001/ HAMP/069) at the address below.

During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the making of the Order by writing to the Secretary of State, quoting Ref GOSE/029/001/HAMP/069 and addressing their objection to the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, Third Floor, Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA. In the preparation of an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection may be communicated to the applicant and other people who may be affected by it.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Raymond McSweeney at the Government Office for the South East at the address stated above or by telephoning 01483 882415. Please note that formal objections will not be valid unless made in writing.

P Crockford, a Higher Executive Officer, Government Office for the South East.

SCHEDULE

Erection of four class B1 office buildings, together with associated landscaping and car parking.

(Approximate Ordnance Survey Grid Ref SU 658 561.) (481)

Government Office for the South East TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping-up of an area of highway at The Gardens, Eastleigh, Hampshire.

If the Order is made, the stopping-up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to John Thompson & Partners by Eastleigh Borough Council on 7 August 2002, under Ref 38663/000.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 14 March 2003, at the offices of Eastleigh Borough Council, Civic Offices, Leigh Road, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO50 9YN, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East (quoting Ref GOSE/029/001/HAMP/070), at the address below. During the above-mentioned period of 28 days anyone may object to the

making of the Order by writing to the Secretary of State, quoting Ref GOSE/029/001/HAMP/070, and addressing their objection to the Head of Transport (West), Government Office for the South East, Third Floor, Bridge House, I Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4GA. In the preparation of an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection may be communicated to the applicant and other people who may be affected by it.

General enquiries relating to this notice may be made in writing to Mr Raymond McSweeney at the Government Office for the South East at the address stated above or by telephoning 01483 882415.

Please note that formal objections will not be valid unless made in writing.

P Crockford, a Higher Executive Officer, Government Office for the South East

SCHEDULE

Construction of 151 new residential units, an office and associated landscaping following the demolition of existing buildings, and removal of existing trees. (Approximate Ordnance Survey Grid Ref SU 453 189.)

(536) (536)

Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping-up of Highways (County of South Yorkshire) (Barnsley No 4) Order 2003", authorising the stopping-up of a length of Falcon Street, Barnsley.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber, Regional Planning, Transport and Environment Team, PO Box 213, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4US (quoting YHDOT B4405/35/1/25), and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council, Planning Reception, 2nd Floor, Central Offices, Kendray Street, Barnsley.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 14 March 2003, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

The Departmental contact for any queries relating to this publication is Ms C Marsh, telephone (0113) 283 6437.

P Rawsthorne, a Senior Engineer, Regional Planning, Transport and Environment Team. (487)

South Shropshire District Council

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

NOTICE OF DEPOSIT OF REVISED PROPOSALS FOR A REPLACEMENT LOCAL PLAN

SOUTH SHROPSHIRE LOCAL PLAN

South Shropshire District Council have revised proposals for the replacement of the above plan. If and when these plan proposals are adopted they will form part of the Development Plan for South Shropshire. Copies of the proposals are available for public inspection, free of charge, at:

- (a) South Shropshire District Council Offices, Stone House, Corve Street, Ludlow, Shropshire. Monday to Thursday, 8.40 am to 5.15 pm, Friday, 8.40 am to 4.30 pm.
- (b) Bishop's Castle Library, Enterprise House, Station Street, Bishop's Castle SY9 5AQ. Monday 10.00 am to 2.00 pm, Tuesday and Friday 10.00 am to 1.00 pm, 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm and 5.30 pm to 7.30 pm, Saturday 10.00 am to 1.00 pm.
- (c) Church Stretton Library, Church Street, Church Stretton, Tuesday 9.30 am to 7.30 pm, Thursday and Friday 9.30 am to 5.00 pm, Saturday 9.30 am to 4.00 pm.
- (d) Cleobury Mortimer Library, 2 Lower Street, Cleobury Mortimer. Monday 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm and 5.30 pm to 8.00 pm, Wednesday 10.00 am to 1.00 pm and 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm.
- (e) Craven Arms Library, School Road, Craven Arms. Tuesday and Friday 10.00 am to 1.00 pm and 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm, and 5.30 pm to 7.30 pm, Wednesday 10.00 am to 1.00 pm.
- (f) Ludlow Library, 7-9 Parkway, Ludlow, Shropshire. Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 9.30 am to 5.00 pm, Friday 9.30 am to 7.30 pm, Saturday 9.30 am to 4.00 pm.

Objections to and representations in respect of the revised plan should be sent, in writing, to the Head of Planning and Building Control, Environment and Development, South Shropshire District Council, Stone House, Corve Street, Ludlow, Shropshire SY8 1DG, before 4.30 pm on 25 April 2003. Objections and representations should specify the matters to which they relate and the grounds on which they are made. They may be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of the withdrawal, adoption, approval or rejection of the proposals.

Only objectors whose objections are made in writing and sent to the address specified above within the 6 week period ending on 25 April 2003, will have a right to have their objections considered at a Local Inquiry or Hearing.

Notice of Intention to Adopt Proposals

If no objections are received during the period given for making objections, South Shropshire District Council intends to adopt the proposals on the expiry of that period.

W N Jones, Director of Environment and Development March 2003.

Health



(528)

Department of Health

Secretary of State for Health
PUBLIC HEALTH (SHIPS) REGULATIONS 1979
CHARGES FOR INSPECTION OF SHIPS

The Secretary of State for Health hereby gives notice that, in accordance with Regulation 20(3) of the Public Health (Ships) Regulations 1979, the owner or master of a ship shall, as from 1 April 2003, and until further notice, pay to the port health authority, or, as the case may be, in relation to any other district as defined in Regulation 2 of those Regulations, to the Council of that district, the charges set out below for the inspection of the ship for the purpose of Regulations 18 or 19 of those Regulations (which provide for deratting ships and for the granting of Deratting Certificates and Deratting Exemption Certificates).

Scale of Charges

Ships below 1,001 gross tonnage	£42
Ships from 1,001 to 3,000 gross tonnage	£84
Ships from 3,001 to 10,000 gross tonnage	£125
Ships from 10,001 to 20,000 gross tonnage	£167
Ships from 20,001 to 50,000 gross tonnage	£208
Ships over 50,000 gross tonnage	£250
Dr J Leese, Senior Medical Officer in the Department of Health	ı
14 March 2003.	(1004)

Environment



Environmental Protection

Long Eaton Textile Services Ltd.

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2000 INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Long Eaton Textile Services Ltd. has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the Manufacture, Dyeing and Processing of textiles. The installation is located at Bye Pass Road, Chilwell, Nottingham, in the district of Broxtowe, in the county of Nottinghamshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate Long Eaton Textile Services Ltd. is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA; and

Broxtowe District Council, Environmental Health Department, Council Offices, Foster Avenue, Beeston, Nottingham NG9 1AB.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice:

The Environment Agency, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request. (535)

Water



Water Resources

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Gordon William Dale of 42 March Road, Coates, Peterborough PE7 2BW, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from Whittlesey Dyke at National Grid Ref TL 293 955, drains in the area of the Whittlesey Internal Drainage Board

between TL 303 964 and TL 305 961, TL 309 968 and TL 310 969, TL 309 968 and TL 312 969, TL 312 969 and TL 313 966, TL 310 964 and TL 311 962, TL 316 971 and TL 318 973, TL 318 973 and TL 320 969, TL 320 969 and TL 318 968, at TL 291 958, TL 304 965, TL 307 967, TL 307 970, TL 313 970, Whittlesey parish, and drains in the area of the Ransonmoor District Drainage Commissioners at Copalder Farm, Doddington parish, Cambridgeshire. The proposal is to abstract water at 68.2 cubic metres per hour, 682 cubic metres per day and up to 12,727 cubic metres between April and September each year for spray irrigation purposes. The application is to renew the licence serial number 6/33/53/S/591 which is due to expire on 30 September 2003 without change to the abstraction quantities.

A copy of the application and any map, plan or other document submitted with it may be inpsected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at 42 March Road, Coates between 15 March 2003 and 12 April 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon PE28 4NE, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

A B Dennis, on behalf of Gordon William Dale 10 March 2003. (494)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Perkins Farms of the Farm Office, 1 Church Lane, Upwood, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE26 2QF is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from Whittlesey Dyke, the River Nene Old Course and drains in the area of the March and Whittlesey Internal Drainage Board at Floods Ferry Farm and Bottom Hakes Farm, March parish, Fenland district, Cambridgeshire. The proposal is to abstract water at 68.2 cubic metres per hour, 682 cubic metres per day and up to 32,955 cubic metres between April and September each year for spray irrigation purposes. The application is to renew the licence serial number 6/33/53/S/593 which is due to expire on 30 September 2003 without change to the daily and annual abstraction quantities.

A copy of the application and any map, plan or other document submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Floods Ferry Farm, March between 15 March 2003 and 12 April 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon PE28 4NE, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

(495)

A B Dennis, on behalf of Perkins Farms
10 March 2003.

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991 AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995 SCHEDULE 10

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991, that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by World Flowers Ltd. for consent to discharge 20 cubic metres per day of treated sewage effluent from World Flowers Ltd, Lodge Farm, Hook Road, North Warnborough, Hampshire RG29 1HA, into the River Whitewater at National Grid Ref SU 7353 5243. Details of the proposal are contained in the register held by the Agency at its office in Frimley. The register is held at Swift House, Frimley Business Park, Frimley, Surrey GU16 7SQ, and may be inspected, free of charge, from 9.30 am to 4.30 pm Monday to Friday inclusive. Inquiries by telephone (01276 454300) may be made between the hours of 9.00 am and 5.00 pm Monday to Friday inclusive.

Any person who wishes to make representations or objections with respect to the application should do so, in writing, to the Regulatory Officer, Water Quality, Environment Agency, Swift House, Frimley Business Park, Camberley, Surrey GU16 5SQ, quoting application number S/WR 0843 not later than 25 April 2003.

The Environment Agency is committed to maintaining and, where possible, improving water quality. If, after full consideration of this application and any representations made by interested parties, it is decided that consent can be given, then conditions will be imposed to

ensure that the effluent receives treatment before discharge to the receiving waters so that the above aims are met.

If you wish to discuss this matter contact Maria Mansfield on 01276 454551 between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm Monday to Friday.

M Mansfield, Regulatory Water Quality Officer

14 March 2003. (522)

Environment Agency WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that T Baddiley & Sons of Carlton Forest Farm, Blyth Road, Worksop, Nottinghamshire are applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial number 3/28/75/64/G in order to extend the existing expiry date of their licence. Licence 3/28/75/64/G, which has a time limited component due to expire

Licence 3/28/75/64/G, which has a time limited component due to expire on 31 March 2004, authorises the abstraction of 2,200 cubic metres per day and 204,570 cubic metres per year from the Sherwood Sandstone at Carlton Forest, Nottinghamshire at National Grid Ref SK 6108 8101. The licence authorises abstraction between 1 April and 31 October each year for direct spray irrigation.

There is to be no increase in the quantities currently authorised by each licence

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Carlton Forest Farm, Blyth Road, Worksop, Nottinghamshire between "20 March 2003" and "20 April 2003".

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 6FT, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

 $T\ Baddiley,$ on behalf of T. Baddiley & Sons Ltd

11 March 2003. (531)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that J & J Burnett Ltd, of 15 Newland , Lincoln LN1 1XG, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from the River Greet between National Grid Ref SK 7235 5360 and SK 7375 5325 at land adjacent to Upton Mill, Mill Lane, Upton, Southwell, Nottinghamshire.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates, 72 cubic metres per hour, 720 cubic metres per day, 24,000 cubic metres per year (between 1 April and 31 September). The water will be used for the spray irrigation of agricultural crops.

A copy of the application and any maps, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at Manor Farm, Little Carlton, Newark, between 25 March 2003 and 25 April 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

M Smith, on behalf of J & J Burnett Ltd

11 March 2003. (532)

Environment Agency

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

F G WATERHOUSE & SONS 3/28/75/81/G

Take notice that F G Waterhouse & Sons, of Beechwood Farm, Ranby, Retford, Nottinghamshire, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from the underground strata (Sherwood Sandstone) at National Grid Ref SK 6525 8062 at Ranby, Nottinghamshire.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates, 2,420 cubic metres per day and 72,750 cubic metres per year between 1 April and 31 October each year. The water will be used for spray irrigation purposes. Please note that this application is to effectively renew the operations under this licence, which are due to expire on 31 October 2003. No increase in abstraction rates, volumes or period will occur under this application.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Beechwood Farm, Ranby, Retford, Nottinghamshire DN22 8HS, between 14 March 2003 and 14 April 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

On behalf of F G Waterhouse & Sons

10 March 2003. (533)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Laing Utilities Limited, of Barford Road, St Neots, Cambridgeshire, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from The River Thames at National Grid Ref SU 60858 91792, 500 metres west of Benson, Oxfordshire.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 350 cubic metres per hour, 8,000 cubic metres per day, 16,000 cubic metres (total), between 28 July 2003 and 12 September 2003.

The water will be used for hydrostatic testing of a new 900 millimetre gas pipeline between Chalgove and East Ilsley, after which it will be returned to the River.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Fullamoor Farm, Clifton, Hampden, Oxfordshire OX14 3DD, between 14 March 2003 and 14 April 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Isis House, Howbery Park, Wallingford, Oxfordshire OX10 8BD, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

M Sperrink, on behalf of Laing Utilities

6 April 2003. (539)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Cargill Plc, Knowle Hill Park, Fairmile Lane, Cobham, Surrey, is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from Brocklebank Dock, Bootle, at National Grid Ref SJ 3330 9440 and SJ 3350 9450, at Brocklebank Dock, Regent Road, Bootle, Merseyside.

The proposal is to abstract water at the following rates: 4,500 cubic metres per hour, 108,000 cubic metres per day, 39,420,000 cubic metres per year, between 1 January and 31 December each year.

The water will be used for non-evaporative cooling purposes and all water will be returned to the source of supply.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Cargill Plc, Regent Road, Bootle, Merseyside, between 13 March 2003 and 9 April 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Appleton House, 430 Birchwood Boulevard, Birchwood, Warrington WA3 7WD, before the end of the said period.

On behalf of Cargill Plc

14 March 2003. (525)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991—SCHEDULE 10 AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Schedule 10 of the above Act that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by Mr V Fell, of Amber Mill Farm, Oakerthorpe, Derbyshire, for consent to discharge up to 13 cubic metres per day of treated sewage effluent to the River Amber at National Grid Ref SK 3870 5693 from a sewage treatment plant serving a proposed development of new dwellings at Amber Mill Farm.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Team Leader, Regulatory Water Quality at the Agency's offices at Trentside, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA, during the period 14 March 2003 and 25 April 2003, quoting Ref CP/LT/83201.

A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, during normal office hours at the Agency's offices at the above address.

A B Roe, on behalf of the Environment Agency

14 March 2003. (547)

Environment Agency—South West Region

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991 SCHEDULE 10 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is given, as required by Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991, that the following application has been made to the Environment Agency, South West Region.

Mr D Chandler has applied for Consent to Discharge from Trethias Farm, Caravan Park, at Treyarnon Bay, St Merryn, Padstow. The discharge arises from the existing caravan site at Trethias Farm. At present, the effluent from the caravan site is discharged into a sepetic tank and soakaway system. It is now proposed to replace the septic tank with a sewage treatment plant which would discharge via a partial soakaway to a tributary of the stream leading to Treyarnon Bay.

Reference	e Site Name	Maximum Volume	Recieving Water	Outlet NGR
302,782	Trethias Farm Caravan Park, Treyarnon Bay, St Merryn, Padstow	42.38 cubic metres per day	Tributary of the stream leading to Treyarnon Bay	SW 8590 7358

Details of the application are contained in the Register held by the Agency in its office at Sir John Moore House, Victoria Square, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 1EB, and may be inspected, free of charge, from 9.00 am to 5.00 pm, Monday to Friday inclusive. Enquiries by telephone may be made on 01208 78301 extension 5053.

Any person who wishes to make representations or requires further details about the application should do so in writing to Water Quality Consenting Officer, Environment Agency, Sir John Moore House, Victoria Square, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 1EB, quoting the above reference number, not later than 25 April 2003. (509)

Environment Agency—South West Region

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991 SCHEDULE 10 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF A CONSENT TO DISCHARGE

Notice is given, as required by Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991, that the following application has been made to the Environment Agency, South West Region.

Wessex Water Services has applied for variation of an existing Consent to Discharge from Palmersford Sewage Treatment Works at Trickett's Cross, Ferndown, Wimborne, Dorset BH22 8XN. Ultra violet disinfection is to be installed at the works.

Reference	Site Name	Receiving	Outlet NGR
		water	

401,485 Palmersford STW River Stour SZ 1052 9714

Details of the application are contained in the Register held by the Agency in its office at Rivers House, Sunrise Business Park, Higher Shaftesbury Road, Blandford DT11 8ST, and may be inspected, free of charge, from 9.00 am to 5.00 pm, Monday to Friday inclusive. Enquiries by telephone may be made on 01392 444000 ext 2454.

Any person who wishes to make representations or requires further details about the application should do so in writing to Regional Water Quality Manager, Environment Agency South West Region, Manley House, Kestrel Way, Exeter EX2 7LQ, quoting the above reference number, not later than 25 April 2003. (508)

Energy



Gas

British Gas Connections Limited

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A GAS TRANSPORTERS' LICENCE UNDER SECTION 7 OF THE GAS ACT 1986

British Gas Connections Limited, whose registered office is situated at Millstream, Maidenhead Road, Windsor, Berkshire SL4 5GD, hereby gives notice that it has made an application to the Director General of Gas Supply for a Gas Transporter licence under section 7 of the Gas Act 1986, authorising it to convey gas through pipes to any premises situated in:

Hattonrigg Road, Bellshill, Lanarkshire O/S Ref 273 643E 660 940N Websters Factory Site, Ringwood Road, Poole, Dorset O/S Ref 404 982E 095 067N

Weeland Road, Eggborough, Goole, North Humberside O/S Ref 456 084E 423 622

Manchester Road, Altrincham, Cheshire O/S Ref 376 634E 389 546N Down Thomas Garage, Plymouth, Devon O/S Ref 250 374E 050 106N Talbot Road Phase 2, Penllergaer, Swansea O/S Ref SS 6098

High Street, Wroughton, Swindon O/S Ref 414 370E 180 454N Sovereign Harbour Area N, Eastbourne O/S Ref 564 543E 102 160N Dev off Town, Wells Springfield, Newport, Shropshire O/S Ref 374 779E 318 368N

Woodside Way, Southampton, Hampshire O/S Ref 448 406E 112 179N Wellthorne Road, Ingbirchworth, Penistone, Sheffield O/S Ref 421 805E 406 218N

Brierley Lane, Bradford, West Yorkshire O/S Ref 417 798E 429 924N Brook Street, Tring, Hertfordshire O/S Ref 492 658E 212 176N Rawreth Lane, Rayleigh, Essex O/S Ref SU 9391 NE

Woodpecker Club, Whitecross Road, Hereford O/S Ref 350 301E 240 129N

Portland Road, Cumbernauld, Glasgow O/S Ref 275 595E 675 940N 40-44 Duff Street, Edinburgh O/S Ref 323 581E 672 871N Pedmore Road, Brierley Hill, West Midlands O/S Ref 392 826E 287

Adjacent to 92 Queens Way, Maidstone, Kent O/S Ref 573 749E 155 476N

Ashchurch, Tewkesbury, Gloucestershire O/S Ref 392 510E 233 589N Tynemouth Road, North Shields, Tyne and Wear O/S Ref 436 705E 569 172N

Woburn Road Heath and Reach, Leighton Buzzards O/S Ref 492 407E 228 513N

Kiln Fields, Haslemere, Surrey O/S Ref 490 437E 133 630N North Site, Crewkerne, Somerset O/S Ref 344 061E 110 006N Felixstowe Road, Abbeywood, London O/S Ref 547 299E 179 117N Hobbs Lane, Beckley, Rye, East Sussex O/S Ref 586 228E 124 395N

Beckenham Grove, Bromley O/S Ref 539 011E 169 080N Dev at Village Farm Old Farm Lane, Lilleshall, Newport, Shropshire O/S Ref 373 179E 315 517N

Lea Grove, Bishop's Stortford, Hertfordshire O/S Ref 549 658E 222 281N

Zone X Southdowns Park, Haywards Heath, West Sussex O/S Ref 533 817E 122 897N

Dunalley Parade, Cheltenham O/S Ref 394 886E 223 170N

Site at Meadow Road, Barnsley, South Yorkshire O/S Ref 436 939E 411 248N

Margaret Terrace, Trimdon Station, County Durham O/S Ref 438 265E 536 301N

6-8 Sewell Street, London O/S Ref 540 418E 182 792N

Newton Road, Worcester, Worcesteshire O/S Ref 386 268E 255 303N New House Garage, Tenby, Dyfed O/S Ref 205 688E 203 287N Land R/O 333-337 Wimborne Road, Poole, Dorset O/S Ref 401 603E

Day off Ings Lane Salthurn by the Sea Clayeland O/S Ref 460 160E

Dev off Ings Lane, Saltburn-by-the-Sea, Cleveland O/S Ref 469 160E 520 022N

Site at Turners Farm, Holcot Road, Hannington, Northampton O/S Ref 481 095E 270 882N

Adjacent 16 Grimsby Road, Market Rasen, Lincolnshire O/S Ref 512 052E 401 453N

Down Grange Cottage, Winchester Road, Basingtstoke, Hampshire O/S Ref 460 772E 149 534N

Rayners Lane Estate, Harrow, Middlesex O/S Ref 513 558E 187 099N Rayners Lane Estate, Harrow, Middlesex O/S Ref 513 765E 186 955N Rayners Lane Estate, Harrow, Middlesex O/S Ref 513 830E 186 888N Rayners Lane Estate, Harrow, Middlesex O/S Ref 513 655E 186 932N Tomlyns 363 Rayleigh Road, Hutton, Brentwood, Essex O/S Ref 563 442E 195 168N

Dev @ Muirhead Drive, Paisley. Renfrewshire O/S Ref 243 111E 664 269N

Devonshire Buldings, Bath, Avon O/S Ref 374 696E 163 502N Town End Barn, Clifton Penrith, Cumbria OS Ref 353 649E 526 275N Pelling Street, London O/S Ref 537 125E 181 273N

Dev @ 23 Mills Road, Peterborough, Cambridgeshire O/S Ref 527 424E 296 958N

Stanier Park, Telford O/S Ref 367 761E 304 720N

R/O 530 Stanton Road, Stapenhill, Staffordshire O/S Ref 425 637E 321 898N

3 Park Villas, Roundhay, Leeds O/S Ref 432 422E 438 363N Site @ Balfour Street, London SE17 1PB O/S Ref 532 615E 178 776N 142 Bridge Street, Wye, Ashford, Kent O/S Ref 605 304E 146 694N Dev @ Rosehill Service Station, Wolverhampton Street O/S Ref 394 045E 290 329N

Plots 1-6 Chester Road, Halifax, West Yorkshire O/S REf 408 756E 426 227N

4 New House R/O The Old Vicarage, Church Lane O/S Ref 531 $803\mathrm{E}$ 401 $011\mathrm{N}$

Hatchwood Hill, Farnham Road, Odiham, Hampshire O/S Ref 474 656E 151 200N

Plots 1-4 Pandy Close, Pandy Road, Bedwas, Caerphilly O/S Ref 316 325E 189 033N

Site @ Vicarage Hill, Benfleet, Essex O/S Ref 578 103E 186 473N Cashes Green, Phase 2, Stroud, Gloucester O/S Ref S08305SW Marlborough Road, Bandury O/S Ref 445 626E 240 274N Site @ Trefeddyg, Caerphilly, Mid Glamorgan O/S Ref 320 944E 188 954N

further defined on maps available from British Gas Connections Limited, 31 The Causeway, Staines, Middlesex TW18 3BY.

S Hunter, for and on behalf of British Gas Connections Limited 7 March 2003. (496)

Post & Telecom



Post Office

Royal Mail Group plc

ROYAL MAIL GROUP PLC SCHEME OP 1/2003

(This Note is not part of the Scheme)

Note. The Scheme which follows this Note is made under section 89 of the Postal Services Act 2000 and amends the Successor Postal Services Company Overseas Parcel Post Scheme 2001. The Scheme, which comes into force on 17 March 2003, revises certain postal charges.

ROYAL MAIL GROUP PLC OVERSEAS PARCEL POST (AMENDMENT NO 5) SCHEME 2003

Royal Mail Group plc^(a) by virtue of the powers conferred upon it by section 89 of the Postal Services Act 2000^(b) and of all other powers enabling it in this behalf, hereby makes the following Scheme:

Commencement and citation

1. (1) This Scheme shall come into operation on 17 March 2003 and may be cited as the Royal Mail Group plc Overseas Parcel Post (Amendment No 5) Scheme 2003.

(2) This Scheme shall be read as one with the Successor Postal Services Company Overseas Parcel Post Scheme 2001^(c) (hereinafter called "the Scheme"), as amended by the Consignia plc Overseas Parcel Post (Amendment No 1) Scheme 2001^(d), the Consignia plc Overseas Parcel Post (Amendment No 2) Scheme 2001^(e), the Consignia plc Overseas Parcel Post (Amendment No 3) Scheme 2002^(f) and the Consignia plc Overseas Parcel Post (Amendment No 4) Scheme 2002^(g).

Fees for customs clearance

2. In paragraph 9 of the Scheme (Fees for customs clearance), for the figure "£7.25" there shall be substituted "£7.75".

Signed by Leigh Brannon, for and on behalf of Royal Mail Group plc

- (a) Royal Mail Group plc (a Company registered in England and Wales under No 4138203) is a universal service provider as defined in section 4(3)(a) of the Postal Services Act 2000.
- (b) 2000 c 26.

(c) The Post Office Overseas Parcel Post Scheme 1982 was amended, renamed the Successor Postal Services Company Overseas Parcel Post Scheme 2001 and treated as made under section 89 of the Postal Services Act 2000 by article 41 of the Post Services Act 2000 (Commencement No 4 and Transitional and Saving Provisions) Order 2001 (2001/1148 (C37)). Royal Mail Group plc is the successor postal services Company referred to in article 41(1) of that Order. Its name was changed from Consignia plc on 4 November 2002.

(d) London Gazette 29 June 2001, Issue No 56259.

(e) London Gazette 6 July 2001, Issue No 56266.

(f) London Gazette 21 December 2001, Issue No 56424.

(g) London Gazette 22 March 2002, Issue No 56516.

11 March 2003.

Telecommunications

Ofte

NOTIFICATION OF PROPOSALS FOR THE DESIGNATION OF UNIVERSAL SERVICE PROVIDERS

In accordance with the Electronic Communications (Universal Service) Regulations 2003 (SI 2003 No 33), the Director General of Telecommunications has made a notification which:

names the persons whom he proposes to designate as providers of universal service in the United Kingdom;

sets out the conditions that he proposes to impose upon designated providers; and

invites expressions of interest from any other person who wishes to be designated as a universal service provider instead of the person or persons proposed.

The notification and an explanatory consultation paper are available at www.oftel.gov.uk/publications/eu_directives/2003/uso0303.htm or from the Research and Information Unit, 50 Ludgate Hill, London EC4M 7JJ. The deadline for expressions of interest or any other representations about the proposals set out in the notification is 2 May 2003; contact details are provided in the consultation paper. (501)

Other Notices



(1005)

DEPARTMENT OF ENTERPRISE, TRADE AND INVESTMENT THE ENERGY (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 2003 (S.I. NO 2003/419 (N.I.6))

Notice is hereby given that in exercise of the power conferred on Her by paragraph 1(1) of the Schedule to the Northern Ireland Act 2000 (c.1), Her Majesty has made the Energy (Northern Ireland) Order 2003. The Energy Order addresses priority energy issues in Northern Ireland. It strengthens the current energy regulatory and consumer representation arrangements by creating a new Northern Ireland Authority for Energy Regulation and a new energy group within the General Consumer Council for Northern Ireland. Both the Authority and the Council are given enhanced functions and powers to enable them to fulfil their new roles. The Order facilitates the extension of the existing gas transmission network by enabling gas conveyance charges to be equalised through a process called "postalisation". It makes important changes to the existing electricity and gas licensing arrangements. The Order also enables the imposition of a "renewables obligation" on Northern Ireland electricity suppliers to require them to supply a specified proportion of their electricity from renewable sources.

Copies of the Order may be purchased from the Stationery Office Bookshop.

Department of Enterprise, Trade and Investment, Energy Division, Netherleigh, Massey Avenue, Belfast BT4 2JP. (1006)

VEHICLE INSPECTORATE

THE GOODS VEHICLES (ENFORCEMENT POWERS) REGULATIONS 2001 (S.I 2001/3981)

Notice is given that at 09.00 hours on Tuesday 11 March 2003, at A340 Pamber Green, Hampshire the Vehicle Inspectorate Executive Agency, by virtue of powers under regulation 3 of the Goods Vehicles (Enforcement Powers) Regulations 2001 (the "2001 Regulations") detained the following vehicles:

Registration Numbers G577 SGH Make: J7 IVECO-FORD, G106 EDY Make: C5 LEYLAND Type: 005 ROADRUNNER and F114 MVX Make: J7 IVECO-FORD

At the time the vehicles were detained G577 SGH bore no livery, G106 EDY bore the livery of Lovegrove Civils and F114 MVX bore the livery of Groundworks and Civil Engineering and were carrying various items of maintenance equipment including roadsigns, draw cord, tarpaulin, tarmac, sand, tools and aggregate. Any person having a claim to the vehicles is required to establish their claim in writing on or before 1 April 2003 by sending it by post to the Vehicle Inspectorate, RTE, Southampton GVTS, Hillson Road, Bottings Trading Estate, Botley, Southampton, Hampshire SO30 2DY, (regulations 9, 10 and 22 of the 2001 Regulations. If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has establised that he is entitled to the return of the vehicle, the Vehicle Inspectorate shall be entitled to dispose of it as it thinks fit (regulations 14 and 15 of the 2001 Regulations).

Any person having a claim to the contents of the above vehicle or any part thereof is also required to establish their claim in writing on or before 1 April 2003, by sending it by post to the address given above. If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the contents, the Vehicle Inspectorate shall dispose of them as it thinks fit (regulations 16 and 17 of the 2001 Regulations).

In the Kingston upon Thames County Court No 72 of 2002

VIOLET HELEN CARROLL

In the Kingston upon Thames County Court No 73 of 2002

GEORGE OVERTON CARROLL

Supervisors Name and Address: David Butler, Nunn Hayward, Rycote House, 30-38 Cambridge Street, Aylesbury HP20 1RS.

Office Holder Number: 8695.
Date of Appointment: 14 February 2003.

By whom Appointed: Kingston upon Thames County Court by Order dated 14 February 2003 replacing Robert Day who has resigned from the practice of Nunn Hayward. In accordance with Regulation 25 Insolvency Regulations 1994, any Creditor can require Robert Day to account for his stewardship of the estate by providing a summary of his receipts and payments. Any Creditor can apply to the Court within 28 days from today for an Order to vary or discharge the Order, although such an application should only be made if there is good ground for it. Unless there are good reasons to the contrary, the costs of the outgoing office holder in complying with a request of a Creditor shall be an expense of the Insolvency Proceedings.

D Butler, Supervisor

4 March 2003. (170)

A Company Law Supplement to The London Gazette detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and details may be obtained from the office of The London Gazette at the address given on the back page.

Corporate Insolvency



Administration

Administration Orders

ABBEY COMPUTER FORMS LIMITED

(Reg No 01339806)

Nature of Business: Printing.

Trade Classification: 2222

Administration Order made: 5 March 2003.

Geoffrey Paul Rowley and Simon Peter Bower (Office Holder Nos 8919 and 8338), Joint Administrators.

FRAMETECH (BRISTOL) LIMITED

(Reg No 03867609)

Nature of Business: Retail Supplier and Fitter of Glazing Products.

Trade Classification: 22

Administration Order made: 28 February 2003.

Julie Anne Heggarty and Neil Francis Hickling (Office Holder Nos 8835 and 5449) both of Smith & Williamson Ltd, Old Library Chambers, 21 Chipper Lane, Salisbury SP1 1BG, Joint Administrators.

In the High Court of Justice No 998 of 2003

HENRY CHARLES LIMITED

(Reg No 03144965)

Registered Office: Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7 3SA.

Nature of Business: Estate Agents.

Trade Classification: 7031. Administration Order made: 7 March 2003.

Office Holder No: 9188.

F Connor, Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7

3SA, Administrator.

In the Kingston County Court No 9

SEE FOR MILES RECORDS LIMITED

(Reg No 952612)

Registered Office: Suite 508, Daisyfield Bus Centre, Appleby Street, Blackburn BB1 3BL.

Nature of Business: Artistic and Literary Creation.

Administraton Order made: 6 March 2003.

S P J White, (Office Holder No. 6783) of White & Co, Suite 508, Daisyfield Business Centre, Appleby Street, Blackburn, Lancashire BB1 3BL, Administrator.

Receivership

Appointment of Administrative Receivers

H. P PACKAGING LIMITED

(Reg No 03054914)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Other Plastic Products.

Trade Classification: 7415 and 9500.

Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003

Name of Person Appointing: Bank of Scotland.

Administrative Receivers Names: Michael Horrocks, Russell Stewart

Cash, Robert Jonathan Hunt.

Administrative Receivers Office Holder Nos: 8026, 8783 and 8597

Administrative Receivers Addresses: PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, 101 Barbirolli Square, Lower Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3PW.

HOLLAND & PICKERING LIMITED

(Reg No 01450571)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Other Plastic Products.

Trade Classification: 2524.

Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003.

Name of Person Appointing: Bank of Scotland.

Administrative Receivers Names: Michael Horrocks, Russell Stewart

Cash, Robert Jonathan Hunt

Administrative Receivers Office Holder Nos: 8026, 8783 and 8597. Administrative Receivers Addresses: PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, 101 Barbirolli Square, Lower Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3PW.

INITIAL PACKAGING LIMITED (Reg No 01709916)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Other Plastic Products. Trade Classification: 2524.

Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003.

Name of Person Appointing: Bank of Scotland.

Administrative Receivers Names: Michael Horrocks, Russell Stewart

Cash, Robert Jonathan Hunt,

Administrative Receivers Office Holder Nos: 8026, 8783 and 8597 Administrative Receivers Addresses: PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, 101 Barbirolli Square, Lower Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3PW.

(332)

MOPACK SYSTEMS LIMITED (Reg No: NI013915)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Other Plastic Products.

Trade Classification: 2524.

Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003.

Name of Person Appointing: Bank of Scotland.
Administrative Receivers Names: Michael Horrocks, Robert Jonathan

Hunt and Garth Calow.

Administrative Receivers Office Holder Nos: 8026, 8597 and 2.

Administrative Receivers Addresses: PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, 101 Barbirolli Square, Lower Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3PW.

ONE VIZION GROUP PLC

(Reg No: 04242986)

Former Names: One Vizion Plc and Initial Holdings Ltd. Nature of Business: Manufacture of Other Plastic Products.

Trade Classification: 2524.

Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003.

Name of Person Appointing: Bank of Scotland.

Administrative Receivers Names: Michael Horrocks, Russell Stewart

Cash, Robert Jonathan Hunt,

Administrative Receivers Office Holder Nos: 8026, 8783 and 8597.

Administrative Receivers Addresses: PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, 101 Barbirolli Square, Lower Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3PW.

STYGATE FARMS LIMITED

(Reg No: 01699659)

Nature of Business: Agricultural Services. Trade Classification: 01.

Date of Appointment: 25 February 2003.

Name of Person Appointing the Administrative Receivers: Liq of

Scalford Construction Co.

Administrative Receivers Names and Address: Patrick Ellward and Dilip K Dattani, both of Tenon Recovery, Eastgate House, 19 Humberstone Road, Leicester LE5 3GJ.

Office Holder Nos: 8702 and 7915. (056)

Members' Voluntary Winding-up

Resolutions for Winding-up

ALUMINIUM SULPHATE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, at Oak House, Reeds Crescent, Watford WD24 4QP, on 11 March 2003, at 11.30 am, the following

Special Resolution was duly passed:
"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Tracey Elizabeth Callaghan and Mark John Wilson, of Baker Tilly, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1HE, be and are hereby appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such windingup. The Joint Liquidators are to act jointly and severally."

(177)

C E Beasly, Chairman

AIRWAVES (UK) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Omar Saab Building, Verdun Street, Beirut, Lebanon, on 28 February 2003, the subjoined Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound-up voluntarily and Anthony Sanderson and Geoffrey Stuart Kinlan, of BDO Stoy Hayward, Prospect Place, 85 Great North Road, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL9 5BS, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up, and are to act jointly and severally.

T Mikaoui, Chairman (288)

DORMWAY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Wellington House, 108 Beverley Road, Hull, East Yorkshire HU3 1XA, on 26 February 2003, the following Special Resolutions were duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Patrick Joseph Brazzill and Michael David Rollings, of Ernst & Young LLP, Becket House, 1 Lambeth Palace Road, London SE1 7EU, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such windingup and any power conferred on them by law or by this Resolution may be exercised and any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by them may be done by them jointly or by each alone, and that the Joint Liquidators be authorised to exercise any powers necessary to achieve an arrangement under section 110 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and that, without in any way limiting or restricting the power and authority conferred by Resolution 2 above, a draft agreement (relating to the Company's shares in Oughtred & Harrison Limited) which has been produced to this Meeting and signed for purposes of identification by the Chairman and which is expressed to be made between (1) the Company (2) the Joint Liquidators and (3) Harplane Limited be approved and that the Joint Liquidators be authorised pursuant to section 110 of the Insolvency Act 1986, on behalf of the Company to enter into and carry into effect an agreement in the form of the said draft, and that, without in any way limiting or restricting the power and authority conferred by Resolution 2 above, a draft agreement (relating to the Company's shares in Agricultural Insurance Underwriting Agencies Limited) which has been produced to this Meeting and signed for purposes of identification by the Chairman and which is expressed to be made between (1) the Company (2) the Joint Liquidators and (3) Laternay Limited be approved and that the Joint Liquidators be authorised pursuant to section 110 of the Insolvency Act 1986 on behalf of the Company to enter into and carry into effect an agreement in the form of the said draft."

M N Oughtred, Chairman (506)

ELTON AND BROWN (PRINTERS) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly held at the premises of Sale Smith & Co, Carmella House, 3 and 4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, on 6 March 2003, at 3.30 pm, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution, as an Ordinary Resolution and as an Extraordinary

Resolution respectively: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Eileen Teresa Frances Sale, of Sale Smith & Co., Carmella House, 3 and 4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up, and that, in accordance with the provisions of the Company's Articles of Association, the Liquidator be and is hereby authorised to divide among the Members in specie all or any part of the Company's assets."

N C Tonks, Chairman (861) The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 1274 of The London Gazette dated 31 January 2003

FPN INVESTMENTS LIMITED

(formerly FPN Solutions Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Company, duly convened, and held at Marriott Harrison, 12 Great James Street, London WC1N 3DR, on 23 January 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution, as an Ordinary Resolution and as Extraordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That in accordance with section 84(1)(b) of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Company be wound up, and that Nicholas John Miller and Ian Robert of Kingston Smith & Partners, Devonshire House, 60 Goswell Road, London, be and are hereby appointed as Joint Liquidators for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up, and that they act jointly and severally, and that the Joint Liquidators be empowered at their discretion to distribute in specie assets of the Company, if appropriate, that the Joint Liquidators be empowered to exercise those powers set out in Schedule 4 part I of the Insolvency Act 1986, and that the Company will hold all of its books and records to the order of the Joint Liquidators.'

Chairman (323)

GUD TRADING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, on 28 February 2003, the subjoined Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that S T Bennett, of Berg Kaprow Lewis, 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, be appointed Liquidator, for the purposes of such winding-up, and that the Liquidator is entitled to draw down his fees on a time cost basis and expenses quarterly.

N Albertson, Chairman (132)

MONDUS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 3-5 Duke Street, London W1U 3BA, on 3 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Martin Dominic Pickard, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

Chairman (285)

SOWNGOLD LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the 5th Floor, 9 Kingsway, London WC2B 6XF, on 7 March 2003, the following Special Resolution was duly passed:

That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gerald Maurice Krasner, of Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.'

HP Man, Director (893)

NAEPOREAN LIMITED

We, the undersigned, being the sole Member of the above-named Company for the time being having a right to attend and vote at General Meetings, hereby pass the following Resolutions in accordance with section 381A of the Companies Act 1985, as inserted by section 113 of the Companies Act 1989, as a Special Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that JRD Smith and N J Dargan, of 180 Strand, London WC2R 1WL, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company.

Press Holdings Limited, Shareholder

(899)28 February 2003.

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 2599368.

Name of Company: AIRWAVES (UK) LIMITED. Nature of Business: Commercial Property Letting.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Prospect Place, 85 Great North Road,

Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL9 5BS

Liquidators' Names and Address: Anthony Sanderson and Geoffrey Stuart Kinlan, both of BDO Stoy Hayward, 85 Great North Road, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL9 5BS

Office Holder Numbers: 4750 and 8268/01. Date of Appointment: 28 February 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (289)

Company Number: 285922

Name of Company: ALUMINIUM SULPHATE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacturers, Importers and Exporters of Dealers in Aluminium Sulphate.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Baker Tilly, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon

Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1HE.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Tracey Elizabeth Callaghan and Mark John Wilson, both of Baker Tilly, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1HE.

Office Holder Numbers: 008317 and 008612.

Date of Appointment: 11 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (178)

Company Number: 04606423

Name of Company: DORMWAY LIMITED.

Nature of Business: General Commercial Company.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: 7th Floor, Essex House, Manor Street,

Hull HU1 1XH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Patrick Joseph Brazzill and Michael David Rollings, both of Ernst & Young LLP, Becket House, 1 Lambeth Palace Road, London SE1 7EU.

Office Holder Numbers: 8569 and 8107

Date of Appointment: 26 February 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (507)

Company Number: 01612972.

Name of Company: ELTON AND BROWN (PRINTERS) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Printing. Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Carmella House, 3 & 4 Grove Terrace,

Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Eileen T F Sale, Sale Smith & Co., Insolvency Practitioners, Carmella House, 3 & 4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE.

Office Holder Number: 008738 Date of Appointment: 6 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (860)

Company Number: 3895482.

Name of Company: GUD TRADING LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Derivative Trading.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW Liquidator's Name and Address: Stewart Trevor Bennett, Berg Kaprow Lewis, 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW.

Office Holder Number: 1205

Date of Appointment: 28 February 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (131)

Company Number: 03468138.

Name of Company: MONDUS LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Mondus.com Limited. Nature of Business: Data Processing, Data Base Activities, other Computer Related Activities, Software Consultancy and Supply.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 1 Telford Way, Luton LU1 1HT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Martin Dominic Pickard, Mazars Neville Russell, 1 Telford Way, Luton LU1 1HT.

Office Holder Number: 6833.

Date of Appointment: 3 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (286)

Company Number: 2581937. Name of Company: **NAEPOREAN LIMITED.** Previous Name of Company: The European Limited.

Nature of Business: Newspaper Publishing.

Type of Liquidation: Members. Address of Registered Office: Third Floor, 20 St James's Street, London

SW1A 1ES

Liquidators' Names and Address: J R D Smith and N J Dargan, both

of Deloitte & Touche, 180 Strand, London WC2R 1BL.

Office Holder Numbers: 8031 and 8024. Date of Appointment: 28 February 2003. By whom Appointed: The Company.

(900)

Company Number: 4075457. Name of Company: **SOWNGOLD LTD.** Nature of Business: Management of Real Estate.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Bartfields (UK) Ltd, Burley House, 12

Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gerald M Krasner, Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF.

Office Holder Number: 005532. Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members.

(894)

Notices to Creditors

ALUMINIUM SULPHATE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 13 May 2003, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, Mark John Wilson, of Baker Tilly, 1st Floor, 46 Clarendon Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 1HE, the Joint Liquidator of the Company, and, if so required by notice in writing, to prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proven.

M J Wilson, Joint Liquidator

11 March 2003. (179)

GUD TRADING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, are required, on or before 11 April 2003, to send in their names and addresses with particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, ST Bennett, of 35 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N3 1XW, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

S T Bennett, Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal as all known Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

3 March 2003 (133)

MONDUS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 8 April 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Martin Dominic Pickard, of 1 Telford Way, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1HT, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidators, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

M Pickard Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

7 March 2003. (287)

NAEPOREAN LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 15 April 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, James Robert Drummond Smith, of 180 Strand, London WC2R 1WL, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

J R D Smith, Joint Liquidator

Note. All known Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full. 10 March 2003. (901)

SOWNGOLD LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 6 June 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Gerald Maurice Krasner, of Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidators, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

G M Krasner, Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal. All known Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

7 March 2003. (895)

Final Meetings

BAYSDALE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of Baysdale Limited will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton, 31 Carlton Crescent, Southampton SO15 2EW, on 30 April 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton, 31 Carlton Crescent, Southampton SO15 2EW, by not later than 12.00 noon on 29 April 2003.

D Swift, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (120)

EXPERTATION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Fanshawe Lofts, 41 Castle Way, Southampton SO14 2BW, on 14 April 2003, at 10.30 am. The Meeting is called under the provisions of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, to receive the Liquidator's account of the conduct of the winding-up and to hear any explanations he may give. A Member who is entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. The person who is given the proxy need not be a Member.

S J Adshead. Liquidator

11 March 2003. (324)

J SEGAL (ELECTRICAL) CO. LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Wilder Coe, Southgate House, St George's Way, Stevenage, Hertfordshire SG1 1HG, on 16 April 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be destroyed. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at 12th Floor, Southgate House, St George's Way, Stevenage, Hertfordshire SG1 1HG, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

N Cowan, Liquidator

10 March 2003.

TRADEZONE INTERNET SERVICES LIMITED

(formerly Onyx Internet Limited, Tradezone International Limited and Inhoco 701 Limited)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at KPMG, Quayside House, 110 Quayside, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 3DX, on 14 April 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. A Member who is entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy holder need not be a Member of the Company.

J R Whale, Liquidator

3 March 2003. (077)

VENTRIS & WAPLE MANAGEMENTS

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Survey House, Pool Road, West Molesey, Surrey, on 23 April 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

P M Levy, Liquidator (254)

Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up

Resolutions for Winding-up

ALMAR ENGINEERING CO. LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Novotel Hotel, 1 West Quay Road, Southampton SO15 1RA, on 3 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kevin Thomas Brown, of the Nayland Partnership, North Wing, Warlies Park House, Horseshoe Hill, Upshire, Essex EN9 3SL, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

MFLovett (191)

ANGLO-NORDIC MANAGEMENT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey KT2 6QZ, on 10 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Philip Weinberg, of Marks Bloom, 60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey KT2 6QZ, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

Z J Swiestowski, Director (863)

B & M BUILDERS LIMITED

(076)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened, and held at Cartwright House, Tottle Road, Nottingham NG2 1RT, on 4 March 2003, at 11.00 am, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Philip Michael Lyon, of Mazars, Cartwright House, Tottle Road, Nottingham NG2 1RT, be appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."

B L Hill, Chairman (317)

BEACH GARAGE TRANSPORT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Shareholders of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN, on 5 March 2003, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Christopher Robin Ashe, of Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

E J Wood, Director (269)

BETA BUSINESS SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1 2EW, on 7 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been grown by the street of the stree

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that Salman Saud, of Saud & Company, 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1 2EW, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

B Brewster, Chairman (859)

BOWMAN KARTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, on 11 March 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up, and that Steven George Taylor, of 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, be and he is hereby nominated as Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

V Hollman, Director (892)

BRADFORD THERMAL UNITS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Last Cawthra Feather Solicitors, 128 Sunbridge Road, Bradford BD1 2AT, on 11th March 2003, at 10.00 am, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that A Graham, of Hamilton Insolvency Practitioners Limited, Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road, Sheffield S11 8FT, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

At a Meeting of Creditors held 11 March 2003, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of A Graham as Liquidator, and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Liquidator be done.

CMB AGR SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at BKR Haines Watts, 3rd Floor, 70-74 City Road, London EC1Y 2BJ, on 26 February 2003, at 10.30 am, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter John Forsey and David John Coyne, of BKR Haines Watts, 3rd Floor, 70-74 City Road, London ECIY 2BJ, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

At the subsequent Meeting of Creditors convened on 26 February 2003, the appointment of John Forsey and David John Coyne was ratified.

CTI VISION LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, convened, and held at Ward Williams, 43-45 High Street, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 8BB, on 7 March 2003, at 11.00 am, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Keith Aleric Stevens, of Wilkins Kennedy, Gladstone House, 77-79 High Street, Egham, Surrey TW20 9HY, be appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."

CAR SOLUTIONS UK LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Chesterfield Hotel, Malkin Street, Chesterfield S41 7UA, on 5 March 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that T A Taylor, of BDO Stoy Hayward, The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield S11 9AT, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of T A Taylor was confirmed.

CLASSIC LINES (UK) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, on 25 February 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David T Greensill, of Mayfields, Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

COLOURSCENE LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 12th Floor, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT, on 5 March 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Melvyn L Rose, of Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 12th Floor, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

CONTELEC SUPPLIES LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Chesterfield Hotel, 35 Charles Street, London W1J 5EB, on 27 February 2003, at 11.15 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as Ordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Christopher Herron and Christopher Laughton, of Numerica, Wettern House, 56 Dingwall Road, Croydon CR0 0XH, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Joint Liquidators be done by both or either of them."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Christopher Herron and Christopher Laughton was confirmed.

CUSTOMGRADE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Harris Lipman, 2 Mountview Court, 310 Friern Barnet Lane, Whetstone, London N20 0YZ, on 10 March 2003 at 11.45 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and it is advisable to wind up the Company, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Barry David Lewis, of Harris Lipman, 2 Mountview Court, 310 Friern Barnet Lane, Whetstone, London N20 0YZ, is hereby appointed as Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."

At the subsequent Meeting of Creditors held at the same place on the same day the Voluntary Liquidation was confirmed by the Creditors and the appointment of Barry David Lewis, of Harris Lipman, 2 Mountview Court, 310 Friern Barnet Lane, Whetstone, London N20 0YZ, as Liquidator was ratified.

DCE TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 86-88 South Ealing Road, London W5 4QB, on 5 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter Maurice Levy, of Levy & Partners, 86-88 South Ealing Road, London W5 4QB, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Greasby (852)

DAILYSPRING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 7 March 2003, at 2.30 pm, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Donald Bailey, of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

S A Finnerty, Director (898)

DISPLAY CREATIONS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Unit 7, Dulwich Business Centre, Malham Road, London SE23 1AG, on 7 March 2003, at 2.00 pm, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Matthew Robert Howard and Robert Geoffrey Rose, both of Larking Gowen, King Street House, 15 Upper King Street, Norwich NR3 1RB, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of its voluntary winding-up and are to act either jointly or severally."

R J E Mustill, Director and Chairman (857)

EARLBEAT LIMITED

(t/a El Tropicana Nightclub)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on Friday 7 March 2003, at 11.00 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stephen L Conn, of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

G I Metcalfe, Director (88

ELECTRODE TRIM SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, on 6 March 2003, at 10.00 am, the following Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that M T Coyne, of Poppleton & Appleby, 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Smith (305)

ENVIROTECH SPECIALIST SERVICES LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Bulman House, Regents Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS, on 10 March 2003, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gordon Smythe Goldie, of Tait Walker, Bulman House, Regents Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

J Webb, Chairman (122)

EXCEL VOICE & DATA LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Holiday Inn Hemel Hempstead, M1, Junction 8, Breakspear Way, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP2 4UA, on 7 March 2003, at 11.15 am, the following Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, that Allan Cooper and John Russell, of Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, Insolvency Practitioners duly qualified under the Insolvency Act 1986, be and are hereby appointed the Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up and that any act required or authorised to be done by the Liquidators is to be done by any one or more of the Liquidators for the time being in office."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, and held pursuant to sections 98, 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Resolutions for voluntary liquidation and the appointment of Allan Cooper and John Russell were confirmed.

C Davies, Chairman (292)

HAMPSHIRE RADIO PHONES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, on 5 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Carl Stuart Jackson Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews, of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Leadbitter, Director (123)

HEMOMETAL (LONDON) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on 7 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Asher Miller, of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

S Lucic, Chairman (187)

IT4U COMPUTER SOLUTIONS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, on 4 March 2003, the following Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same be wound up voluntarily, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that Alan H Tomlinson, of Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up." At the subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on the same date, the Resolution was ratified together with the appointment of Alan H Tomlinson, of Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, as Liquidator of the Company.

LAISHLEY-MARTIN LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Old Bridge Hotel, Holmfirth, Huddersfield HD7 1DA, on 11 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that William Clive Swindell, of Yorkshire House, 7 South Lane, Holmfirth, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire HD7 1HN, be and he is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

LOGISTICS PERSONNEL LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Bishop Fleming, 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

Ordinary Resolution respectively:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

LONPRO LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on 10 March 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Richard Andrew Segal, of A. Segal & Co, Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

$$D G H Phillips$$
 (143)

LOUNGE LEISURE LIMITED

(formerly trading as The White Lounge)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, on 25 February 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same be wound up voluntarily, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that Alan H Tomlinson, of Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up." At the subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on the same date, the Resolution was ratified together with the appointment of Alan H Tomlinson, of Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, as Liquidator of the Company.

M C CONTROLS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 6 March 2003, the following Resolutions were passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Roderick Graham Butcher, of Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary windingun."

M J DUKE SHEARING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Holiday Inn Newport, The Coldra, Newport, Gwent NP18 2YG, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that Peter O'Duffy, of 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU, be, and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

MAILFIND LIMITED

(t/a F Newman (Finishers))

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Comfort Inn Vauxhall, 87 South Lambeth Road, London SW8 1RN, on 25 February 2003, the following Resolutions were passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that this

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable that the same be wound up and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that Robert Cooksey of Bridgestones, 125-127 Union Street, Oldham OL1 1TE, be and is hereby appointed as Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up." At a Meeting of Creditors held on the same date at the same location,

At a Meeting of Creditors held on the same date at the same location, the above Resolutions were ratified by Creditors, and the appointment as Liquidator of Robert Cooksey of Bridgestones, 125-127 Union Street, Oldham OL1 1TE, was confirmed.

MARNEY HOBDEY PROMOTIONS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, on 26 February 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot by reason of its liabilities continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Shay Bannon and Simon Michaels, of BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL, are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up." At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act, 1986, and held on the same day, the appointment of Shay Bannon and Simon Michaels was confirmed.

McCORMACK CONSTRUCTION SERVICES LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT, on 26 February 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot by reasons of its liabilities continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Melvyn L Rose, of Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 12th Floor, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

McCOY CIVIL ENGINEERING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened and held at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kirankumar Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such a winding-up."

$$M McCoy$$
, Director (185)

N.A.D. CONTRACTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 518 Wilmslow Road, Withington, Manchester M20 4BS, on 6 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that O K Aljanabi of 518 Wilmslow Road, Withington, Mancheater M20 4BS, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

NADCO INTERNATIONAL CORPORATION LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of David Horner & Co, 2a Pioneer Business Park, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4TN, on 6 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Anthony Horner of David Horner & Co, 2a Pioneer Business Park, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4TN, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

PICTURE FRAMES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened and held at the West Wing, Sandhills Farm, Fifehead Neville, Sturminster Newton, Dorset DT10 2AJ, on 6 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Fiona Monson be and she is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

QED CREATIVE SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, on 5 March 2003, at 10.30 am, the following Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot by reason of its liabilities continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that M T Coyne, of Poppleton & Appleby, Birmingham B3 3LG, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

QUADROUTE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 10 March 2003, at 10.45 am, the following Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot by reason of its liabilities continue its business and that it is advisable that the same should be wound up, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that Andrew Philip Wood and Philip Andrew Revill of Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, Insolvency Practitioners duly qualified under the Insolvency Act 1986, be and are hereby appointed the Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up. Any act required or authorised to be done by the Liquidators is to be done by any one or more of the Liquidators for the time being in office."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors duly convened, and held pursuant to sections 98, 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Resolutions for Voluntary Liquidation and the appointment of Andrew Philip Wood and Philip Andrew Revill were confirmed.

RENAMO LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Strathdon, Derby Road, Nottingham NG1 5FT, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John Phillip Walter Harlow and Kirankumar Mistry, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such a winding-up."

ROSVIC LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Suite B1, White House Business Centre, Forest Road, Kingswood, Bristol BS15 8NH, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John William Lewis be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up." D Faulkner, Director

SAFE IN SOUND LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 7 St Petersgate, Stockport, Cheshire SK1 1EB, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Vincent A Simmons be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

SANDYBROW STABLES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Sandybrow, Forest Road, Cotebrook, Tarporley, Cheshire CW6 9EG, on 4 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Company that it cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is desirable that the Company should be wound up and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Philip Barrington Wood, of Barrington Conway Limited, 16 White Friars, Chester CH1 lNZ, be and is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

SKYGLASS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Singla & Company, 12 Devereux Court, Strand, London WC2R 3JL, on 11 March 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Surjit Kumar Singla of Singla & Company, 12 Devereux Court, Strand, London WC2R 3JL, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

$$S S Johal$$
 (138)

SOFA DESIGN BY HACKWORTHY'S LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 418-420 Cranbrook Road, Gants Hill, Ilford, Essex 1G2 6HW, on 26 February 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and that, accordingly, the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Richard Jeffrey Rones of ThorntonRones, 418-420 Cranbrook Road, Gants Hill, Ilford, Essex IG2 6HW, be and are hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

TRANSOCEAN SHIPPING AGENCY (UK) LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 67 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JS, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Glyn Mummery be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

TRANSPALETTE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU, on 11 March 2003, the following Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind-up the same, and accordingly, that Peter O'Duffy, of 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

TRIUMPH CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

At an Extaordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 7 March 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kirankumar Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such a winding-up."

The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 2828 of The London Gazette dated Wednesday 5 March 2003.

TSI DESIGN (LONDON) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, on 20 February 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolutions were duly passed:

were duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up and that Steven George Taylor, of 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN be and he is hereby nominated as Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

E J Pearson

Meetings of Creditors

A.M.P SCAFFOLD HIRE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Forest Hotel, Dorridge, Solihull, West Midlands, on Wednesday, 26 March 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, the cost of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Sanderlings, Sanderling House, Springbrook Lane, Earlswood, Solihull B94 5SG, on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting.

P Colauhoun, Chairman

AMERSHAM ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Albany House, 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, on 8 April 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, on the two business days preceding the day of the Meeting at 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm. By Order of the Board.

A Sawyer

BECK GROUNDWORKS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Holiday Inn Maidstone, London Road, Wrotham Heath, Sevenoaks, Kent, on 3 April 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Company at the offices of Sinclair Harris, 46 Vivian Avenue, Hendon Central, London NW4 3XP, not later than 12.00 noon on the working day before the Meeting. Resolutions will be taken at the Meeting in relation to the terms of the Liquidators remuneration and expenses, approving the statement of affairs fee and the formation of a Liquidation Committee. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Sinclair Harris between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

G Adams, Director

BOIS MOOR INNS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Albany House, 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, on 3 April 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, on the two business days preceding the day of the Meeting at 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm. By Order of the Board.

D Misseldine

5 March 2003. (260)

CASH4LINKS.NET LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held as follows: at The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, on 28 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A form of proxy must be duly completed and lodged together with a written statement of claim at HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, not later than 12.00 noon on 27 March 2003, if you wish to vote at the Meeting. Notice is also given that secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and its value if they wish to vote at the meeting. Creditors requiring further information may apply to J P W Harlow or K Mistry at HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

By Order of the Board.

D Conroy, Director

4 March 2003. (345)

COPPINGER BOSTON RAIL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Rochester House, 29 Chorley Old Road, Bolton BL1 3AD, on 25 March 2003, at 2.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. One of the matters that may be the subject of Resolutions at the Meeting is the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition the Meeting will be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Act, Peter Anthony Jackson of Jackson Gregory & Co, Rochester House, 29 Chorley Old Road, Bolton BL1 3AD, who is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company will, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information as they may reasonably require.

R Jinks, Director

6 March 2003. (502)

COTRIANI LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN49SH, on 26 March 2003, at 10.30 am , for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at The Kelmanson Partnership, Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN4 9SH, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

A Oriani, Director

(870)

DAVELL PILING CONSULTANCY LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 48 Langham Street, London W1W 7AY, on 2 April 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 6B Middleton Place, London W1W 7AY, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and (unless attending in person) a proxy in the form attached at the offices of Middleton Partners, 6B Middleton Place, London W1W 7AY, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting of Creditors. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. It should be noted that a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated may be passed at the above Meeting. By Order of the Board.

D J Elliston, Director

24 January 2003. (866)

DISPLAY CREATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at King Street House, 15 Upper King Street, Norwich NR3 1RB, on 21 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addressess of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge at Larking Gowen, King Street House, 15 Upper King Street, Norwich NR3 1RB, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting and who are not attending in person (including all Limited Company Creditors) must lodge their proxies at King Street House, 15 Upper King Street, Norwich NR3 1RB, no later than 12.00 noon. A written statement of claim must also be lodged by all Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting. For the purposes of voting only, a secured Creditor is requied (unless he surrenders his security) to submit a statement giving particulars of his security, its value and the estimated unsecured balance of his debt.

By Order of the Board.

R Mustill. Director

(868)

DONALD KENDALL & SONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on Tuesday 1 April 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) ensure their proxies are received at the office of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, by no later than midday on the business day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors, together with a statement of the amount claimed. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

D E Simmonds, Director

10 March 2003. (350)

FOUR-MOST CATERING EQUIPMENT SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Grant Thornton, 31 Carlton Crescent, Southampton SO15 2EW, on Thursday 20 March 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Grant Thornton, 31 Carlton Crescent, Southampton SO15 2EW, on Tuesday 18 March 2003 and Wednesday 19 March 2003 between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

L Ashton, Director

(119)

GENICE FOODS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98(1) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Parkin S Booth & Co, 2 City Road, Chester CH1 3AE, in the county of Cheshire on 20 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Unsecured Creditors are requested to send statements of their claims against the Company to Ian C Brown, of Parkin S Booth & Co, 2 City Road, Chester CH1 3AE, the Licensed Insolvency Practitioner acting in relation to the Company, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the said Act. Resolutions taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms upon which the appointed Liquidator is to be remunerated. Also, the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, care of Parkins S Booth & Co, aforesaid, not later than 4.00 pm of 19 March 2003.

By Order of the Board.

R S Pierce. Director

(115)

GLOVER INDUSTRIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of SHM Smith Hodgkinson, 69 Garstang Road, Fulwood, Preston PR1 1LB, on 25 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, from Begbies Trayor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days immediately prior to the day of the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account (proof of debt) and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU no later than 12.00 noon on the business day immediately prior to the Meeting. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

L Bailey, Director 4 March 2003.

(346)

(352)

HOLVAN ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, on 21 March 2003, at 3.15 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assesssed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. It should be noted that a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated may be passed at the above Meeting. By Order of the Board.

S J Sjoblom, Director

6 March 2003.

LADYLOVE FURNITURE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above Company will be held at Conference Room 3, 1st Floor, Portland Basin Museum, Portland Place, Ashton under Lyne, on 25 March 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, from David Platt Associates, Northwood, 76 Currier Lane, Ashton under Lyne OL6 6TE, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm during the two days next immediately prior to the day of the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account (proof of debt) and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of David Platt Associates no later than 12.00 noon on the business day immediately prior to the Meeting. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

J Gledhill, Director

11 March 2003. (355)

LOCKHEED JOINERY CO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of above-named Company will be held at 69-75 Lincoln Road, Peterborough PE1 2SQ, on Friday 21 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection on the two business days next preceding the Meeting at 69-75 Lincoln Road, Peterborough PE1 2SQ

K W Parker, Director

7 March 2003. (247)

LOUGHBOROUGH CNC LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, on 4 April 2003, at 3.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Statements of claim and proxy forms, if applicable, must be lodged at F A Simms & Partners Plc, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, not later than 12.00 noon on 3 April 2003. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge at Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, on 2 April 2003 and 3 April 2003 between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

P J Grant, Director

10 March 2003. (360)

J. SARSFIELD & SONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, on 2 April 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

P Sarsfield, Director (167)

KAREN E. CARSON LIMITED

(t/a Dress Sense)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of Karen E. Carson Limited t/a Dress Sense will be held at 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, on Wednesday 26 March 2003, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes provided for in sections 98 and 100. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of Phillips Cain, 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting. Creditors should be aware that Resolutions will be taken at the Meeting specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition, the Meeting may receive information about the cost of preparing the statement of affairs and convening that Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account along with an originally signed proxy, at 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 8ES, no later than 12.00 noon on Tuesday 25 March 2003. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

K E Carson, Director

10 March 2003. (344)

MAKRA LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, on 26 March 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose if thought fit, of nominating a liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Resolution for the Liquidator's remuneration may also be passed. Ashok Kumar Bhardwaj, 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require, or, on the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, being a place in the relevant locality. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the company at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which is was assessed. By Order of the Board

R Dancer

10 March 2003. (253)

NORTHERN DRAIN SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 1 Ribblesdale Place, Preston, on 21 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the office of Mrs C V Higson, of Rimmer Higson, 22 Ribblesdale Place, Preston between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm on the two days prior to the Meeting.

A Heron, Director

7 March 2003. (867)

PASTURES GREEN FRESH FOODS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ, on 25 March 2003, at 10.15 am, for the purpose of dealing with sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A full list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be examined, free of charge, at the offices of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ between 10.00 am and 5.00 pm on the two business days prior to the date of this Meeting.

R S Hobday, Director

10 March 2003. (359)

PENNYWARDS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 24-25 Nutford Place, London W1H 5YN, on Thursday 20 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, at the offices of Capital Insolvency Services Ltd, Regents Park House, Regent Street, Leeds LS2 7QJ no later than 12.00 noon on 19 March 2003. Notice is further given that Colin Anthony Sefton, of Capital Insolvency Services Ltd, Regents Park House, Regent Street, Leeds LS2 7QJ, is qualified to act as the Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company, who will, during the two business days before the Meeting, furnish Creditors free of charge with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

M Ward, Director

(904)

PERFECT BUILDING COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 28 Church Road, Stanmore, Middlesex HA7 4XR, on 24 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, 28 Church Road, Stanmore, Middlesex HA7 4XR not later than 12.00 noon on 21 March 2003. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at 28 Church Road, Stanmore, Middlesex HA7 4XR before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 28 Church Road, Stanmore, Middlesex HA7 4XR between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above By Order of the Board.

P J O'Neill, Director

(869)

PRINCIPALS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98(1) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Smith & Williamson, No 1 Riding House Street, London W1A 3AS, on 20 March 2003, at 11.00 am. Resolutions to be considered at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Notice is also given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Smith & Williamson, No 1 St Swithin Street, Worcester WR1 2PY on the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held. By Order of the Board.

J Kent, Director

28 February 2003. (128)

RECORD PELKMAN EQUIPMENT CO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, on 27 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act, to have laid before it a statement as to the affairs of the Company, to nominate one or more Insolvency Practitioners as Liquidator or Liquidators, and if thought fit, to establish a Liquidation Committee. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Creditors' Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person), lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, no later than 12.00 noon on 26 March 2003. Unless there are exceptional circumstances, a Creditor will not be entitled to vote unless his proof has been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. A proof may be lodged by submitting a written statement of claim clearly setting out the name and address of the Creditor and the amount claimed. In this respect Creditors are asked to complete a proof a debt form. Whilst proofs may be lodged at any time before voting commences, Creditors intending to vote at the Meeting are requested to send them with their proxies. Unless they surrender their security, secured Creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

J E Baxter, Director

5 March 2003. (362)

ROMA KNIT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Highpoint, 165 Glenfield Road, Leicester LE3 6DJ, on 26 March 2003, at 11.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Situl Devji Raithatha, of Springfields, 80 Hinckley Road, Leicester LE3 0RD, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as it reasonably required.

By Order of the Board.

P Patel. Director

11 March 2003. (351)

SANDYBROW STABLES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of Sandybrow Stables Limited will be held at The Swan Hotel, High Street, Tarporley, Cheshire, on 17 March 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 98 and 100 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of Barrington Conway Limited, 16 White Friars, Chester CH1 1NZ, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting.

A Bailey, Director

4 March 2003. (848)

STRAND ENGINEERING SERVICES LIMITED

(formerly named Trade Security Systems plc)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 24-25 Nutford Place, London W1H 5YN, on Thursday 20 March 2003, at 2.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the offices of Capital Insolvency Services Ltd, Regents Park House, Regent Street, Leeds LS2 7QJ, no later than 12.00 noon on 19 March 2003. Notice is further given that Colin Anthony Sefton, of Capital Insolvency Services Ltd, Regents Park House, Regent Street, Leeds LS2 7OJ, is qualified to act as the Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the two business days before the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. By Order of the Board.

D Gobey, Director

SUNDERLAND INTERNATIONAL TRANSPORT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Renaissance Derby-Nottingham Hotel, Carter Lane East, South Normanton, Alfreton, Derbyshire DE55 2EH, on 25 March 2003, at 11.00 am. Before the day of the Meeting, Creditors may obtain such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require from Paul Finnity, at Kroll Limited, Cumberland House, 35 Park Row, Nottingham NG1 6EE, who is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) ensure their proxies are received at the offices of Kroll Limited, Cumberland House, 35 Park Row, Nottingham NG1 6EE, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the day fixed for the Meeting. The proxy may be posted or sent by facsimile to 0115 9886225

By Order of the Board.

G N Sunderland, Director

10 March 2003. (356)

TAM PROPERTY MANAGEMENT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, on 28 March 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in section 99 et seq of the said Act. Notice is further given that S G Taylor, of 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN, is appointed to act as the qualified Insolvency Practitioner, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the said Act who will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. By Order of the Board.

R Jenson Director

7 March 2003. (363)

TASTE OF MOROCCO LTD.

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 180 Gloucester Road, Bishopston, Bristol BS7 8NU, on 21 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Creditors should lodge particulars of their claims for voting purposes at Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX. Secured Creditors should also lodge a statement giving details of their security, the date(s) on which it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged at Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX, not later than 12.00 noon on 20 March 2003. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information, or to be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. An explanatory note is attached. A J Findlay, of Findlay James, Saxon House, Saxon Way, Cheltenham GL52 6QX, will, during the period before the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the affairs of the Company as they may reasonably require. By Order of the Board.

A Naimi. Director

11 March 2003. (349)

TRANSMIT ASSOCIATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, Finchley, London N3 3LF, on Wednesday 26 March 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, on the two business days preceding the date of the Creditors' Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of SPW, situated at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting.

By Order of the Board. M Disley, Director

(343)

11 March 2003. (348)

UNIVERSAL TRAINING CENTRE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Bentley Hotel, Newark Road, South Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NH, on 24 March 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of their debt at the offices of Silver Levene, 37 Warren Street, London W1T 6AD, not later than 12.00 noon on 21 March 2003. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security), to lodge before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 37 Warren Street, London W1T 6AD, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the

By Order of the Board. *P M Barratt*, Director

6 March 2003. (354)

VENTURE MANAGEMENT AND SUPPORT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Holiday Inn, 129 St Nicholas Circle, Leicester LE1 5LX, on 27 March 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Resolutions may be proposed at the Meeting of Creditors to set the basis of the Liquidators remuneration and to confirm the pre-appointment costs. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm as from 25 March 2003. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company situated at Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, not later than 12.00 noon on 26 March 2003. An Extraordinary General Meeting of Members has been convened for the same day to pass a Resolution to place the Company into liquidation.

T J Joudrey, Director

4 March 2003. (357)

WAKE CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of S F Plant & Co, Lutomer House, 100 Prestons Road, London E14 9SB, on Friday 28 March 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, a list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of S F Plant & Co, Lutomer House, 100 Prestons Road, London E14 9SB, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

R Wake, Chairperson

4 March 2003. (361)

WORLDLINE COMMERCE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 9 Wimpole Street, London W1G 9SR, on 21 March 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, a list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at North Wing, Warlies Park House, Horseshoe Hill, Upshire, Essex EN9 3SL, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting

Meeting. By Order of the Board.

V Webb, Director

3 March 2003. (347)

ZOO CINEMA EXHIBITION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, on 20 March 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. In accordance with section 98(2)(b) a list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

C Binns, Director

4 March 2003. (353)

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 1065858

Name of Company: ALMAR ENGINEERING CO. LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Engineers. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: North Wing, Warlies Park House,

Horseshoe Hill, Upshire, Essex EN9 3SL

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kevin Thomas Brown, Nayland Partnership, North Wing, Warlies Park House, Horseshoe Hill, Upshire, Essex EN9 3SL.

Office Holder Number: 9240.

Date of Appointment: 3 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (192)

Company Number: 4074457.

Name of Company: ANGLO-NORDIC MANAGEMENT LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Timber Based Constructions.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon

Thames, Surrey KT2 6QZ. Liquidator's Name and Address: Philip Weinberg, Marks Bloom, 60-62

Old London Road, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey KT2 6QZ.

Office Holder Number: 5325. Date of Appointment: 10 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (862)

Company Number: 2886089.

Name of Company: B & M BUILDERS LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: RDG Plastering Limited.

Nature of Business: Building Contractors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Cartwright House, Tottle Road,

Nottingham NG2 1RT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Philip Michael Lyon, Mazars,

Cartwright House, Tottle Road, Nottingham NG2 1RT. Office Holder Number: 002108.

Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (318)

Company Number: 04415288.

Name of Company: BEACH GARAGE TRANSPORT LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Haulage Contractors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad,

Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Christopher Robin Ashe, Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN. Office Holder Number: 008.

Date of Appointment: 5 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (270)

Company Number: 3026691. Name of Company: **BETA BUSINESS SERVICES LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Software Consultancy and Supply.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1

2EW.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Salman Saud, Saud & Company, 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1 2EW.

Office Holder Number: 03263.

Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(858)

Company Number: 03662548.

Name of Company: **BOWMAN KARTS LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Manufacturer of Competition Karts.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M

6EN.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Steven George Taylor, 4 Charterhouse Square, London EC1M 6EN.
Office Holder Number: 7953.
Date of Appointment: 11 March 2003.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (891)

(891)

Company Number: 04341707

Name of Company: BRADFORD THERMAL UNITS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Glass and Glazing Sealed Unit Manufacturers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road, Sheffield S11 8FT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Adrian Graham, Hamiltons Insolvency Practitioners Limited, Omega Court, 368 Cemetery Road,

Sheffield \$11 8FT. Office Holder Number: 8980.

Date of Appointment: 11 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (194)

Company Number: 3952182.

Name of Company: CMB AGR SERVICES LIMITED. Nature of Business: Vehicle Part Manufacturers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: BKR Haines Watts, 3rd Floor, 70-74 City

Road, London EC1Y 2BJ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Peter John Forsey and David John Coyne, both of BKR Haines Watts, 3rd Floor, 70-74 City Road,

London EC1Y 2BJ. Office Holder Numbers: 8629 and 8876.

Date of Appointment: 26 February 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(309)

Company Number: 2809437

Name of Company: CTI VISION LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Telecoms Development and Distribution.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 77-79 High Street, Egham, Surrey TW20

Liquidator's Name and Address: Keith Aleric Stevens, Wilkins Kennedy, Gladstone House, 77-79 High Street, Egham, Surrey TW20

Office Holder Number: 008065.

Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04369544.

Name of Company: **CAR SOLUTIONS UK LTD.**Nature of Business: Wholesalers of Motor Vehicles.

Type of Liquidation: Company.

Address of Registered Office: The Manor House, 260 Ecclesall Road

South, Sheffield S11 9AT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Tracy Ann Taylor, The Manor House,

260 Ecclesall Road South, Sheffield S11 9AT.

Date of Appointment: 5 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 4353314. Name of Company: **CLASSIC LINES (UK) LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Curtain Making.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: David T Greensill of Mayfields, Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB.

Office Holder Number: 890.

Date of Appointment: 25 February 2003 By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03369065.

Name of Company: **COLOURSCENE LTD.**Nature of Business: Pre-Press Printers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 12th Floor, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT. Liquidator's Name and Address: Melvyn L Rose, Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 12th Floor, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT.

Office Holder Number: 2561.
Date of Appointment: 5 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(316)

(310)

(302)

Company Number: 01203584.

Name of Company: CONTELEC SUPPLIES LTD.
Nature of Business: Electrical Component Distributors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 7th Floor Wettern House, 56 Dingwall

Road, Croydon CRO 0XH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Christopher Herron and Christopher Laughton, both of Numerica, Wettern House, 56 Dingwall Road, Croydon CR0 0XH.

Office Holder Numbers: 008755 and 006531.

Date of Appointment: 27 February 2003. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 3310035.

Name of Company: CUSTOMGRADE LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Wholesale Sportswear and Related Articles.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: 2 Mountview Court, 310 Friern Barnet

Lane, Whetstone, London N20 0YZ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Barry David Lewis, Harris Lipman, 2 Mountview Court, 310 Friern Barnet Lane, Whetstone, London N20

Office Holder Number: 2048. Date of Appointment: 10 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(136)

Company Number: 2576734.

Name of Company: DCE TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: DCE Voice Processing Systems Limited. Nature of Business: Design and Manufacture Encryption Sys.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 86-88 South Ealing Road, Ealing, London

Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter M Levy, Levy & Partners, 86-88 South Ealing Road, Ealing, London W5 4QB.

Office Holder Number: 4723.

(854)

(881)

Date of Appointment: 5 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(851)

Company Number: 4007294. Name of Company: **DAILYSPRING LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Restaurant. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151

Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Donald Bailey and Richard William Traynor, both of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Office Holder Numbers: 6739 and 6730.

Date of Appointment: Appointment at an Extraordinary Meeting of Members (D Bailey) and ratified at a Meeting of Creditors (D Bailey and Richard William Traynor) held on 7 March 2003.

Company Number: 02919475. Name of Company: **DISPLAY CREATIONS LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Production of Point of Sale Materials.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: King Street House, 15 Upper King Street, Norwich NR3 1RB.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Matthew Robert Howard and Robert Geoffrey Rose, both of Larking Gowen, King Street House, 15 Upper

King Street, Norwich NR3 1RB.

Office Holder Numbers: 009219 and 002554. Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members.

(856)

Company Number: 1916382. Name of Company: **EARLBEAT LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Nightclub. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen L Conn, Begbies Traynor,

Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Office Holder Number: 1762.

Date of Appointment: Appointment at an Extraordinary Meeting of Members and ratified at a Meeting of Creditors held on 7 March 2003.

Company Number: 2572740.

Name of Company: ELECTRODE TRIM SERVICES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Posiaction Limited.

Nature of Business: Engineers. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham

B3 3LG.

Liquidator's Name and Address: M T Coyne, Poppleton & Appleby, 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG.

Office Holder Number: 6575.

Date of Appointment: 6 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(306)

Company Number: 04149911.

Name of Company: ENVIROTECH SPECIALIST SERVICES LTD.

Nature of Business: General Builders. Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Bulman House, Regent Centre, Gosforth,

Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 3LS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gordon S Goldie, Tait Walker, Bulman House, Regent Centre, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3

3LS

Office Holder Number: 5799. Date of Appointment: 10 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(121)

Company Number: 3945463.

Name of Company: EXCEL VOICE & DATA LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Structured Cabling and Telecoms Engineering

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Allan Cooper and John Russell, both

of Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF. Office Holder Numbers: 5546 and 5544. Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(293)

(124)

Company Number: 1900365

Name of Company: HAMPSHIRE RADIO PHONES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Tute Construction Limited.

Nature of Business: Mobile Telephone Suppliers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers

Ford, Eastleigh SO53 3TZ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Carl Stuart Jackson and Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews, both of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ.

Office Holder Numbers: 8860 and 2228.

Date of Appointment: 5 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors and Contributories.

Company Number: 02868254.

Name of Company: **HEMOMETAL** (**LONDON**) **LIMITED**.

Nature of Business: Traders of Metal and Commodities.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Asher Miller, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY.

Office Holder Number: 9251.
Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Company and Creditors. (188)

Company Number: 03990847.

Name of Company: IT4U COMPUTER SOLUTIONS LIMITED.
Nature of Business: IT Solutions Provider.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside

Street, Manchester M3 3EL.

Liquidator's Name and Address: A H Tomlinson, Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL.

Office Holder Number: 006585.

Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Shareholders and Creditors. (312)

Company Number: 4012579

Name of Company: LAISHLEY-MARTIN LIMITED.

Nature of Business: General Construction Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Yorkshire House, 7 South Lane, Holmfirth, Huddersfield HD9 1HN.

Liquidator's Name and Address: William Clive Swindell, Yorkshire House, 7 South Lane, Holmfirth, Huddersfield HD9 1HN.

Office Holder Number: 8100.

Date of Appointment: 11 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (259)

Company Number: 03739493.

Name of Company: LOGISTICS PERSONNEL LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Labour Recruitment Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom, Bishop Fleming, 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ.

Office Holder Number: 8990.

Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (181)

Company Number: 03727652. Name of Company: **LONPRO LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Management Consultants.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford

Mount Road, London E4 8LP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Richard Andrew Segal, A Segal & Co, Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, Chingford,

London E4 8LP. Office Holder Number: 002685.

Date of Appointment: 10 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (142)

Company Number: 4165202

Name of Company: LOUNGE LEISURE LIMITED.

Previous Trading Name of Company: The White Lounge.

Nature of Business: Public House. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street,

Manchester M3 3EL.

Liquidator's Name and Address: A H Tomlinson, Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside, Street, Manchester M3 3EL.

Office Holder Number: 006585.

Date of Appointment: 25 February 2003.

By whom Appointed: Shareholders and Creditors. (314) Company Number: 02270466.

Name of Company: M C CONTROLS LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Manufacturer of Electrical Equipment.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Roderick Graham Butcher, Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street,

Birmingham B3 1PB.

Office Holder Number: 8834. Date of Appointment: 6 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(886)

Company Number: 03294423. Name of Company: **M J DUKE SHEARING LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Steel Shearing Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors. Address of Registered Office: 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter O'Duffy, of IP Services Ltd, 9

Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU.

Office Holder Number: 0644787 ACCA. Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and confirmed by Creditors. (113)

Company Number: 04053562

Name of Company: MAILFIND LIMITED.

Trading Name of Company: F Newman (Finishers). Nature of Business: Print Finishers and Mailing House.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Bridgestones, 125-127 Union Street,

Oldham OL1 1TE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert Cooksey, Bridgestones, 125-

127 Union Street, Oldham OL1 1TE.

Office Holder Number: 9040.

Date of Appointment: 25 February 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (295)

Company Number: 03060436.

Name of Company: MARNEY HOBDEY PROMOTIONS

Nature of Business: Promotions and Sales.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Shay Bannon and Simon Michaels, both of BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL. Office Holder Numbers: 8777/01 and 8824/01.

Date of Appointment: 26 February 2003

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (322)

Company Number: 3311619.

Name of Company: McCORMACK CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

Nature of Business: Builders.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 12th Floor, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Melvyn L Rose, Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 12th Floor, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT.

Office Holder Number: 2561.

Date of Appointment: 26 February 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (304)

Company Number: 3138751

Name of Company: McCOY CIVIL ENGINEERING LIMITED.

Prevous Names of Company: J & W Electrical Limited, McCoy Roads,

Sewers and Groundwork Contractors Limited.

Nature of Business: Groundworkers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The

Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Kirankumar Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow, both of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill,

9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

Office Holder Numbers: 008795 and 008319. Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3908725. Name of Company: **N.A.D. CONTRACTS LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Building Contractors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 50 Arundel Avenue, Flixton, Manchester M41 6NG.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Omer Kalid Aljanabi, 518 Wilmslow Road, Withington, Manchester M20 4BS.

Office Holder Number: 5644. Date of Appointment: 6 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (887)

Company Number: 4318116.

Name of Company: N B RECRUITMENT SOLUTIONS LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Employment Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London

EC2Y 5DH.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Andrew Andronikou, Hacker Young and Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH.

Office Holder Number: 1253.

Date of Appointment: 3 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (864)

Company Number: 03610469

Name of Company: NADCO INTERNATIONAL CORPORATION

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Mobile Telephones Sales.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: David Horner & Co, 2A Pioneer Business

Park, Clifton Moor, York YO30 4TN. Liquidator's Name and Address: David Anthony Horner, David Horner & Co, 2A Pioneer Business Park, Clifton Moor, York YO30

4TN. Office Holder Number: 008956.

Date of Appointment: 6 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (129)

Company Number: 03202399.

Name of Company: P.N.E. LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Electrical Contractors. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151

Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Donald Bailey, Begbies Traynor,

Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Office Holder Number: 6739. Date of Appointment: 3 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Appointment at an Extraordinary Meeting of Members (Donald Bailey and ratified at a Meeting of Creditors (Donald Bailey) held on 7 March 2003. (903)

Company Number: 4329321. Name of Company: PICTURE FRAMES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Picture Framing. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Bell Walk House, High Street, Uckfield,

East Sussex TN22 5DQ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Fiona Monson, Armida Business Recovery LLP, Bell Walk House, High Street, Uckfield, East Sussex

TN22 5DQ. Office Holder Number: 8704.

Date of Appointment: 6 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and endorse by the Creditors on 6

March 2003.

Company Number: 3791960.

Name of Company: QED CREATIVE SERVICES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Design and Printing.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham

B3 3LG.

(186)

Liquidator's Name and Address: M T Coyne, Poppleton & Appleby, 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG.

Office Holder Number: 6575.

Date of Appointment: 5 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: The Members and confirmed by the Creditors.

Company Number: 02357830. Name of Company: **QUADROUTE LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Motor Dealers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF. Liquidators' Names and Address: Andrew Philip Wood and Philip Andrew Revill, both of Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF.

Office Holder Numbers: 9148 and 6421. Date of Appointment: 10 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (291)

Company Number: 03382350.

Name of Company: RENAMO LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: Renamo. Nature of Business: Leavlet Distribution.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The

Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

Liquidators' Names and Address: John Phillip Walter Harlow and Kirankumar Mistry, both of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old

Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE. Office Holder Numbers: 008319 and 008795. Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(190)

Company Number: 02707137.

Name of Company: **ROSVIC LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Engineering. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Suite B1, White House Business Centre, Forest Road, Kingswood, Bristol BS15 8NH.

Liquidator's Name and Address: John William Lewis, Suite B1, White House Business Centre, Forest Road, Kingswood, Bristol BS15 8NH.

Office Holder Number: 6213.

Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (145)

Company Number: 3883272

Name of Company: SAFE IN SOUND LIMITED. Previous Name of Company: Carespace Limited. Nature of Business: A Manufacturer of Electrical Goods.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 7 St Petersgate, Stockport, Cheshire

SK1 1EB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Vincent A Simmons, Bennett Verby,

7 St Petersgate, Stockport, Cheshire SK1 1EB.

Office Holder Number: 8898.

Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 02692131.

Name of Company: SANDYBROW STABLES LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Matter of Fact Limited.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Eddystone House, Aberderfyn Road, Johnstown, Wrexham.

Liquidator's Name and Address: P B Wood, Barringtons (Newcastle) Limited, Richmond House, 570-572 Etruria Road, Basford, Newcastle, Staffordshire.

Office Holder Number: 005396. Date of Appointment: 4 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (846)

Company Number: 2612712.

Name of Company: SKYGLASS LIMITED. Nature of Business: Shopfitters and Skiphire.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: c/o Singla & Co, 12 Devereux Court,

Strand, London WC2R 3JL

Liquidator's Name and Address: Surjit Kumar Singla, Singla & Co, 12

Devereux Court, Strand, London WC2R 3JL.

Office Holder Number: 2521.

Date of Appointment: 11 March 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 02917716. Name of Company: **SOFA DESIGN BY HACKWORTHY'S LTD.**

Nature of Business: Sofa Manufacturer and Retailers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 418-420 Cranbrook Road, Gants Hill,

Ilford, Essex IG2 6HW. Liquidator's Name and Address: Richard Jeffrey Rones, ThorntonRones, 418-420 Cranbrook Road, Gants Hill, Ilford, Essex IG2 6HW

Office Holder Number: 008807. Date of Appointment: 26 February 2003. (297)

Company Number: 00105408.

Name of Company: TRANSOCEAN SHIPPING AGENCY (UK)

LTD.

Nature of Business: Shipping Company.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Glyn Mummery, Redhead French, 43-45 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, Essex RM11 2JX.

Office Holder Number: 100898.

Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (890)

Company Number: 03948834.

Name of Company: TRANSPALETTE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Chipboard Products and Pallets. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU

Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter O'Duffy, of I P Services Ltd, 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU.

Office Holder Number: 0644787 ACCA.

Date of Appointment: 11 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and confirmed by Creditors. (118)

Company Number: 4479368.

(320)

Name of Company: TRIUMPH CONSTRUCTION LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Construction. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The

Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Kirankumar Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow, both of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

Office Holder Numbers: 008795 and 008319. Date of Appointment: 7 March 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(184)

Annual Liquidation Meetings ALDIS FASTENERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, on 14 April 2003, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 11.00 am by a General Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of receiving an account of the joint Liquidators' acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up to date.

P M Davis, Joint Liquidator (062)

COMET PAPER LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual and Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at 314 Regents Park Road, Finchley, London N3 2JX, on 17 April 2003, at 10.30 am to be followed at 10.45 am by Annual and Final Meeting of the Creditors for the purpose of having laid before them an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted, and the Company's property disposed of and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy holder to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy holder need not be a Member or a Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on 16 April 2003.

S Rishi, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (256)

FRIENDS CORNER RESTAURANTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual and Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at 314 Regents Park Road, Finchley, London N3 2JX, on 17 April 2003, at 10.15 am to be followed at 10.30 am by Annual and Final Meeting of the Creditors for the purpose of having laid before them an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted, and the Company's property disposed of and of hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy holder to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy holder need not be a Member or a Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on 16 April 2003.

S Rishi, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (268)

Final Meetings

3A INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, on 16 April 2003, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidators at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

P H Allen, Liquidator

5 March 2003. (249)

ALBAN GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, London W1H 7LW, on 11 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor. The proxy form must be returned to the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meeting.

S D Swaden, Liquidator

4 March 2003. (074)

BRUNEL ASSOCIATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual and Final Meetings of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at The Conifers, Filton Road, Hambrook, Bristol BS16 1QG, on 16 April 2003, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by Annual and Final Meetings of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at The Conifers, Filton Road, Hambrook, Bristol BS16 1QG, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

S Thornton, Liquidator

11 March 2003. (135)

CALL CENTRE COLLEGE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of Call Centre College Limited, will be held at the offices of K S Tan & Co, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, on Tuesday 22 April 2003, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

KS Tan, Liquidator

11 March 2003. (872)

CHARCO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and Rule 4.126 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members and a Meeting of the Creditors of the abovenamed Company are to be held at Albany House, 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, on 22 April 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the winding-up and hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator, and resolving that the Liquidator be released from office. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor.

S Franklin, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (262)

COMPU-IT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Hacker Young and Partners, St James Building, 79 Oxford Street, Manchester M1 6HT, on 11 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having laid before them an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy holder need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at either of the Meetings must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on 10 April 2003.

R E C Cook, Liquidator

11 March 2003. (141)

CONTRACTING CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Gerald Edelman Business Recovery, Kent House, Station Road, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PP, on Tuesday 22 April 2003, at 10.45 am and 11.00 am respectively, for the purposes mentioned in section 106 of the said Act. Any Member or Creditor is entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings and may appoint a proxy to attend instead of himself. A proxy holder need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at Gerald Edelman, Suite 1, Kent House, Station Road, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PP, not later than 12.00 noon on Thursday 17 April 2003.

I Yerrill, Joint Liquidator

10 March 2003. (063)

EAGLEBRAY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Final General Meeting of the Company will be held at the offices of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, on 14 April 2003, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.30 am by a Final Meeting of the Creditors of the Company, to have an account laid before them showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and to hear any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator.

P A Saxton, Liquidator
10 March 2003.

eCOUNTRIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Plumtree Court, London EC4A 4HT, on Thursday 24 April 2003, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of laying before the Meeting an account of the winding-up showing how it has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and giving an explanation of it, and determining whether the Joint Liquidators shall have their release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

D J Waterhouse and I C Oakley Smith, Joint Liquidators
11 March 2003. (325)

EURO FACILITIES GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Gerald Edelman Business Recovery, Kent House, Station Road, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PP, on Wednesday 16 April 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am respectively, for the purposes mentioned in section 106 of the said Act. Any Member or Creditor is entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings and may appoint a proxy to attend instead of himself. A proxy holder need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at Gerald Edelman, Suite 1, Kent House, Station Road, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PP, not later than 12.00 noon on Tuesday 15 April 2003.

I Yerrill, Joint Liquidator
11 March 2003. (073)

EVOTEK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, on 15 April 2003, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account of the winding-up, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted, and the Company's property disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, no later than 12.00 noon on 14 April 2003.

P A Whitwam, Joint Liquidator
11 March 2003. (069)

FIRSWOOD CIVIL ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 15 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before it showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either Meeting must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

S L Conn, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (065)

FLY THE WORLD TRAVEL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, on 25 April 2003, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

K Kallis, Liquidator

(068)

11 March 2003. (166)

FRESHFIELD SELF DRIVE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward, Commercial Building, 11-15 Cross Street, Manchester M2 1BD, on 23 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

D Swaden, Liquidator 10 March 2003. (168)

H B PAINE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Smith Cooper, Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1BT, on 8 April 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy holder need not be a Member. Proxy forms must be returned to Smith Cooper, Wilmot House, St James Court, Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1BT, by no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

S. Gwinnutt, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (255)

H. BEANLAND & SON LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members and a Meeting of the Creditors of H. Beanland & Son Ltd, will be held at Merchant's Quay, Ashley Lane, Shipley BD17 7DB, on Wednesday 2 April 2003, at 11.15 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account and the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at the offices of Rushtons, Merchant's Quay, Ashley Lane, Shipley BD17 7DB, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meeting.

Liquidator

6 March 2003. (251)

HAMPSHIRE INDUSTRIAL WELDING GAS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 104 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held on 1 May 2003, at 11.00 am to be followed at 11.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

D F Wilson, Liquidator

11 March 2003. (250)

JARVIS BINGHAM (ENGINEERING) LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of the Company, and the Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Numerica, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex, on 30 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators and to determine whether the Joint Liquidators should have their release. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at Numerica, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

C I Vickers, Joint Liquidator

10 March 2003. (876)

JIMMY'S RESTAURANT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, and Rule 4.126 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members and a Meeting of the Creditors of the abovenamed Company are to be held at Albany House, 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, on 22 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the winding-up and hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator, and resolving that the Liquidator be released from office. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor.

S Franklin, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (263)

KTP ALLOYS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 25 April 2003, at 10.30 am and 11.00 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A person entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

R G Butcher, Liquidator

6 March 2003. (066) 10 March 2003. (140)

L & H CLOTHING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and of the Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Fernwood House, Fernwood Road, Jesmond, Newcastle upon Tyne NE2 1TJ, on 31 March 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Resolution will also be put before the Meeting sanctioning the Liquidators remuneration. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

W Paxton, Liquidator

26 February 2003. (252)

MACOLIN (FOODS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of Somers Baker Prince Kurz at Premier House, 45 Ealing Road, Wembley, Middlesex HAO 4BA, on Tuesday 15 April 2003, at 10.15 am, and will be followed at 10.30 am by a General Meeting of the Creditors of the said Company, both Meetings being for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of passing a Resolution directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company, and of the Liquidator, shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend or vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

B W Prince, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (874)

MAISON NOVELLI LIMITED

A Meeting of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of having a full account laid before the Meetings to hear any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator and to grant the Liquidator's release. The Meeting will be held at Moriston House, 75 Springfield Road, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 6JB, on 23 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively. A proxy form which must be lodged with me not later than 22 April 2003, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one.

D R Beat, Liquidator

11 March 2003. (072)

MILLNOTICE LIMITED

(t/a Ellingtons)

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on Wednesday 9 April 2003, at 12.00 noon and 12.30 pm respectively, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be furnished by the Liquidator and to pass a Resolution as to the disposal of the books, accounts and documents of the Company.

R A Segal, Liquidator

OAK WINDOW SYSTEMS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, have been summoned by the Liquidator under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, on 30 April 2003, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a Final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company shall be disposed.

M T Coyne, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (328)

OYSTERCATCHER LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of The Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of Somers Baker Prince Kurz at Premier House, 45 Ealing Road, Wembley, Middlesex HAO 4BA, on Tuesday 15 April 2003, at 10.45 am and will be followed at 11.00 am by a General Meeting of the Creditors of the said Company, both Meetings being for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of passing a Resolution directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company, and of the Liquidator, shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend or vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor.

B W Prince, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (873)

POTTER'S INSULATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at 1 Oxford Court, Bishopsgate, Manchester M2 3WR, on 30 April 2003, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy holder to be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 1 Oxford Court, Bishopsgate, Manchester M2 3WR, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting.

D J Whitehouse, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (070)

POTTER'S INSULATIONS (SALES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, will be held at 1 Oxford Court, Bishopsgate, Manchester M2 3WR, on 15 April 2003, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 1 Oxford Court, Bishopsgate, Manchester M2 3WR, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting.

D J Whitehouse, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (071

POWERSHRED LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act, 1986, that General Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward, Commercial Building, 11-15 Cross Street, Manchester M2 1BD, on 23 April 2003, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

D Swaden, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (169)

PRESTIGE HEATING DIRECT LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company, will be held at the offices of Lines Henry, 27 The Downs, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 2QD, on Wednesday 16 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively for the purpose of the said section.

N Henry, Joint Liquidator

5 March 2003. (877)

RADARBRIDGE LTD

(formerly t/a Hounslow Discount Jewellers)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, Premier House, 112 Station Road, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT, on 28 April 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am for the purposes of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings is entitled to appoint a Proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor.

M L Rose, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (327)

REVIVAL DISTRIBUTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Companies, will be held at the offices of Gerald Edelman Business Recovery, Kent House, Station Road, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PP, on Thursday 17 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am, respectively, for the purposes mentioned in section 106 of the said act. Any Member or Creditor is entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings and may appoint a proxy to attend instead of himself. A proxy holder need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at Gerald Edelman, Suite 1, Kent House, Station Road, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PP, not later than 12.00 noon on Wednesday 16 April 2003.

I Yerrill, Joint Liquidator

10 March 2003. (064)

RYECRON PLANT HIRE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of The Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company, will be held at the offices of Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on Tuesday 15 April 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation which may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or a Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, no later than 12.00 noon on Monday 14 April 2003.

R E Speight, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (067)

SYSTEMS EFFICIENCY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, that a Final Meeting of the Members of Systems Efficiency Limited, will be held at 10.15 am on 29 April 2003, to be followed at 10.30 am on the same day by the Final Meeting of Creditors. The Meetings will be held at the offices of Chantrey Vellacott, Russell Square House, 10-12 Russell Square, London WC1. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and give any explanation that he may consider necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged at First Floor, 16-17 Boundary Road, Hove BN3 4AN, no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meeting.

K W Touhey, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (875)

THE FOOD HUT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, have been summoned by the Liquidator under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 141 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3LG, on 30 April 2003, at 3.45 pm and 4.00 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company shall be disposed.

M T Coyne, Liquidator

6 March 2003. (326)

UNIVERSAL TELEMETRY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, on 16 April 2003, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of having an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

P H Allen, Liquidator

5 March 2003. (248)

VANTAGE RESOURCING LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Klaco House, 28-30 St John's Square, London EC1M 4DN, on 23 April 2003, at 12.00 noon, to be followed at 12.15 pm by a Final Meeting of the Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and the Liquidator, shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Klaco House, 28-30 St John's Square, London EC1M 4DN no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

A M K Shah, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (267)

Notices to Creditors

BEACH GARAGE TRANSPORT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 30 May 2003, being the date for that purpose fixed by the undersigned, Christopher Robin Ashe, of 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LT, the Liquidator of the said Company, to send their names and addresses and the particulars of their debts or claim, and/or any security held by them, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, and, if so required by notice in writing from me, the said Liquidator, are, by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their said debts or claims and to establish any title they may have to priority, at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved, or such priority is established, or as the case may be, from objecting to such distribution.

C R Ashe, Liquidator

5 March 2003. (271)

DAILYSPRING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 3 June 2003, to send in their full names and their addresses and full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Donald Bailey, of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

D Bailey, Joint Liquidator (896)

HAMPSHIRE RADIO PHONES LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Carl Stuart Jackson, of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, give notice that on 5 March 2003, Carl Stuart Jackson and Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews were appointed Joint Liquidators of Hampshire Radio Phones Limited by Resolutions of the Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 1 April 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Carl Stuart Jackson, of Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

C S Jackson, Joint Liquidator

6 March 2003. (125)

JUNCTION 19 CAR CENTRE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 30 April 2003, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to David N Kaye, of Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

D N Kaye, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (878)

LOGISTICS PERSONNEL LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom, of Bishop Fleming, 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ, give notice that on 7 March 2003, I was appointed Liquidator of Logistics Personnel Limited by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 24 April 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Stephen Anthony John Ramsbottom, of Bishop Fleming, 19 Portland Square, Bristol BS2 8SJ, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S A J Ramsbottom, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (182)

M J DUKE SHEARING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that on 7 March 2003, I, Peter O'Duffy, of IP Services Ltd, 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU, was appointed Liquidator of the above Company by the Shareholders, and was confirmed as such by the Creditors of the Company.

All Creditors of the Company, are required, on or before 30 April 2003, if they have not already done so, to send in their full names and addresses, together with full particulars of their debts or claims, to me as Liquidator, in default of which they may be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are subsequently proved.

P O'Duffy, Liquidator

11 March 2003. (111)

N B RECRUITMENT SOLUTIONS LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Andrew Andronikou, of Hacker Young & Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, give notice that on 3 March 2003, I was appointed Liquidator of N B Recruitment Solutions Limited by Resolutions of the Company's Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 1 June 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Andrew Andronikou, of Hacker Young & Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

A Andronikou, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (865)

P.N.E. LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 3 June 2003, to send in their full names and their addresses and full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Donald Bailey, of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

D Bailey, Liquidator

ROSVIC LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Creditors of the above-named Company, are required, on or before 22 April 2003, to send in their names and addresses with particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, John William Lewis, of J W Lewis & Co, Suite B1, White House Business Centre, Forest Road, Kingswood, Bristol BS15 8NH, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing by the said Liquidator, or by their Solicitors, are personally to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

J W Lewis, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (146)

SOFA DESIGN BY HACKWORTHY'S LTD

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Richard Jeffrey Rones, of ThorntonRones, 418-420 Cranbrook Road, Gants Hill, Ilford, Essex IG2 6HW, give notice that on 26 February 2003, I was appointed Liquidator of Sofa Design By Hackworthy's Ltd by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 27 June 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Richard Jeffrey Rones, of ThorntonRones, 418-420 Cranbrook Road, Gants Hill, Ilford, Essex IG2 6HW, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

R J Rones, Liquidator

4 March 2003. (298)

TRANSPALETTE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that on 11 March 2003, I, Peter O'Duffy, of IP Services Ltd, 9 Woodhill Road, Portishead, Bristol BS20 7EU, was appointed Liquidator of the above Company by the Shareholders, and was confirmed as such by the Creditors of the Company.

All Creditors of the Company, are required, on or before 30 April 2003, if they have not already done so, to send their full names and addresses, together with full particulars of their debts or claims, to me as Liquidator, in default of which they may be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are subsequently proved.

P O'Duffy, Liquidator

(902)

11 March 2003. (1161)

Winding-up By The Court Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 281 of 2003

In the Matter of A.F.D. LEISURE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 1st Floor, DCS House, Silver Birch, Mylord Crescent, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Northumberland NE12 5UJ, presented on 13 February 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/H.L./436725/34336.)

10 March 2003. (109)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 147 of 2003

In the Matter of AJP CONSTRUCTION LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 113 Bronte Paths, Stevenage, Hertfordshire, presented on 30 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 103268.) (161)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1135 of 2003

In the Matter of ACUTE SURVEILLANCE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Harvest Way House, 28 High Street, Witney, Oxfordshire OX28 6RA, presented on 18 February 2003 by Michael Gerson (Investments) Limited, investment company of Downland Close, Whetstone, London N20 9LB, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Michael Wydra & Co, Broughton House, 6-8 Sackville Street, London W1S 3DG.)

5 March 2003. (523)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 139 of 2003

In the Matter of ANSET LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 2nd Floor, Suman Singh House, 44 Bradford Street, Walsall, West Midlands, presented on 28 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 106771.) (154)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 125 of 2003

In the Matter of ARVEN INDUSTRIAL FINISHERS LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 15-21 Victoria Road, Bletchley, Milton Keynes, Buckinghamshire, presented on 23 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107434.) (157) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 00973 of 2003

In the Matter of BAYSWATER CONSTRUCTION LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 78 York Street, London W1H 1DP, presented on 11 February 2003 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited whose registered office is situate at Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Brachers, 12 New Fetter Lane, London EC4Y 1AG. (Ref 97.126.TRA0100.2243.)

10 March 2003. (518)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 153 of 2003

In the Matter of BRETCROFT LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 208 Collis Street, Stourbridge, West Midlands, presented on 31 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107459.) (150)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 152 of 2003

In the Matter of BROOKLANDS NO. 1 LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 1 Grosvenor Avenue, Oakhill, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire, presented on 31 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107717.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 118 of 2003

In the Matter of BROOKMARSH FURNITURE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 169 Preston Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 6AG, presented on 22 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 24 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 21 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107073.) (159) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry. No 1785 of 2002

In the Matter of **C. McADAMS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Emerson Close, Swainby, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL6 3EL, Re-presented on 21 February 2003 by Lloyds and Scottish Finance Limited, of 71 Lombard Street, London EC3P 3BS, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Birmingham District Registry, The Priory Courts, 33 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6DS, on 4 April 2003, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 3 April 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Davies Wallis Foyster*, Spencer House, 89 Dewhurst Road, Birchwood, Warrington WA3 7PG. (Ref DLW/DNJ/21935/4/McAdams.) (241)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 245 of 2003

In the Matter of CAMPS CONTRACTORS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 23 Wood Street, Old Town, Swindon, Wiltshire SN1 4AN, presented on 10 February 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/M.H./436610/35941.)

5 March 2003. (107)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 949 of 2003

In the Matter of **CHICAGO HOT DOG LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 8 Baltic Street East, London EC1Y 0UP, presented on 10 February 2003 by Timothy Brown, of 4th Floor, Holborn Hall, 100 Gray's Inn Road, London WC1X 8AL, contributory of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 10.00 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Field Court Legal Solicitors*, 3 Field Court, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5EF.

10 March 2003. (244)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 137 of 2003

In the Matter of **DISK ADS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Fern Cottage, Splaynes Green, Uckfield, East Sussex, presented on 28 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003,

at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107458.) (151)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 856 of 2003

In the Matter of ELLA ESTATES LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Suite 219-245, Airport House, Purley Way, Croydon, Surrey CR0 0XZ, presented on 6 February 2003 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited, whose registered office is situate at Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Brachers*, 12 New Fetter Lane, London EC4Y 1AG. (Ref 97.126.TRA0100.2125.)

10 March 2003. (517)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 19 of 2003

In the Matter of EUROPEAN DIGITAL COMMUNICATIONS PLC and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Julco House, 5th Floor, 26-28 Great Portland Street, London, presented on 14 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 99252.) (152)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1083 of 2003

In the Matter of F O S FASHION MARKETING LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 63 Lisson Street, London NW1 5DA, presented on 14 February 2003 by HM Customs and Excise of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref CMM/BM/H00344-04305.) (114)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 855 of 2003

In the Matter of **F.S.W. LIMITED**

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 70 Capitol Industrial Park, Capitol Way, London NW9 0EW, presented on 6 February 2003 by Dendy Neville, whose principal place of business and Centre of Main Interest is situate at 3-4 Bower Terrace, Tonbridge Road, Maidstone, Kent ME16 8RY, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Brachers*, 12 New Fetter Lane, London EC4Y 1AG. (Ref 97.126.DEN0293.143.)

10 March 2003. (521)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 131 of 2003

In the Matter of FACTOR CONSULTANCY LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 10 The Maltings, Walkern, Hertfordshire, presented on 24 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107448.) (162)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1110 of 2003

In the Matter of FERNHILL MINING LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 51 The Parade, Cardiff CF24 3AB, presented on 17 February 2003 by Kier Construction Limited, of Tempsford Hall, Sandy, Bedfordshire SG19 2BD, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Fenwick Elliott, 353 Strand, London WC2R 0HT. (Ref MNL/LC/3310.)

11 March 2003. (248)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 916 of 2003

In the Matter of FLOORWORKS DIRECT LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 62 Marian Road, Streatham, London SW16 5HR, presented on 7 February 2003 by Guardian Media Group PLC, of 164 Deansgate, Manchester M60 2RR, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *J.E. Baring & Co*, First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref JAH/258079.) (173)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 129 of 2003

In the Matter of FOCUS (MK) LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Ternion Court, 264-268 Upper Fourth Street, Milton Keynes, Buckinghamshire, presented on 23 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107065.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 1331 of 2002

In the Matter of FRANK HARMER & SONS (SOUTHERN) LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 2 Upperton Gardens, Eastbourne, East Sussex, presented on 18 September 2002 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 91729.) (153)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 126 of 2003

In the Matter of FUTURE TRAINING CENTRE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Hacker Young, 168 Church Road, Hove, East Sussex, presented on 23 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or

as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107445.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 130 of 2003

In the Matter of G.L.I. CONSULTING LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 7 Shepherdsgate Drive, Herne Bay, Kent CT6 7TX, presented on 24 January 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/M.P./436497/34329.)

4 March 2003. (106)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 206 of 2003

In the Matter of GTS COMMUNICATIONS LTD.

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 4-6 Union Street, Southport, Merseyside PR9 0QE, presented on 4 February 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is DLA, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/RAC./434567/34913.)

4 March 2003. (103) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 246 of 2003

In the Matter of **GLENCO HAULAGE (UK) LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 37 Pollards Hill South, London SW16, presented on 10 February 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/M.H./435395/34329.)

5 March 2003. (108)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 210 of 2003

In the Matter of **H.B. BORING AND COMPANY LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Geotechnical House, 575 Manchester Road, Blackrod, Bolton, Lancashire BL6 5RU, presented on 4 February 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/KAB./436519/34913.)

5 March 2003. (102)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1004 of 2003

In the Matter of **HR INTERIORS LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Janelle House, Hartham Lane, Hertford, Hertfordshire SG14 1QN, presented on 12 February 2003 by N&C Building Products Limited of 6 Shoreditch High Street, London E1 6PE, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Abrahams Dresden* of 30 St. John's Lane, London EC1M 4NB. (Ref TH/5632.) (176)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 970 of 2003

In the Matter of HARLEQUIN DEVELOPMENT & INTERIOR DESIGN LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986.

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Kingfisher House, 109 Queen Street, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 2BG, presented on 11 February 2003, by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited whose registered office is situate at Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Brachers*, 12 New Fetter Lane, London EC4Y 1AG. (Ref 97.126.TRA0100.2244.)

10 March 2003. (519) 11 March

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 197 of 2003

In the Matter of ICEBERG PROPERTY AND DEVELOPMENT LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Unit 8 Ullenwood Court, Ullenwood, Cheltenham, Gloucester, presented on 31 January 2003 by Hewden Hire Centres Ltd, 1 Ellismuir Way, Tannochside Park, Uddington, Glasgow G71 5PX, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds 1, on 8 April 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 7 April 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BLY/D.H./716800/78034.)

7 March 2003. (101)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 993 of 2003

In the Matter of LIVELINE

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 745-747 Barking Road, London E13 9ER, presented on 11 February 2003 by the Directors of LIVEline also of 745-747 Barking Road, London E13 9ER will be heard at the Royal Court of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Allen & Overy*, One New Change, London EC4M 9QQ. (Ref SH/TTL.)

14 March 2003. (364)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 241 of 2003

In the Matter of MARCOM TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 828A Manchester Road, Bradford, West Yorkshire BD5 8DJ, presented on 10 February 2003, by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, H M Customs & Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/N.K./436567/34503.)

6 March 2003. (104)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 001146 of 2003

In the Matter of MIDAS BUILDING CONTRACTORS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 10 Willow Green, West End, Woking, Surrey GU24 9HR, presented on 17 February 2003 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited, whose registered office is situate at Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Brachers*, 12 New Fetter Lane, London EC4Y 1AG. (Ref 97.126.TRA0100.2172.)

11 March 2003. (127)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1006 of 2003

In the Matter of MONBRIDGE ELECTRICAL LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Farley Court, Allsop Place, London NW1 5LG, presented on 12 February 2003 by Hall and Kay Fire Engineering (A Division of Staveley Industries Plc), registered office 11 Dingwall Road, Croydon CR9 3DB, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday 26 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Monday 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Oldham Rust Jobson*, Queensville House, 49 Queensville, Stafford, ST17 4NL. (Ref VCH.BW.274.81.)

10 March 2003. (504)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1093 of 2003

In the Matter of **PENTAGON LITHO LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Cambridge House, 27 Cambridge Park, Wanstead, London E11 2PU, presented on 14 February 2003 by T.M Finishing Limited, of Teresa Gavin House, Woodford Avenue, Woodford Green, Essex IG 8 8FB, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Stephenson Harwood*, One St Paul's Churchyard, London EC4M 8SH. (Ref 1016.)

12 March 2003. (338)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1150 of 2003

In the Matter of **QUALITEX SERVICES UK LTD** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company whose registered office is situate at Unit 3, Whitehall Industrial Park, Whitehall Road, Tipton, West Midlands DY4 7JY, presented on 18 February 2003 by Mila Hardware Limited, whose registered office is situate at 1 Brunel Close, Drayton Fields Industrial Estate, Daventry, Northamptonshire NN11 5RB, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday 26 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is BACI Solicitors, 64-66 Fore Street, Edmonton, London N18 2SW. (Ref TL/ICC-538404.)

10 March 2003. (195)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 133 of 2003

In the Matter of QUEST CONSULTANTS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 6 Wychcroft, Linden Road, Bognor Regis, West Sussex, presented on 24 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107452.) (147)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 972 of 2003

In the Matter of R & R INTERIORS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 8 Lonsdale Gardens, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1NU, presented on 11 February 2003 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited, whose registered office is situate at Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Brachers*, 12 New Fetter Lane, London EC4Y 1AG. (Ref 97.126.TRA0100.2245.)

10 March 2003. (520)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1096 of 2003

In the Matter of RJM BUILDERS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Winter Rule, Victoria Parade, East Street, Newquay, Cornwall TR7 1BG, presented on 14 February 2003 by Jewson Limited incorporating Graham Group PLC, of Aldwych House, 81 Aldwych, London WC2B 4HQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioners' Solicitors are *J.E. Baring & Co,* First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref JAH/RJMB008.) (172)

In the Scunthorpe County Court. No 4 of 2003

In the Matter of REDWALL CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 96 Waterside Road, Barton on Humber, South Humberside DN18 5BA, presented on 27 February 2003 by Colin Michael Pearson, of 96 Waterside Road, Barton on Humber, South Humberside DN18 5BA, claiming to be a Director of the Company, will be heard at Scunthorpe County Court, on 17 April 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Agent in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 16 April 2003.

The Petitioner's Agent is *Baker Tilly*, Wilberforce Court, Alfred Gelder Street, Hull HU1 1YH.

10 March 2003. (243)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 912 of 2003

In the Matter of **REVOLUTION KARTING LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 422-424 Burdett Road, Mile End, Bow, London E3 4AA, presented on 7 February 2003 by London Borough of Tower Hamlets, of Town Hall, Mulberry Place, 5 Clove Crescent, London E14 2BG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioners' Solicitors are *J.E. Baring & Co.*, First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref JAH/258133.) (175)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 832 of 2003

In the Matter of SCHENKER WATERMAKERS (UK) LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 9 Park Terrace West, Horsham, West Sussex RH12 1HY, presented on 6 February 2003 by St Clements Graphics, of 2 Gordon Road, Winchester, Hampshire SO23 7DD, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Fenwick Elliott*, 353 Strand, London WC2R 0HT. (Ref SJAT/LC/5587.)

11 March 2003. (249)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 914 of 2003

In the Matter of SHALLOWFORD LIMITED

(t/a Brinton Developments) and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Pennyfarthing House, Brighton Road, South Croydon, Surrey CR2 6AW, presented on 7 February 2003 by Jewson Limited incorporating Graham Group PLC, of Aldwych House, 81 Aldwych, London WC2B 4HQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioners' Solicitors are *J.E. Baring & Co,* First Floor, 63-66 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8LE. (Ref JAH/BRID342.) (174)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 150 of 2003

In the Matter of **SNOWLEISURE LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 4-5 Whitefriars Street, Coventry, West Midlands, presented on 31 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107713.) (156)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 745 of 2003

In the Matter of **SYNAPTIQUE (UK) LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Lloyd's Bank Chambers, 12 Market Street, Sandwich, Kent CT13 9DG, presented on 3 February 2003 by Parcelgate Limited, Eaglestar Centre, Montpellier Drive, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire GL53 7LQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Simmons & Simmons*, CityPoint, One Ropemaker Street, London EC2Y 9SS.

11 March 2003. (492)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 141 of 2003

In the Matter of T J LEISURE LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of The Old Schoolhouse, 75A Jacobs Wells Road, Bristol, Avon BS8 1DJ, presented on 27 January 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 25 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/H.L./436011/34338.)

10 March 2003. (110)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1111 of 2003

In the Matter of TALK KITCHENS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 441 Barlow Moor Road, Chorlton, Manchester M21 0AU, presented on 17 February 2003 by Travis Perkins Trading Company Limited, of Lodge Way House, Lodge Way, Harlestone Road, Northampton NN5 7UG, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Irwin Mitchell*, 150 Holborn, London EC1N 2NS. (Ref BW/MJ/30312.)

10 March 2003. (171)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 122 of 2003

In the Matter of THE EXCHANGE (EASTBOURNE) LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 5 North Street, Hailsham, East Sussex, presented on 23 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107442.) (155)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 831 of 2003

In the Matter of THE GENERAL SCIENTIFIC COMPANY LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 11 Kingsway, London WC2B 6XE, presented on 6 February 2003 by Hystar Developments Limited, Hystar House 1A South Road, Reigate, Surrey RH2 7LB, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Morrisons*, Clarendon House, Clarendon Road, Redhill, Surrey RH1 1FB. (Ref RP.)

11 March 2003. (165)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 128 of 2003

In the Matter of TRENCHARD MANAGEMENT LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Camoys Cottage, Trotton, Petersfield, Hampshire, presented on 23 January 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 31 March 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 28 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107436.) (149)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 1240 of 2003

In the Matter of **VENDMASTER U.K. LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 15 Whiting Street, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP33 1NX, presented on 29 November 2002 by Property Management (Henley) Limited, of 94 Bell Street, Henley on Thames, Oxford RG9 2BN, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 9 April 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 8 April 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Cooper Son & Caldecott*, 2 West Street, Henley on Thames, Oxford RG9 2DU. (Ref TG/Peg./PMFactors Vendmaster.)

11 March 2003. (242)

Petitions to Wind Up (Partnerships)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 881 of 2003

In the Matter of THE SAVOY HOTEL

and in the Matter of the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

Petition to wind up the Savoy Hotel a Partnership whose principal place of Business is 58 St James Road, Hastings, East Sussex, presented on 7 February 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, whose office is situate at Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Partnership, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 26 March 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether in support or opposition) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 March 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BLY/GEG./434202/43502.)

5 March 2003. (105)

Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—A W & R ROOFING & FLOORING COMPANY LIMITED. Company Registration Number—01564844. Address of Registered Office—43 Castle Street, Liverpool, Merseyside, L2 9TL. Court—CARDIFF DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—11th December 2002. No. of Matter—1038 of 2002. Date of Windingup Order—5th March 2003. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2074)

Name of Company—AB-GAS LTD. Company Registration Number—02852809. Address of Registered Office—The Old Vicarage, Walton on the Hill, Stafford, Staffs, ST17 0LF. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd April 2002. No. of Matter—002794 of 2002. Date of Winding-up Order—26th February 2003. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2142)

Name of Company—BALDWINS INDUSTRIAL SERVICES PLC. Company Registration Number—01330695. Address of Registered Office—Baldwins Industrial Services plc, Churchill House, 1 London Road, Slough, Berks, SL3 7RL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—17th January 2003. No. of Matter—00310 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—26th February 2003. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2102)

Name of Company—**KING & SONS LTD**. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th October 2002. No. of Matter—007158 of 2002. Date of Winding-up Order—26th February 2003. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2015)

Name of Company—MARYDON HOTELS LTD. Company Registration Number—01117610. Address of Registered Office—The Broadfield, Sparrow Hill, Rochdale, Lancashire, OL16 1AF. Court—MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—15th January 2003. No. of Matter—1030 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—3rd March 2003. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2079)

Name of Company—MVF HOLDINGS LTD. Company Registration Number—02960593. Address of Registered Office—Mvf Holdings Limited, Unit 6, Stapeley Manor, Long Lane, Odiham, Hants, RG29 1JE. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th January 2003. No. of Matter—00201 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—26th February 2003. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2101)

Name of Company—**TESTNEED LTD**. Company Registration Number—03921477. Address of Registered Office—Trelawny Nursing Home, Edgeumbe Avenue, Newquay, Cornwall, TR7 2NL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd December 2002. No. of Matter—008457 of 2002. Date of Winding-up Order—26th February 2003. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2093)

Appointment of Liquidators

In the High Court of Justice No 7995 of 2002

RAILWAY STREET HOUSING CO-OPERATIVE LIMITED

I, Gerald Maurice Krasner, of Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, give notice that I have been duly appointed Liquidator of the above Company by the Secretary of State on 25 February 2003.

All persons having in their possession any of the effects of the Company must deliver them to me, and all debts due to the Company must be paid to me. Creditors who have not proved their debt must forward particulars of their claim to me by 6 September 2003. Under section 301 of the Insolvency Act 1986, I am required to give notice that it is my intention to call a Meeting of Creditors on 10 April 2003 at 11.00 am, at this office, for the purposes of establishing a Creditors Committe and approving the Resolution that the Liquidator's fees may be drawn on the basis of time spent by the Liquidator and staff in attending to matters which may arise during the administration of the liquidation. Should any Creditor wish to be represented on the Committee they should send me written confirmation.

G M Krasner, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (882)

In the High Court of Justice No 005035 of 2002

TRADELINE ASSOCIATES LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1987, I, John Kelmanson, of The Kelmanson Partnership, Avco House, 6 Albert Road, Barnet, Hertfordshire EN4 9SH, give notice that I was appointed Liquidator of the above on 14 January 2003.

J Kelmanson, Liquidator

10 March 2003. (853)

Notice of Intended Dividends TWO OAKS LEISURE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given in accordance with the provisions of Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Liquidator of the above-named Company intends to pay a First Dividend to the Creditors of the said Company, and that any such Creditor desiring to participate in such Dividend must, on or before Wednesday 9 April 2003, send in their full name and address and full particulars of their debt or claim to the undersigned, Ian Cadlock, Tenon Recovery, 39-40 Old Steine, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1NH, the Liquidator of the said Company. Under rule 11.3(2) a Liquidator is not obliged to deal with claims lodged after the date of proving.

I Caclock, Liquidator 10 March 2003.

(060)

W. CHILDS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 4.36 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Liquidator of the above-named Company intends to declare and distribute a First and Final Dividend to Creditors within the period of 4 months from the last date for proving mentioned below. Every person claiming to be a Creditor of the above-named Company is required, on or before 18 April 2003, which is the last date for proving, to submit his proof of debt to the undersigned, D Wald, the Liquidator of the above-named Company at D. Wald & Co, 18 Sapcote Trading Centre, Dudden Hill Lane, London NW10 2DH, and if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the last date for proving mentioned above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in the Dividend, the distribuiton of that Dividend or any other Dividend declared before his debt is proved.

D Wald, Liquidator

11 March 2003. (845)

Notices of Dividends hitachi seiki uk limited

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Joint Liquidators of the above-named Company intend paying a First and Final Dividend to the unsecured non-preferential Creditors of the above-named Company. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 31 March 2003, to send their proofs of debt to the undersigned, N J Dargan, of Deloitte & Touche, 180 Strand, London WC2R 1WL, the Joint Liquidator of the Company. They are also required, if requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt by the date specified above will be excluded from the Dividend. The Dividend will be declared within 4 months of 31 March 2003.

N J Dargan, Joint Liquidator

7 March 2003. (057)

Final Meetings

In the Northampton County Court No 62 of 2000

BLARNEY SCAFFOLDING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 15 Main Road, Grendon, Northamptonshire, on Monday 28 April 2003 at 10.00 am, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 15 Main Road, Grendon, Northamptonshire, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

R N Marshman, Liquidator

10 March 2002. (329)

CROWN VENEERING

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Partnership will be held at 11.00 am on 23 April 2003 at KPMG, 1 Forest Gate, Brighton Road, Crawley, West Sussex RH11 9PT, for the purposes of receiving the report of the Liquidator of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxy forms if applicable must be lodged at KPMG Corporate Recovery, 1 Forest Gate, Brighton Road, Crawley RH11 9PT, fax 01293 652715, not later than 12.00 noon on 22 April 2003.

S Treharne, Liquidator

7 March 2003. (075)

Personal Insolvency



Bankruptcy Orders

ADAMS, Sarah-Jane, Unemployed, of 2 Woolmer Hill Lodge, Woolmer Hill, Haslemere, GU27 1LT and lately residing at 47 Linden Drive, Liss, Hampshire. Court—GUILDFORD. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—84 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Croydon A, 6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2032)

AINSWORTH, Stuart, of 24 Haslingden Old Road, Blackburn, Lancashire, BB1 2DY. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—29th January 2003. No. of Matter—15 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB. (2121)

ALAM, Bashir, unemployed, lately employed as a Cook, residing at 48 Wilshire Avenue, St Albans, Herts, AL1 2PH. Court—ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—48 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2111)

ANDREW, James Beverly, of 3 Back Lane West, Redruth, Cornwall, TR15 2BT. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—86 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2099)

ARCHIE, Marie, of 145 Hollydale ROAD, PECKHAM, LONDON, SE152TF unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th March 2003. No. of Matter—1975 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2003)

BARRON, Ronald James, Management Consultant. currently residing at 30 Broadhurst Drive, Ashford, Kent, TN24 9RQ. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—7th March 2003. No. of Matter—58 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2024)

BATTERSBY, Norman Alan, a labourer, residing at Apartment 2. Newton House, 127 Military Road, Colchester, Essex, CO1 1ES and lately residing at 117 Knox Road, Clacton On Sea, Essex, CO15 3TT. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—74 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

BELL, Vura Mary, unemployed, of 19 Heol Camlas, Cwmavon, Port Talbot SA12 9PT. Court—NEATH AND PORT TALBOT. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—33 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL.

BERGHANEL, Mc, of and trading at The Bungalow, Chilton Lodge, Gainsborough Road, Stowmarket, IP14 1LL, as an unknown occupation as Herberg, Herbs and Remedies. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—11th December 2002. No. of Matter—9718 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

B'HAHN, Abel, a manufacturer of 19 Higher Green, South Brent, Devon TQ10 9PL and carrying on business as Spa Trek - Able To Sort It, 19 Higher Green, South Brent TQ10 9PL and lately carrying on business as Spa Manufacturer - Handyman, 19 Higher Green, South Brent TQ10 9PL. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—60 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR.

BLACKMAN, Colin, currently residing at 32 Rectory Road, Hook, Hampshire, Rg27. currently trading as Specialist Brickwork. Court-READING. Date of Filing Petition-5th September 2002. No. of Matter—288 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th February 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 (2103)

BRIERLEY-SMITH, Margaret Anne, unemployed of Croft Cottage, Elmton, Worksop, Nottinghamshire S80 4ND also known as Margaret Anne Smith and Margaret Anne Hall lately residing at 58 Fifth Avenue, Edwinstowe, Mansfield, Nottinghamshire NG21 9PL formerly residing at 14 Cavendish Avenue, Edwinstowe, Mansfield, Nottinghamshire NG21 9NQ. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—100 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2128)

BRIERLEY-SMITH, Mark, unemployed of Croft Cottage, Elmton, Worksop, Nottinghamshire S80 4ND also known as Mark Brierley lately residing at 58 Fifth Avenue, Edwinstowe, Mansfield, Nottinghamshire NG21 9PL. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—101 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Parking Polyton's Official Practices, 5th Flore South Place Circuits and Court Place Court Place Circuits Polyton's Official Practices, 5th Flore South Place Circuits Place Court Place Circuits Polyton's Official Practices, 5th Flore South Place Circuits Pl Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2129)

BRITTAIN, Trina Caroline Charllotte Jayne, also known as Trina Caroline Charllotte Mundy, a single parent, residing at 2 Ladysmith Villa, Beckford Road, Mistley, Manningtree, Essex, CO11 1LF. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter-76 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

BROWN, Frank, (Jnr) - Machine Operator C/O 10 Bankheads Terrace, Fencehouses, Houghton Le Spring, Tyne and Wear, DH4 5NE. Court—DURHAM. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—37 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2139)

BULLAS, Jonathan Mark, a Gardener of 104 Elm Road, Limehurst Village, Oldham OL8 3LB. Court—OLDHAM. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—60 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2081)

BURDEKIN, Theresa Jean, also known as Theresa Lakeman, Admin Assistant, residing at 6 Clayton Road, Plymouth, PL4 9PU. Court-PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition-11th March 2003. No. of Matter—109 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

BURGOYNE, Michael Arthur, unemployed, of 54 Lancaster Drive, Hapton, BB12 7DU, formerly residing at 66 Castlerigg Drive, Burnley, BB12 8AU, both in Lancashire. Court—BURNLEY. Date of Filing Petition-11th March 2003. No. of Matter-52 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

BUTLER, Anita Jane, unemployed, of 1 Holmesfield Walk, Longton, Stoke on Trent, ST3 1LT. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—77 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2143)

CABEZUELO, Susana, importer/exporter of Flat 25, Ashgate Road, Chesterfield S40 4AE lately residing at The Old School House, St John's Road, Newbold, Chesterfield, S41 8QN and lately carrying on business as El Cuero, 50 Saltergate, Chesterfield S40 4UH. Court— CHESTERFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—39 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

CARVILL, Martin John, of 16 Walker Avenue, Quarry Bank, Brierley Hill, DY5 2LZ. unemployed, also known as Martin John Cartwright. lately residing at 55 St Johns Court, Brierley Hill, West Midlands, DY5 2SG. Court—STOURBRIDGE. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—35 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

CASS, Philip Roger, unemployed, of Sea Farm House, Coalshore Lane, Grainthorpe, Louth, Lincolnshire LN11 7JF. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—48 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

CHANT, Karen Ann, a Midwife, residing at Ground Floor Flat, 143 Pasley Street, Stoke, Plymouth, PL2 1DT. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—110 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2095)

CHOUDHURY Gulam Mostafa, GULAM MOSTAFA CHOUDHURY ADDRESS UNKNOWN, TRADING AT 155 COWICK STREET ST THOMAS EXETER EX4 1AS AS FAST FOOD TAKE Away Business as Maharajah Takeaway. Court--High Court of Justice. Date of Filing Petition—11th December 2002. No. of Matter--9700 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver--3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. @ 2503 Connelly Carol Ann, Carol Ann Connelly a customer services advisor of 138 Exwick Road, Exeter, Devon EX4 2BJ. Court—EXETER. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—56 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2038)

CLAXTON, Matthew Charles, of 18 Perth House, Bemerton Estate, Islington, London N1 ODQ a building services assistant. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—7th March 2003. No. of Matter—2016 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2010)

CLAYDON, Jacqueline, occupation unknown of 2 Elm Crescent Mosborough Sheffield South Yorkshire S20 5AT lately trading at an unknown address as an unknown occupation lately of an unknown address lately trading at The Wheel Plumbley Hall Road Mosborough Sheffield, South Yorkshire S20 5BL Trading as The Wheel. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th November 2002. No. of Matter—8750 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2131)

COOK, Jeffrey Stanley, unemployed, 36 Waterloo Road, Talywain, Pontypool, Torfaen, NP47HW. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—31 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2027)

COOK, Sandra, unemployed, 36 Waterloo Road, Talywain, Pontypool, Torfaen, NP4 7HW Also Known as Sandra Freeman lately Residing at 36, Waterloo Road, Talywain, Pontypool. Court—NEWPORT (GWENT). Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—32 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2025)

COOKSON, Angela, Media Sales Advisor, of 354th Avenue HU69NP, in Kingston upon Hull. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—69 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU13HA. (2049)

COOMBS, Paul Richard, occupation unknown of 8 Middlepark, Stansted Mountfitchet, Essex, lately trading at 1 Immingham Road, Harborough, Immingham, North East Lincolnshire, DN40 3BD as a Shopfitter as C and C Interiors. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th January 2003. No. of Matter—219 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2117)

DEE, Kevin Thomas, of 21 Darmonds Green Avenue, Anfield, Liverpool, Merseyside, L6 ODW (Unemployed). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2003. No. of Matter—126 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2071)

DEE, Nicola Antonia, of 21 Darmonds Green Avenue, Anfield, Liverpool, Merseyside, L6 ODW (Unemployed) also known as Nicola Antonia Riley. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2003. No. of Matter—125 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2070)

DE-VALL, John Derek, unemployed Painter and Decorator of 182, Chertsey Rise, Stevenage, Herts, SG2 9JQ. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—48 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2118)

DORAN, Jane Lesley, also known as Jane Lesley Harding, Part-Time Telesales Person of 47 Green Lane, Hove Edge, Brighouse HD6 2PS, and lately residing at 14 Diamond Terrace, Pellon Lane, Halifax, HX1 5RY. Court—HALIFAX. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—43 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2066)

DOWDALL, Michael Crispian, a Partsman of 4 Falklands Close, Steeple Claydon, Buckingham, Bucks, MK18 2PN and lately residing at 1 Burwell Hill, Northants, NN13 7AS and lately residing at Flat 9, Regal Court, 22 London Road, Bicester, Oxon, OX26 6BN, and lately residing at 6 Station Road, Marsh Gibbon, Nr Bicester, Oxon, OX6 0HN and lately residing at 11 Victory Road, Steeple Claydon, Buckingham, Bucks, Mk18 2PN. Court—AYLESBURY. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—69 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

DOWDALL, Natalie Nicole, a Housewife of 4 Falklands Close, Steeple Claydon, Buckingham, Bucks, MK18 2PN formerly known as Natalie Nicole Hodges and lately residing at 1 Burwell Hill, Brackley, Northants, NN13 7AS and lately residing at Flat 9, Regal Court, 22 London Road, Bicester, Oxon, Ox26 6BN and lately residing at 6 Station Road, Marsh Gibbon, Nr Bicester, Oxon, OX6 0HN and lately residing at 11 Victory Road, Steeple Claydon, Buckingham, Bucks, MK18 2PN. Court—AYLESBURY. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—70 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

DUMPLETON, Robin Nicholas, 40 Darbeck Road, Scotter, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire, DN21 3SX (Mechanic) and carrying on business as Ace Autogas. Court—LINCOLN. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2003. No. of Matter—21 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

FEDKIW, Andreas, of 27 Scotland Lane, Houghton-on-the-Hill, Leicestershire, LE7 9GH, currently a Market Trader. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th November 2002. No. of Matter—9235 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF. (2069)

GAGE, Frank David, a taxi driver of 60b Avon Street, Stoke, Coventry CV2 3GL and lately residing at 22 John Morris Road, Abingdon and lately carrying on business as Franks Cabs and Kyc Cabs, 6 Stonehill Walk, Abingdon, and also at 22 John Morris Road, Abingdon as a taxi service. Court—OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—44 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1

GILLESPIE, David Michael, machine operator of 7 Crich View, Newton, Alfreton, Derbyshire, DE55 5TF. Court—DERBY. Date of Filing Petition—14th January 2003. No. of Matter—12 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF.

GOGGIN, Stephen, currently a Plasterer/Builder of 18 Cromwell Street Merthyr Tydfil CF47 8RY. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th August 2002. No. of Matter—6054 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

GOODMAN, Paula Marie, of 47, Drayton Road, Newton Longville, Bucks, MK17 0BH and lately residing at 19 Stoke Road, Slough, Berkshire, SL1 5AH and 4A Littledown Road, Slough, Berkshire, SL1 5AN. occupation Unemployed. Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—63 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2104)

GOSSOP, Bruce, of Flat 9, Ambassador Court, Craven Terrace, Lancaster Gate, London, W2 3QH unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—2059 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

HALL, Christopher John, 2 Brook Street, Belle Vue, Shrewsbury SY3 7QR, unemployed. Court—SHREWSBURY. Date of Filing Petition— 10th March 2003. No. of Matter—40 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

HALLER, Colin Stanley, of 47 Yew Tree Grove Highley Bridgnorth Shropshire WV16 6NM currently a Sub Contractor in the construction ind lately of 5 Witley Gardens Highley Nr Bridgnorth Shropshire WV16 6NM. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-9th January 2003. No. of Matter—181 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver-Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2031)

HALPERN, Anton Kurt, of Flat 58, The Oasis, Lindsay Road, Branksome, Poole, Dorset BH13 6AP, occupation unknown. Court-BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—24th January 2003. No. of Matter—20 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT.

HAMID, Nadia, of 11 Falmouth Close Seaham Durham SR7 8HE trading at an unknown address as a Newsagent trading as Hetton Newsagents lately trading at an unknown address as a shopkeeper trading as Jubilee Stores. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th January 2003. No. of Matter—237 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's Official Receiver—Ist Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JO. (2085)

HARRINGTON, Dean Michael, (Unemployed) 8 Brede Close, Whitehawk, Brighton, East Sussex. BN2 5GR. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—7th March 2003. No. of Matter—212 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

HARRIS, Terina, Sales Admin Office Manager of 69 Waterloo Road Gillingham Kent ME7 4SA and lately resident at 37 Victoria Street, Gillingham Kent ME7 1EW and 7 Brambling Court 215 Selhurst Road, South Norwood, London SE25 6XY. Court-MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition-7th March 2003. No. of Matter-88 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

HEBBES, Brian Kenneth, unemployed of 20 Durham Homes Crasswell Street Landport Portsmouth POI 1HX. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—76 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

HESLOP, David John, unemployed, residing at 79 Groom Park, Clacton on sea, Essex, CO15 3NW and lately carrying on business as Triangle Fisheries with another at 3 The Triangle, Frinton On Sea, Essex, CO13 0AU. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition-11th March 2003. No. of Matter—75 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2058)

HIBBERT, Kelly Shareen, feme sole, Neighbourhood Officer, of 12 Marsh Close, Malvern, WR14 2EF, and lately residing at Lower Shernacre Cottage, Lower Howsell Road, Malvern, Wr14 1UX, both in Worcestershire. Court—WORCESTER. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter-30 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2046)

HILL, Hazel Marie, who is unemployed of 4 Dartmouth Road, East Allington, Totnes TQ9 7QX. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—59 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2041)

HILL, Laurence Paul, (chef) of 43 Bunters Avenue, Shoeburyness, Essex, SS3 9NG. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—111 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB.

HILL, Samantha Jayne, (housewife/waitress) of 43 Bunters Avenue, Shoeburyness, Essex, SS3 9NG. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—110 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2137)

HOCKEY, Neil Anthony, nursing home carer, of 1 Church Lane, Hedon HU12 8EL and lately residing at 30 Beech Avenue, Thorngumbald HU12 9PQ and formerly residing at 6 Holderness Cottages, Ryehill HU12 9NH, all in the East Riding of Yorkshire. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—67 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2022)

HOGAN, Nicholas James, occupation unknown, address unknown, trading at The Holden Arms, Grane Road, Helmshore, Haslingden, Rossendale, Lancashire, BB4 4PD, as an unknown occupation, as Link Up Uk, lately an unknown occupation, lately of an unknown address, lately trading at 32 Roundhill View, Accrington, Lancashire, BB5 2SS, as an unknown occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—29th November 2002. No. of Matter—9299 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB. (2119)

HURST, Karen, unemployed of 21 Thomas More Close, Kearsley, Bolton BL4 8ND. Court—BOLTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—43 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2078)

JEPSON, Catherine Anne, unemployed of 104 Elm Road, Limehurst Village, Oldham OL8 3LB. Court—OLDHAM. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—59 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2082)

JOHNSON, Andrew Thomas, currently a Landscape Gardner of 1 Lea Cottages, Station Road, Uppermill, Greater Manchester OL3 6HQ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd December 2002. No. of Matter—9417 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

JONES, Gaynor Marisa, of 156 Wishing Tree Road, St. Leonards on Sea, East Sussex TN38 9LB (General Assistant) lately residing at 23 Moore Crescent, Dagenham, Essex RN9 4XP. Court—HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—36 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

JONES, Glynn, of and trading at 21 Willow Court Pool In Wharfdale Otley Leeds West Yorkshire LS21 1RX as an Exhaust Fitter as Perfect Exhaust Systems. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th April 2002. No. of Matter—3035 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2059)

JURKOJC, Nicholas, currently a Carpet Fitter of Cartrefle 2 Short Lane Newbridge Wrexham. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th November 2002. No. of Matter—9093 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2030)

KAY, Raymond, of 72 Stonebeck Avenue, Harrogate, HG1 2BW, occupation unknown. Court—HARROGATE. Date of Filing Petition—28th November 2002. No. of Matter—90 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2067)

KURNOCK, Wayne, unemployed, of 9 Arthur Street, Aberavon, Port Talbot, Neath Port Talbot SA12 6EH, and lately residing at 29 Trem-Y-Mor, Brackla, Bridgend. Court—NEATH AND PORT TALBOT. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—32 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2147)

LANE, Michael Anthony, occupation unknown of 30 Southill Road Bournemouth Dorset BH9 1SH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th November 2002. No. of Matter—8647 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2011)

LLOYD, Davinia Ann, of 7 Boundary Road, Newark, Nottinghamshire NG24 4DZ, Sole Trader and carrying on business as Newark Saddlery at 6 Boar Lane, Newark, Nottinghamshire, NG24 1HA. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—128 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.

LOWMAN, Peter Michael, currently a Roofing Contractor of 4 Nine Acres June Lane Midhurst West Sussex GU29 9EP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th January 2003. No. of Matter—218 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2017)

MAHMOOD, Tahir, of and trading at 337-339 Lees Halls Road, Dewsbury, West Yorkshire, WF12 0RT, as a Newsagent trading as T N Newsagents. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th January 2003. No. of Matter—244 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2065)

MARDELL, Stephen G, of and trading at 9 Spencer Close, . Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th September 2002. No. of Matter—6955 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

MARR, James, retired, of 66 Seymour Street, North Shields, NE29 6SS. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—180 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2084)

McFADYEN, Brian, mobile car repairer, residing and carrying on business as "Carmedic" at 16 Forbes Close, Heathfield, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 6SD and lately residing at 2 Musket Road, Heathfield, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 6SB. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—58 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR.

MEEKIN, Frank Gerrard, occupation unknown of 16 St Aidens Grove, Huyton, Liverpool, Merseyside L36 8JE lately as a Landlord formerly trading at an unknown address as a Proprietor of an Employment Agency. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th November 2002. No. of Matter—8398 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

MERCER, Sally-Ann, unemployed, of 16 Beechcroft Manor, Weybridge, Surrey KT13 9NY and lately residing at 63 Brantwood Gardens, West Byfleet, Surrey KT14 6BS. Court—GUILDFORD. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—69 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Croydon A, 6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2035)

MICHAEL, Diane, also known as Diane Mikheal, unemployed, of 12 Eastfield Avenue, Norton, Malton YO179JW. Court—YÔRK. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—36 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

MILLS, Brian, of Flat 6, 18-26 All Souls Avenue, London Nw10 5AP Unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-5th March 2003. No. of Matter-1944 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

MILNER, John Rayson, of 1 Rookery Crescent, Cresswell, Daycott-in-the-Moors, Staffordshire, ST11 9RA, trading at 7 Church Lane, Checkley, Staffordshire, ST10 4NJ as a Scrap Metal Merchant. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th January 2003. No. of Matter—251 of 2003. Date of Bankruptey Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2144)

MOHAMED, Hibo Abdi, of 23 Fishlock Court, Paradise Road, London, SW4 6QL a Housewife. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter— 2060 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2004) (2004)

MUNDAY, Geoffrey William, occupation unknown of 82 Gaddesden Crescent, Garston, Watford, Hertfordshire, WD2 6QX, lately of and currently trading at 6 Tibbs Hill Road, Abbots Langley, Hertfordshire, WD5 0DU as a Cashing Buyer. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd December 2002. No. of Matter—9397 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2116) MURRAY, Deborah Lynn, Married Woman, unemployed, of 3 Spring Court Cottage, Pagan Hill Lane, Stroud, Gloucestershire, GL5 4JN. Court—GLOUCESTER. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter-32 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

NEALE, Marion Joan, Pensioner 26 Homewood, Findon, West Sussex BN14 0XA. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—223 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

NORTON, Keith Edward, of 17 Penmere Close, Penzance, TR18 3PE, Taxi Driver. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter-84 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

NORTON, Teresa Ann, Housewife, of 17 Penmere Close, Penzance, Cornwall, TR18 3PE. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter-85 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

OKEZIE, Haven Ingrid, currently a Freelance Secretary of 272 Lordship Lane Tottenham Greater London N17 7QT. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st November 2002. No. of Matter—8284 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2006)

PAGET, Sidney Albert, currently a Taxi Driver of 38 Joyces Road, Stanford In The Vale, Faringdon, Oxfordshire SN7 8HT. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th September 2002. No. of Matter—6983 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

PANESAR, Daljit, t/a Bizkit and lately carrying on business as Bizkit from 2 North Parade, Bradford, Yorkshire, BD1 3MZ. Court-BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—19th December 2002. No. of Matter-558 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order-7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW.

PHELPS, John Edwin, of Peacock Lodge, Woodgate Farm, Cliffords Mesne, Newent, Gloucestershire, GL18 1JU, lately of 37, Wysons Avenue, Bristol Road, Gloucester, Gloucestershire, trading at Unit K, Merchants Quay, The Docks, Gloucester, Gloucestershire, GL1 2ER as a Hairdresser. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th November 2002. No. of Matter—9289 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

PROUSE, Christopher, - Barber of Flat 11, 54 Yarm Lane, Stockton on Tees, TS18 3PQ lately residing at 25 Myrtle Road, Eaglescliffe, TS16 0AL and lately carring on business as Velvet Underground, Green Dragon Yard, Stockton on Tees, TS18 1AT as a Hairdresser. Court-MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—71 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2140) PUXLEY, Janet Melanie, also known as Lloyd, a catering staff, of 39 Stonehenge Road, Durrington, Wiltshire and lately carrying on business as a pub landlady at The Plough Inn, 187-189 Bulford Road, Durrington, Wiltshire. Court—SALISBURY. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—30 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2014)

PUXLEY, Roger Andrew, unemployed, of 39 Stonehenge Road, Durrington, Wiltshire and lately carrying on business as a pub landlord at The Plough Inn, 187-189 Bulford Road, Durrington, Wiltshire. Court—SALISBURY. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—29 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver 1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT.

RANASINGHE, Anoma Priyanthi, of 60 Lawn Road, Uxbridge, Middlesex, UB8 2TS. Occupation: Unemployed. Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—65 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2108)

READ, Alison Mary Joan, (also known as Loosemore), occupation unknown, of 17 Thurmond Crescent, Stanmore, Winchester, Hampshire. SO22 4DF. Court—WINCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—9 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

READ, Kevin Michael, a network administrator, of 17 Thurmond Crescent, Winchester, Hants, SO22 4DF. Court—WINCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—10 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH. (2135)

REDDEN, Sarah Jayne, unemployed, of 155 Cheadle Road, Cheddleton, Nr Leek, Staffs. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—75 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE. (2141)

REEBY, Michael John, also known as Michael John Ready, Retired, residing at 276 Saltash Road, Keyham, Plymouth, PL2 2DG. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—108 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

REEDER, Margaret, - a Housewife of 65 Eden Drive, Sedgefield, Stockton on Tees, TS21 2DX, and lately residing at 24 Naylor Road, Sedgefield, Stockton on Tees. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—72 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

(2138)

RELTON, Stephen John, a Delivery Driver, of 876 Great Horton Road, Bradford, West Yorkshire, BD7 4PT. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—143 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2063)

RENTALL, Hayley-Louise, a deputy manager at a bookmakers, of 35 Clyde Road, Stonwell, Middx. TW19 7RG. Court—KINGSTON-UPON-THAMES. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—57 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Croydon A, 6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

REYRE, Jane Elizabeth, a medical secretary, residing at 29 Queens Way, Ipswich in the county of Suffolk. Court—IPSWICH. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—68 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2053)

RICHARDSON, Timothy John, Computer Programmer of Port Werburgh, Vicarage Lane, Hoo, Rochester, Kent. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—7th March 2003. No. of Matter—90 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

(2110)

RIMMER, Joan Ellen, of 1 Philbeach Road, Walton, Liverpool, L4 9RH. Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—138 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2076)

ROBERTSON, Fiona, of 25 Vauxhall Street, Coventry, CV1 5LD Education Assistant. Court—COVENTRY. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—68 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2150)

RODDEN, William Charles, unemployed, of Flat 3, 47-51 Eastgate, Louth LN11 9NP, lately residing at 6A Priory Road, Louth LN11 9AL, formerly residing at Flat 9, The Old Railway Station, Louth LN11 0UB, all in Lincolnshire. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—44 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2047)

SALVO, Alberto, of 156 Wishing Tree Road, St. Leonards on Sea, East Sussex TN38 9LB (Bus Driver) lately residing at 23 Moore Crescent, Dagenham, Essex RN9 4XP. Court—HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—35 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2020)

SEAGRAVE, Lorraine, unemployed, Homelands, Helsey, Hogs Thorpe, Skegness, Lincs PE24 5PE. Court—BOSTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—40 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2090)

SHARPLES, Gary Anthony, 7 Heol-Y-Brenin, Tremerchion, St. Asaph, North Wales, LL17 0UB lately resided at 4 Breamar Road, Pattingham, Wolverhampton and carrying on business as Oak Building Contractors Office A1 Hanover House, The Row Street, Asaph, Denieshire, LL17 0LT and lately carrying on business as Suite 14, 45 Queen Street, Wolverhampton, WV1 3BJ. Court— Queen Street, Wolverhampton, WV1 3BJ. Court—WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—29 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

SHEPHERD, Mark Anthony, lorry driver, 5 Rackmead, Chittlehampton, Umberleigh, Devon EX37 9PR and lately residing 30 Sherratts Oak, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 4UX. Court— BARNSTAPLE. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—23 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2040)

SMITH, Sheila Ruth, Retired, of 19 Carclaze Road, St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 3AG, lately residing at Flat 52, The Sycamores, Trevarthian Road, St Austell, Cornwall. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—87 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

STAINES, Sandra Kathleen, of 14 Tolsford Road, Pembury Estate, London E5 8HH a Housewife. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2003. No. of Matter—1923 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-5th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

STEVENS, Aaron Paul, a trainee upholsterer, residing at 6 Holland Road, Kirby Cross, Frinton, Essex, CO13 0HL. Court—COLCHESTER. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—73 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

STUFFIN, Marcus, beef boner, residing at 31 Montrose Road, Yeovil, Somerset BA21 5PJ. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter-38 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1OR. (2039)

SULLIVAN, Carl John, unemployed of 3 Hartley Street, Firgrove Rochdale OL16 3BB lately residing at 84 Knowle Road, Firgrove, Milnrow, Rochdale OL16 4BR and formerly carrying on business as a Motor Vehicle Retailer under the style of Heywood Performance at Fairfield Garage, 168 Rochdale Old Road, Bury BL9 7RJ. Court-OLDHAM. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter— 58 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2080)

TAJ, Mohammed, occupation unknown, 31 Wilton Road, Sparkhill, Birmingham BI1 4PX. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—13th November 2002. No. of Matter—1716 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

TANSWELL, Darryll Adam, unemployed, of 17 Station Road, Long Melford, Sudbury, Suffolk and lately residing at 127 Cordell Place, Long Melford, Sudbury, Suffolk and lately carrying on business as The Village Bakery, Drury House, Hall Street, Long Melford, Suffolk. Court—BURY ST EDMUNDS. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—27 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition. March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2

TAYLOR, Carol, currently residing at Lock Cottage, Ufton Lane, Ufton Nervet, Reading, Berkshire, RG7 4HG. currently employed as a Commercial Officer. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—93 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

ULLAH, Rahna Begum, of 29 Hilliard House, prusom street, London E1W 3NN a Housewife. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—2057 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2007)

VESSEY, John Roger, of 38 Railway Street Barnetby North Lincolnshire DN38 6DQ currently a Driver. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th January 2003. No. of Matter—156 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

WADE, Mark Patrick, . Unemployed. currently residing at Little East End Farm, Smarden Road, Ashford, Kent, TN27 9HH. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter-63 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ.

WARE, Isaac, of and trading at 17 De Laune Street London SE17 3UU as an unknown occupation as Megacom. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th January 2003. No. of Matter— 38 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-5th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2002)

WATERS, Lynda Marlene, a school escort, of 49, Laburnum Road, Waterlooville, Hampshire, PO7 7EN, lately residing at 230 Middle Park Way, Leigh Park, Havant, Hampshire, PO9 4NL. Court— PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—74 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— Western Range, 83-85 London Road, Southampton, SO15 2SH.

(2132)

WATKINS, Steven John, of 10 Lime Close, Stevenage, Hertfordshire, SG2 9QB, occupation Unknown, lately an Officer Services Provider. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th January 2003. No. of Matter-157 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

WATKINS, Theresa Louise, (Aka Naggs and Rook), housewife of 8 Beach Road, Newhaven, East Sussex BN9 0DA. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition—10th March 2003. No. of Matter—215 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2016)

WHITWELL, Charles Robert, part-time taxi driver, of 30 Lucerne Road, Fulwood, Preston, Lancashire, PR2 8FB. Court—PRESTON. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—47 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

WILLIAMS, Chris, t/a Bizkit and lately carrying on business as Bizkit from 2 North Parade, Bradford, Yorkshire, BD1 3MZ. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—19th December 2002. No. of Matter—557 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2060)

WILLIAMS, Jason, a factory operative of 58 Camwood Crescent, Lincoln, Lincolnshire LN6 0PP. Court—LINCOLN. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—77 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2091)

WILSON, David, of and trading at The Crown Hotel Marfleet Lane Hull East Yorkshire HU9 5TF as an unknown Occupation. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th January 2003. No. of Matter—207 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull. HU1 3HA.

WILSON, Jennifer Jane, a customer advisor, of 118 Norham Road North, North Shields, Tyne and Wear, NE29 8RP. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—179 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2086)

WILSON, Joanna, of 78 Canterbury Grove West Norwood london SW27 0AD lately trading at 12 St Davids Link Frederick Street Cardiff CF1 4DT as an unknown occupation as Tropicana. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—8th January 2003. No. of Matter—162 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2008)

WINDLE, J, of 26 Shirley Parade, Gomersal, Cleckheaton, West Yorkshire, BD19 4NJ, occupation unknown. Court—DEWSBURY. Date of Filing Petition—23rd January 2003. No. of Matter—10 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2064)

WOODFORD, Anthony John, Self Employed - Various Jobs, of 17 Parkdale Crescent, Worcester Park, Surrey KT4 7QF. Court—CROYDON. Date of Filing Petition—11th March 2003. No. of Matter—121 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Croydon B, 6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

WOOLLEY, Sandra Ann, 6 Maes Hyfryd, Coedpoeth, Wrexham, Supply Worker also known as Sandra Ann Larcombe lately residing at 42 Percy Road, Wrexham. Court—WREXHAM. Date of Filing Petition—5th March 2003. No. of Matter—30 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2029)

WORRALL, John Derek, of and trading at 12 Victoria Street, Radcliffe, Greater Manchester M26 3AY as a Taxi Driver. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd October 2002. No. of Matter—7855 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th March 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

Amendment of Title of Proceedings

CARLISLE, Barry, unemployed of 3 Westgate, Penistone, Sheffield, South Yorkshire S36 6EU, lately residing at 49 Longman Road, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S70 2LD, formerly of 6 Edwards Street, Albert Village, Swadlincote, Derbyshire, lately carrying on business as a vehicle refurbisher at The Maple Estate, Stock Lane, Barnsley, South Yorkshire, formerly trading with another as a publican at The Masons Arms, 406 Burton Road, Midway, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 7ND. Court—BARNSLEY. No. of Matter—21 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—7th February 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Barry Carlisle, a vehicle refinisher of 3 Westgate, Penistone, Sheffield, South Yorkshire S76 6EU and lately residing at 49 Longman Road, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S70 2LD and lately carrying on business as a Publican with another at the Masons Arms, 406 Bunton Road, Midway, Swadlincote DE11 7ND Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

HARGREAVES, David, George, David George Hargreaves, property management agent, of and carrying on business as Accrington Accomodation Agency at 88 Barnes Street, Clayton-le-Moors, Accrington formerly at 194 Blackburn Road, Haslingden, previously at 48 Yorkshire Street and previously at 43 Hammerton Street, both in Burnley and previously at 73 Stanley Street, Accrington all in Lancashire. Court—BLACKBURN. No. of Matter—46 of 2001. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st June 2001. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Dave Hargreaves, of 88 Barnes Street, Clayton le Moors, Accrington, Lancashire, BB5 5PG, property manager, and carrying on business as Accrington Accommodation Agency (property management) at 88 Barnes Street, Clayton le Moors, Accrington, Lancashire as property manager. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

HARTLEY, Joseph Lynn, Joseph Lyn Hartley, Computer Technician, lately a Company Director, of and formerly trading as Oldland and Hartley Technology Intergration, at 57 Whitehall Street, BB9 9JD and previously at 4 Whiteborough Place, both in Nelson, Lancashire. Court—BURNLEY. No. of Matter—254 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th November 2002. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Joseph Lyn Hartley, computer technician, carrying on business as Oldland & Hartley Technology Integration residing at and trading at 57 Whitehall Street, Nelson, Lancashire, BB9 9JD. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB. (2125)

HERGLI, Samil, Samir Hergli, described in the Bankruptcy Order as Samil Hergli (male), unemployed, of 33 Princess Street, Nelson, BB9 9BL, formerly of 8 Pilling Lane, Chorley, and formerly carrying on business as a restauranteur in partnership with another as Piccolo's Italia, at 12 Winter Hey Lane, Horwich, Bolton, all in Lancashire. Court—BURNLEY. No. of Matter—161 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th September 2002. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Samil Hergli (male) t/a or f/t/a Piccolo'S of 33 Princess Street, Nelson, Lancashire, occupation unknown. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

JOHN, Lynda Elaine, Cashier, of 33 Beverly Gardens, Ravenhill, Swansea, formerly trading as L J's Pantry at 3 Cross Street, Gorseinon, Swansea as a Sandwich Bar Proprietor. Court—SWANSEA. No. of Matter—84 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd May 2002. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Lynda Elaine John, a Cashier, of 33 Beverly Gardens, Ravenhill, Swansea, SA5 5DR. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2145)

KUNG, Yuk Sing, Retired of 71 Grove Road, Rock Ferry, Birkenhead, Merseyside, CH42 3XT and lately trading as a Chip Shop Proprietor under the style of New Grove. Court—BIRKENHEAD. No. of Matter—28 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th January 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Yuk Sing Kung, currently a Fish and Chip Shop Proprietor of 71 Grove Road, Rock Ferry, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH42 3XT Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head. Liverpool, L3 1DS.

LOCKERBIE, Diane Fiona, a personal assistant in a caring role, of 18 Bower Lane, Staincliffe, Dewsbury, WF13 4PW and lately residing at flat 2, 23 Oxford Road, Dewsbury, WF13 7LN. Court—DEWSBURY. No. of Matter—9 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Diana Fiona Lockerbie, a Cook, of 18 Bower Lane, Staincliffe Dewsbury, WF13 4PW and lately residing at Flat 2, 23 Oxford Road, Dewsbury, WF13 7LN Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2062)

McGUIRE, Geoffrey Patrick, unemployed of 14 Monkswood Close, Callands, Warrington, Cheshire WA5 9SE lately residing at 130 Lowerhouse Lane, Widnes, Cheshire WA5 7WQ, formerly residing at 7 Aberdare Close, Callands, Warrington, Cheshire WA5 9YF lately a Company Director. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—7912 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Geoffrey Patrick Mcguire currently a Director of 130 Lowerhouse Lane, Widnes, Halton WA5 7EQ lately of 7 Aberdare Close, Callands, Warrington WA5 5YF. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

PICKUP, Amanda Jean, a teacher of 12 Hemingfield Road, Wombwell, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S73 OLX, lately residing at 6 Grange Close, Lebberston, Scarborough, North Yorkshire, YO11 3PD, also known as Amanda Jean Potts. Court—BARNSLEY. No. of Matter—19 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th February 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Amanda Jean Pickup, Teacher, 12 Hemingfield Road, Wombwell, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S73 0LX also known as Amanda Jean Potts Official Receiver-5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

RAYMOND GERALD CURRY AND NONA WYN CURRY,

Raymond Gerald Curry and Nona Wyn Curry (previously Nona Wyn Jenkins) both of and lately carrying on business in partnership together as "R Curry & N Curry" at 21 Pentwyn Road, Ammanford, Carmarthenshire SA18 2EY as Self-Employed Sales Representatives. Court—CARMARTHEN. No. of Matter—2 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th January 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Raymond Gerald Curry and Nona Wyn Curry, both of 21 Pentwyn Road, Ammanford, Carmarthenshire SA18 2EY, lately carrying on business in partnership together selling Mobility Products as R Curry and N Curry. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL.

RYAN, Paul John, of and carrying on business as an Air Conditioning Engineer as Ryan Air Conditioning at 229 Upper Elmers End Road, Beckenham, Kent BR3 3QR, lately a Company Director. Court-CROYDON. No. of Matter—458 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 11th February 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Paul John Ryan, occupation unknown, but formerly a company director, of 229 Upper Elmers End Road, Beckenham, Kent BR3 3QR. Official Receiver—Croydon B, 6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX.

SHAYLOR, Frank, of 24 Phoenix Court, 24 Howard Road, London SE25 5BJ, a Self-employed courier, trading as Central Cars and Couriers, care of Po Box 125, Croydon CR9 6HL, lately of 28A Kemble Road, Croydon, Surrey CR0 4JT. Court-CROYDON. No. of Matter—550 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th February 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Frank Shaylor of Down Cottage, Beachy Head Road, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN20 7QN, trading at 17A Frith Road, Croydon, Greater London CR0 1TB as a prop of a mini cab and courier service as Central Car and Courier Services. Official Receiver— Croydon B, 6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9

TURNER, Mark Leslie, who resides at 74 Worrall Avenue, Arnold, Nottingham, NG57GL whose precise occupation is unknown. Court-NOTTINGHAM. No. of Matter—4 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—4th March 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ.

Appointment of Trustees

In the Swindon County Court No 5 of 2003

JAMES FOLEY

A Sheet Metal Worker, of 14 Stokes Croft, Calne, Wiltshire SN11 9AQ, and lately carrying on business in equal partnership, with others under the style of Superior Storage Services, from 17 Indus Acre Trading Estate, Bower Hill, Melksham, Wiltshire, as Sheet Metal Workers.

I, Gerald Maurice Krasner, of Bartfields (UK) Limited, Burley House, 12 Clarendon Road, Leeds LS2 9NF, give notice that I have been duly appointed as the Trustee of the Estate of the above-mentioned Bankrupt by the Creditors Meeting on 28 February 2003.

All persons having in their possession any of the effects of the Bankrupt must deliver them to me, and all debts due to the Bankrupt must be paid to me. Creditors who have not proved their debt must forward their proofs of debt to me by 30 June 2003. Under section 301 of the Insolvency Act 1986, I am required to give notice that it is my intention to call a Meeting of Creditors on 22 April 2003, at 10.30 am, at this office, for the purposes of establishing a Creditors Committee and approoving the Resolution that the Trustee's fees may be drawn on the basis of time spent by the Trustee and staff in attending to matters which may arise during the administration of the bankruptcy. Should any Creditor wish to be represented on the Committee they should send me written confirmation.

G M Krasner, Trustee 10 March 2003. (341)

Notice of Intended Dividends

In the Croydon County Court No 58 of 1996

CHRISTOPHER LAVIS

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—21 April 2003. Name of Trustee and Address—Graham P Petersen, Benedict Mackenzie, 5-6 The Courtyard, East Park, Crawley, West Sussex.

G P Petersen, Trustee 6 March 2003 (126) MCDONALD, Catherine, also known as Catherine Hardy, also known as Catherine Holmes, a Senior Technician, of 67 Castleside Road, Denton Burn, Newcastle upon Tyne NE14 7DR. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. No of Matter—55 of 2001. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—16 April 2003. Name of Trustee and Address—William Paxton, Robson Laidler, Fernwood House, Fernwood Road, Newcastle upon Tyne NE2 1TJ.

W Paxton, Trustee

11 March 2003. (265)

MILLIGAN, Janis, also known as Janis Huetson, Platform Assistant, of 114 Canterbury Road, Kennington, Ashford TN24 9QA, lately residing at 9 Ashgrove, Orchard Heights, Ashford, formerly of 156 Bybrook Road, Kennington, Ashford and lately carrying on business with another under the style "Razzamataz" from 9 New Street, Ashford and Royal Star Arcade, Maidstone as a Sportswear Retailer, all in Kent. Court—CANTERBURY. No of Matter—32 of 1998. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11 February 1998.

A First Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 14 April 2003. Creditors who have not lodged a proof of debt by 14 April 2003 will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to T J Mayner, Brachers, Somerfield House, 59 London Road, Maidstone, Kent ME16 8JH.

T J Mayner, Trustee

11 March 2003. (134)

In the Eastbourne County Court No 104 of 1996

MARTIN LAWRENCE MULROUE

A Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter. All Creditors who have not already done so are invited to prove their debts. Debts must be proved in writing on an appropriate claim form which can be obtained from me at RZQ Business Recovery, 42 New Oxford Street, London WC1A 1EP. Any Creditor who does not submit their claim by 17 April 2003, will be excluded from this Dividend which is to be declared within 4 months from the last date for proving. No further public advertisement of invitation to prove debts will be given.

K A Murphy, Trustee

10 March 2003. (058)

In the Croydon County Court No 241 of 1992

NEIL KEVIN OLIPHANT

Notice is hereby given that the Trustee of the above-named Bankrupt intends within 4 months from 10 April 2003, to declare an Interim Dividend to the Creditors of the said Bankrupt and that any such Creditor desiring to participate in such Dividend must on or before that date send in his full name and address and full particulars of his debt or claim to the undersigned, Neale Andrew Jackson, of Smith & Williamson Limited, The Meeting House, Little Mount Sion, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1YS, the Trustee of the said Bankrupt.

N A Jackson, Trustee

10 March 2003. (342)

In the Nottingham County Court No 89 of 1997

MARK ANTHONY ROBOTHAM

A Dividend to Creditors is intended to be declared in the above matter. Anyone claiming to be a Creditor who has not lodged with me a proof of debt must do so on or before 7 April 2003, otherwise he will be excluded from the Dividend. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months of the final date for proving. Proofs should be submitted to Mabe Allen, 50 Osmaston Road, Derby DE1 2HU.

J P Allen, Trustee (503)

Notice of Dividends

In the Gloucester County Court No 125 of 1996

DEREK ETHERIDGE

Occupation unknown, of Turrett Lodge, The Haie, Newnham on Severn, Gloucestershire GL14 1HW, lately a Company Director lately of The Willows, Alkerton, Eastington, Stonehouse, Gloucestershire GL10 3AQ.

Notice is also hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors of the above-named Estate no later than 4 months from 9 April 2003. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 9 April 2003, to send their proofs of debt to Charles Hamilton Turner of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Lennox House, Beaufort Buildings, Spa Road, Gloucester GL1 1XD, the Trustee of the Estate and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Trustee to be necessary. A Creditor who has not yet proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

C H Turner, Trustee

10 March 2003. (337)

In the Neath and Port Talbot County Court No 64 of 1999

MARTYN COLIN HARRY

Notice is hereby given that I intend to pay within 4 months from 7 April 2003 (being the last date of proving) a First and Final Dividend. Creditors who have not yet proved their debts must do so by 7 April 2003 otherwise they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before their debt is proved. To enable unproved Creditors to prove their debts, the necessary proof of debt forms are available from me. Creditors should send their claims to Alun Evans, of Bevan & Buckland, 45 High Street, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire SA61 2BP.

A Evans, Trustee

10 March 2003. (266)

In the High Court of Justice No 41 of 2000

THOMAS MACDONALD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above-named Bankrupt intends paying a First and Final Dividend to Creditors. The Creditors of the Bankrupt are required on or before 14 April 2003, to submit their proofs of debt to P M Davis, the Trustee in Bankruptcy, at Begbies Traynor, 191 Stafford Road, Wallington, Surrey SM6 9BT. The Dividend will be declared within 4 months of 14 April 2003, the last date for proving. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date mentioned above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in, the First and Final Dividend.

P M Davis, Trustee

10 March 2003. (061)

In the Kingston-upon-Thames County Court No 79 of 1995

HAQUE NAWAZ-KHAN

Ham Manor, Cobham, Surrey KT11 3AL.

Notice is also hereby given that it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors of the above-named Estate no later than 4 months from 9 April 2003. Creditors who have not yet done so are required, on or before 9 April 2003, to send their proofs of debt to Patrick Michael Boyden of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Lennox House, Beaufort Buildings, Spa Road, Gloucester GL1 1XD, the Trustee of the Estate and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Trustee to be necessary. A Creditor who has not yet proved his debt by the date specified will be excluded from the Dividend.

P M Boyden, Trustee

10 March 2003. (336)

JANE CLARE REDDIN

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with the provisions of Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Trustee of the above-named Bankrupt intends on 9 April 2003 to declare a First and Final Dividend to the Creditors of the said Bankrupt, and that any such Creditor desiring to participate in such a Dividend must on or before that date send in their full name and address and full particulars of their debt or claim to the undersigned at Tenon Recover, 39-40 Old Steine, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1NH, Trustee of the said Bankrupt. Under Rule 11.3(2) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, a Trustee is not obliged to deal with claims lodged after the date of proving.

I Cadlock, Trustee

10 March 2003 (059)

In the Nottingham County Court No 89 of 1997

MARK ANTHONY ROBOTHAM

A Dividend to Creditors is intended to be declared in the above matter. Anyone claiming to be a Creditor who has not lodged with me a proof of debt must do so on or before 7 April 2003, otherwise he will be excluded from the Dividend. It is intended to declare the Dividend within 4 months of the final date for proving.

Proofs should be submitted to: Mabe Allen, 50 Osmaston Road, Derby DE1 2HU. (163)

J P Allen, Trustee

GERALD JAMES SUTHERLAND EVANS

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 (as amended), that I, Hedley Charles Brunt, the Trustee of the above-named, intend paying Final Dividend to the unsecured Creditors within 4 months of the last date of proving specified below. Creditors who have not already proved are required, on or before 15 April 2003, the last day for proving, to submit their proof of debt to me at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF and, if so requested by me, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

H C Brunt. Trustee

11 March 2003

Companies Regulation



Redemption or Purchase of Own **Shares out of Capital**

XERCISE LIMITED

(Company No 3127555)

Notice is hereby given in accordance with section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, that:

- 1. the above-named Company has approved a payment out of capital for the purpose of the client's own shares by purchase;
- 2. the amount of the permissible capital payment for the shares in question is £170,506 and was approved by a Resolution passed on 11 March 2003;
- 3. the Statutory Declaration and Auditors' report required by section 173 of the Companies Act 1985, are available for inspection at the Company's registered office; and
- 4. any Creditor of the Company may at any time within 5 weeks immediately following the date of the Resolution apply to the Court under section 176 of the Companies Act 1985, for an Order prohibiting

Registered Office: Broadlands Sports Club, Main Road, Fleggburgh, Norfolk NR29 3AE.

Notices under the Trustee Act 1925

ELIZABETH HUNT RECRUITMENT CONSULTANTS LIMITED GROUP SCHEME

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that the wind up of the Plan, which started to wind up on 30 April 1999, is nearing completion. The Trustees of the Plan are intending to distribute the assets of the Plan for the benefit of its Members in accordance with the Plan deed and rules.

This notice is given in respect of certain former employees of Elizabeth Hunt Recruitment Consultants Limited, the Education Division of which (Protem) is now part of the Protocol Group of Companies, the General Staffing Division of which (Elizabeth Hunt) is now part of Spring Group plc and whose business is conducted at locations throughout the UK.

The following are requested to write to Brian Davis, Spring Personnel Limited, Burlington House, 20 Barrington Road, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 1HH, to make a claim for benefits.

Any employee or former employee of Elizabeth Hunt Recruitment Consultants Limited who believes that he or she was a Member of the Plan and who is not already receiving a pension in respect of his/her membership of the Plan or has not otherwise had their benefits under the Plan satisfactorily dealt with; and

Any person who believes themselves to be a beneficiary of the Plan as the spouse or dependant of a deceased Member of the Plan.

Before 14 June 2003, claimants should provide their full name, address, date of birth, National Insurance Number and details of when they worked for the Company named above, or, in the case of a claimant who is a spouse or dependant of a deceased Member, the same details in relation to that Member.

If any other person believes they have a claim against or an interest in the Plan they are requested to write to the same address setting out full particulars of their claim before 14 June 2003. Please quote the Plan name in all correspondence.

After 14 June 2003, the Trustees will secure benefits for any remaining beneficiaries, having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have prior notice and in relation to the assets used in such distribution will not be liable to any person for a claim of which they do not then have notice.

B Davis, on behalf of the Trustees of the Elizabeth Hunt Recruitment Consultants Limited Group Scheme.

14 March 2003. (529)

H R HOLDINGS FINAL SALARY SCHEME

PURSUANT TO SECTION 27 OF THE TRUSTEE ACT 1925

The HR Holdings Final Salary Scheme ("The Scheme") was established with effect from 25 March 1998. The Scheme was originally named The HR Transport Group Ltd Final Salary Scheme and on 5 June 1998, the name was changed to The H R Holdings Final Salary Scheme.

The Company went into liquidation on 2 July 2001. On 21 September 2001, Alexander Forbes Trustee Services Limited (formerly Bradstock), whose registered office is at 1 Seething Lane, London EC3N 4NH, was appointed Independent Trustee and has since proceeded with the winding-up of the Scheme.

Alexander Forbes Trustee Services Limited has corresponded by post with all known Members of the Scheme. Accordingly, it is of vital importance that any person having a claim against or an interest in the Scheme, including any person who may have been employed by the Company or an associated employer on a part-time basis and who considers that his or her exclusion from the Scheme may have constituted indirect discrimination, who has not received correspondence from us should make themselves known to the Trustees

Particulars of any claim should be sent in writing to the undermentioned contact on or before 14 May 2003, after which date Alexander Forbes Trustee Services Limited will proceed with the winding-up of the Scheme and distribution of the Scheme assets having regard only to the claims and interests of which it has had notice.

Notification is not required from persons who are currently in receipt of a pension from the Scheme, or who have received correspondence relating to this Scheme from Alexander Forbes Trustee Services

L Coates, Alexander Forbes Trustee Services Limited, 6th Floor, Market Square House, St James's Street, Nottingham NG1 6FG.(505)

SERVICETEC LIMITED RETIREMENT BENEFIT SCHEME NOTICE TO CREDITORS AND BENEFICIARIES UNDER SECTION 27 OF THE TRUSTEE ACT 1925

Pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, notice is given that all the Creditors, Members and others having any claim against or claim to be beneficially interested in the assets of the ServiceTec Limited Retirement Benefit Scheme, are required to send particulars in writing to the Trustees of the Scheme, c/o Jardine Lloyd Thompson Benefit Solutions Limited, Scheme Discontinuance Services, Bancroft House, 251 High Street, Orpington, Kent BR6 0NT, within 2 months of the date below.

After this date, the Trustees will proceed to distribute the remaining assets of the Scheme among the persons entitled to them, and will have regard only to the claims of which they then have notice. The Trustees shall not be liable to any person of whose claims or demands they then have not had notice.

Jardine Lloyd Thompson Benefit Solutions Ltd, for and on behalf of the Trustees of the ServiceTec Limited Retirement Benefit Scheme. (257)

THE KUBOTA (UK) LTD PENSION AND LIFE ASSURANCE SCHEME 1993

The Trustees of the Kubota (UK) Ltd Pension and Life Assurance Scheme 1993 hereby give notice of their intention to wind up the pension scheme and distribute its assets, and require any person interested to send to the Trustees or personal representatives by 14 May 2003, particulars of his claim in respect of the property or any part thereof to which the notice relates.

At the expiration of this time the Trustees may convey or distribute the Trust, to or among the persons entitled thereto, having regard only to the claims, whether formal or not, of which the Trustees then have had notice and shall not, as respects the property so conveyed or distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim the Trustees or personal representative have not had notice at the time of conveyance or distribution.

Interested parties should contact the Scheme Administrators, Hazell Carr plc, 27 Grosvenor Street, London W1K 4QP, telephone 020 7493 9861, or e-mail jane.beverley@hazellcarr.com (500)

Personal Legal



Deceased Estates

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
ALCORN, Irwyn Brenda	Hurst Gange, 19 Parkfield Road, Worthing, West Sussex. State Enrolled Nurse (Retired). 2 November 2002.	Naunton Lynch Hall, 1 Shelley Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1TP. (John Reddi and Donald Keith Freeman.)	2 June 2003	(025)
ANDERSON, Colonel John Hughes	Shangri-La, 17 Milvil Road, Lee-on-the-Solent, Hampshire. 19 January 2003.	Preston & Redman, Hinton House, Hinton Road, Bournemouth, Dorset BH1 2EN. (Ref MCN.TAP.)	24 May 2003	(005)
ARBUCKLE, Angus Donald	Coxhill Manor, Station Road, Chobham, Surrey. Merchandise Director (Retired). 14 January 2003.	Harrison Clark, 5 Deansway, Worcester WR1 2JG. (Mr A R Poole and Mr S Driver-White.)	26 May 2003	(815)
ARMSTRONG, Nellie	Church View Home for the Elderly, Church Street, Oswaldtwistle. Retired. 3 February 2003.	Birchall Blackburn, Crystal House, Birley Street, Preston, Lancashire PR1 2AQ. Solicitors. (Catherine Leah MacCracken and Michael John Foxford.)	24 May 2003	(822)
BAKER, Alan	5 Shackleton Street, Monton, Manchester. Freight Clerk. 30 June 2000.	Rowlands, 97-101 Chorley Road, Swinton, Manchester M27 4AB. Solicitors. (Aileen Aldred and John Spencer Halliwell.)	23 May 2003	(031)
BAKER, Carol Anne	19 Long Lane, Holbury, Southampton, Hampshire SO45 2LF. VDU Operator (Retired). 19 February 2003.	Independent Trust Corporation Limited, Wychwood Court, Cotswold Business Village, Moreton-in-Marsh GL56 0JQ.	15 May 2003	(816)
BAMFORD, Robert	32 Gonville Avenue, Sutton, Macclesfield SK11 0EQ. Site Manager (Retired). 26 September 2002.	Read Law, 2 King Edward Street, Macclesfield SK10 1AB. (Nigel Richard Read.)	31 May 2003	(835)
BIRD, Moira Theresa	38 Railswood Drive, Pelsall, Walsall, West Midlands. Widow. 2 December 2002.	Hodgkinson & Benton, Imperial Buildings, Bridge Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 IEB. (Katileen Mary Cecil.)	19 May 2003	(548)
BIXLEY, Alfred Harry	14 Greenwood Road, Thames Ditton, Surrey KT7 0DY. Company Representative (Retired). 28 December 2002.	Pearson Maddin, 2 Kingston Road, New Malden, Surrey KT3 3LR. (John Crawte Pearson and Donald Finlay Morrison.)	31 May 2003	(817)
BLACKLOCK, Thomas Ridley	60 Langdon Road, Westerhope, Newcastle upon Tyne. 4 November 2002.	Kidd and Spoor, 7 Marden Road, Whitley Bay, Tyne and Wear NE26 2JN. (Mr Miller.)	15 May 2003	(004)
BRAMBLE, Edna May	10 Goolden Street, Totterdown, Bristol BS4 3BB. Chef (Retired). 10 November 2002.	Rodney King & Partners, 3 Broad Walk, Knowle, Bristol BS4 2RA. (Rodney Edwin King and Romano Sidoli.)	31 May 2003	(814)
BROOKE, Ralph	Greetbourne, Southwell Road, Kirklington, Newark, Nottinghamshire NG22 8NF. Headmaster, Secondary School (Retired). 14 February 2003.	Kirkland & Lane, North Muskham Prebend, Church Street, Southwell, Nottinghamshire NG25 0HQ. (Charles Stuart Beaumont and Eric Davidson.)	15 May 2003	(011)
BROWN, Andrew Charles	Flat 4, Percy House, Pringle Gardens, London SE14. Motor Scooter Retailer. 8 November 2002.	Moroneys, 10-12 Damgate Street, Wymondham, Norfolk NR18 0BQ. Solicitors. (Susan Elizabeth Brown.)	15 May 2003	(029)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
BRUCE, Joyce Anna	8 New Street, Childswickham, Broadway, Worcestershire WR12 7HQ. Widow. 16 December 2002.	Antony A Holmes, Old British Schoolroom, 478 High Street, Broadway, Worcestershire WR12 7DP. (Robert James Bruce.)	16 May 2003	(013)
BUCKLE, Marjorie	83 Risborough Road, Bedford MK41 9QR. Widow. 17 December 2002.	Borneo Linnells, Dixon House, 77-97 Harpur Street, Bedford MK40 2SY. (Grant Johnston Mark Mead and John Richard Singh.)	23 May 2003	(012)
BUCKLE, Phyllis Marjorie	The Court Nursing Home, Michaelstone Road, St Fagans, Cardiff, formerly of 116 Ty Glas Road, Llanishen, Cardiff. 22 January 2003.	Edwards Geldard, Dumfries House, Dumfries Place, Cardiff CF10 3ZF. (Ref MJR.)	15 May 2003	(006)
BUICK, Edith	3 Taddington House, Taddington Road, Eastbourne. Female. 19 February 2003.	Hart Reade Solicitors, 104 South Street, Eastbourne BN21 4LW. (Partners at Hart Reade.)	15 May 2003	(016)
BULLED, Nancy Mary	30 Springfield Road, Exmouth, Devon. 27 February 2003.	Vine Orchards, Trinity Chambers, 49 Rolle Street, Exmouth, Devon EX8 2RS. Solicitors.	27 May 2003	(001)
BURBIDGE, Stanley	35 Anthony Road, Greenford, Middlesex UB6 8HF. Coach Builder (Retired). 15 November 2002.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 5th and 6th Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	23 May 2003	(273)
BURKE, Leonard Gordon	Hyde Crook Nursing Home, Frampton, Dorchester, Dorset DT2 9NW. Clerk, Electricity Board (Retired). 20 January 2003.	Nantes, 36 East Street, Bridport, Dorset DT6 3LH. Solicitors. (John Samuel Smith and Andrew St John Lobb.)	16 May 2003	(833)
BURROUGHS, Leonard Frederick	32 Long Ashton Road, Long Ashton, Bristol BS41 9LD. Research Chemist (Retired). 20 June 2002.	Mike Burroughs, The Old Farmhouse, West Taphouse, Lostwithiel, Cornwall PL22 0RP.	15 May 2003	(046)
COLLIER-WRIGHT, Pauline Beatrice	St Mary's Cottage, 62 Marygate, York YO30 7BH. 22 February 2003	Harland & Co., 18 St Saviourgate, York YO1 8NS. (Ref SM.) (John Hurrell Collier-Wright, Peter Edward Baines and Kenneth Anderson Sutcliffe.)	31 May 2003	(823)
COPSEY, John Douglas	Lampley House, Kingston Seymour, Clevedon BS21 6XS. Businesses Support Consultant. 9 January 2003.	Bennetts Solicitors, High Street, Wrington, Bristol BS40 5QB. (Nigel John Copsey, Alison Georgina Reed.)	31 May 2003	(818)
CREAN, Martin Jamieson	7 Byron Gardens, Southwell, Nottinghamshire NG25 0DW. Inland Revenue Inspector (Retired). 12 February 2003.	Kirkland & Lane, North Muskham Prebend, Church Street, Southwell, Nottinghamshire NG25 0HQ. Solicitors. (Charles Stuart Beaumont and Margaret Chadwick.)	15 May 2003	(040)
CROWLEY, Elsie Gladys	Kingsley House Nursing Home, Gumstool Hill, Tetbury, Gloucestershire. Widow. 22 February 2003.	Windeatts, 48 Fore Street, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 1PE. Solicitors. (Roderick Charles Crowley, Patricia Beavan and Richard Adrian Cropper.)	15 May 2003	(035)
DENNIS, Laura Elizabeth	107 Brentwood Avenue, Whitleigh, Plymouth, Devon. 20 January 2003.	Woollcombe Yonge, 22 Queen Anne Terrace, North Hill, Plymouth, Devon PL4 8EH. Solicitors. (Charles Spencer Parry.)	15 May 2003	(037)
DEVOY, Patrick Thomas	30 Redcliffe Close, Burton, Christchurch, Dorset BH23 7NA. Widower. 17 June 2002.	Turbervilles Solicitors, 122 High Street, Uxbridge UB8 1JT. (FAO Julian Mullins.) (Russell John Hallam.)	23 May 2003	(282)
DOBSON, Gladys	1 Mandale Crescent, North Shields, Tyne and Wear. Widow. 3 March 2003.	Reed Ryder & Meikle, 19 Northumberland Square, North Shields, Tyne and Wear NE30 1QD. (Kenneth Ormston and William John Scott.)	15 May 2003	(003)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
DUFFIN, Irene Elsie	Aldersmead, 17-19 Upper Bognor Road, Bogner Regis, West Sussex, formerly of 29 Sudley Gardens, High Street, Bognor Regis PO21 1HY. Housewife. 24 February 2003.	Edward Hayes, 236 Chichester Road, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO9 5BA. (Douglas Henry Waite and Christopher Charles Edward Hayes.)	31 May 2003	(829)
DUNTON, Sheila Mary	The Villa, Glyn Garth, Menai Bridge, Anglesey LL59 5NR. Retired. 28 July 2002.	Howell Jones & Company, 57 Market Street, Abergele, Conwy LL22 7AF. (Alan Dunton.)	26 May 2003	(021)
EGLINTON, Gertrude Matilda, (also known as Gerry)	7 Huntly Road, South Norwood, London SE25 6QY. (Personal Assistant/ Secretary-Retired.) 12 January 2003.	Leigh Williams Solicitors, Kings House, 32-40 Widmore Road, Bromley, Kent BR1 1RY. (Patrick McCarthy.)	23 May 2003	(274)
FAIRFAX, Muriel Ruth	53 Summerlands Lodge, Farnborough, Kent. 14 February 2003.	Clarkson Wright & Jakes, Valiant House, 12 Knoll Rise, Orpington, Kent BR6 0PT. (Alan Peter Fairfax.)	23 May 2003	(280)
FRANCIS, Vivien Lindsay John	2 Beaumont House, Cole Green Lane, Welwyn Garden City, Hertfordshire AL7 3PD. 10 April 2002.	Rix & Kay Solicitors, 84 High Street, Heathfield, East Sussex TN21 8JX. (Anthony Christopher Forbes Francis.)	31 May 2003	(840)
GATES, Rose Mary	Springhaven, 61 Lake Road, Verwood, Wimborne, Dorset BH31 6BX. Housewife. 19 October 2002.	Ware & Kay, The Manor House, North Street, Wetherby LS22 6NU. (Commercial Union Trustees Limited.)	31 May 2003	(805)
GIBBS, Sandrina Stella	St Margarets Nursing Home, Little Coates Road, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire. 6 March 2003.	John Barkers, 9-11 Old Market Place, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire DN31 1JN. (Ian Robinson and Howard Stephen Field.)	31 May 2003	(843)
GLADDIS, Frank Albert Henry	8 Barton Close, Whippingham Heights, East Cowes, Isle of Wight PO32 6LS. Wood Worker (Retired). 26 January 2003.	Terence Michael Willey, Terence Michael Willey & Co., 27a Cross Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 2AA. (Stephen Frank Gladdis and Sharon Marie Barlow.)	15 May 2003	(024)
GOAD, Horace Walter	Inglewood Nursing Home, 7-9 Nevill Avenue, Eastbourne. Civil Servant (Retired). 8 December 2002.	Hart Reade, 104 South Street, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 4LW. Solicitors. (John Walter Benson and Roger Christopher Vernon Dyson Perry.)	15 May 2003	(015)
GOFF, William	35 Browning Avenue, Bournemouth, Dorset. 12 February 2003.	Preston & Redman, Hinton House, Hinton Road, Bournemouth, Dorset BH1 2EN. (Ref MCN.MGC.)	24 May 2003	(002)
GREGORY, Harold	14 Porlock Road, Combe Down Bath. Shoe Maker (Retired). 25 November 2002.	Mogers, 24 Queen Square, Bath BA1 2HY. Solicitors. (Derwent William Moger Campbell and Michael Andrew Blowers.)	31 May 2003	(831)
GREGORY, Mariann (also known as Marian)	1 Rowan Court, Rothay Road, Ambleside, Cumbria. 12 December 2002.	Hayton Winkley, Bromley Wood, 25 Crescent Road, Windermere, Cumbria LA23 1BJ. Solicitors. (Kathryn Louise Gillespie.)	15 May 2003	(051)
GROVES, Lady Hilary Hermione	38 Darwin Court, Gloucester Avenue, London NW1. Widow. 11 January 2003.	Glenn Hurstfield, Lawrence Graham 190 Strand, London WC2R 1JN. Solicitors. (Jonathan Charles Groves, Sally Marks and Mary Lodge.)	23 May 2003	(281)
GURNEY, Pamela Irene Pulham	Goldcrest, Naunton Village, Upton- upon-Severn, Worcestershire. 22 February 2003.	Gordon Bancks & Co, 37 High Street, Pershore, Worcestershire WR10 1AH. (Angela Jane Scott and David Charles Greer.)	20 May 2003	(278)
HALL, Mabel	Aycliffe Nursing Home, Burnhope Way, Newton, Aycliffe. Primary School Teacher (Retired). 1 November 2002.	Mr I Robson, Close Thornton, 2 Duke Street, Darlington, County Durham DL3 7AB. (John James Embleton.)	24 May 2003	(836)
HARRISON, Kenneth Arthur	Kingsland, Clifton Road, Newton Blossomville, Buckinghamshire MK43 8AS. 21 December 2002.	Massers Solicitors, Rossell House, Tudor Square, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 6BT. (John Kenneth Harrison.)	15 May 2003	(043)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
HARTLEY, Frances Dorothy Isabel	Oban House, 11 Victoria Drive, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO21 2RH, formerly of 69 Homecroft House, Sylvan Way, Bognor Regis, West Sussex PO21 2NQ. 22 January 2003.	Wintle & Co, 3 & 5 Middleton Court, 57 Elmer Road, Middleton-on-Sea, West Sussex PO22 6EH. Solicitors.	21 May 2003	(018)
HEWSON, Gertrude Matilda	Herons Green, Henbury, Sturminster Marshall, Wimborne, Dorset BH21 3RN. Widow. 14 August 2002.	Steele Raymond, 31 West Street, Wimborne, Dorst BH21 2JT. (Christine Elsie Udall and Paul Richard Causton.)	31 May 2003	(812)
HEYS, Marion Elizabeth	Newbridge Towers, 169 Newbridge Hill, Weston, Bath. Nurse (Retired). 23 February 2003.	Withy King Solicitors, 5 & 6 Northumberland Buildings, Queen Square, Bath BA1 2JE.(Ref EAL/29237/ 9.) (David John Rich and John Anthony Spiers.)	22 May 2003	(033)
HICKIN, Hazel Ashley	7 Huntley Close, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1LP. 9 February 2003.	The Eric Whitehead Partnership, 14 Chapel Street, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1DY. Solicitors. (Glynis Alison Potts and Geoffrey Raymond Potts.)	17 May 2003	(047)
HICKMAN, Marion	7 The Paddock, Scholes, Rotherham, South Yorkshire S61 2XA. 8 October 2001.	Wrigleys Solicitors, 19 Cookridge Street, Leeds LS2 3AG. (Ref PMSA.)	15 May 2003	(524)
HODGSON, Frederick William	30 Fir Tree Crescent, Tadcaster, North Yorkshire LS24 9HY. Brewery Worker (Retired). 1 February 2003.	Hart & Co, 63 St James Street, Wetherby LS22 6RS. (Sydney Pickard.)	31 May 2003	(834)
HOOK (nee Buckley), Eva	43 Austin Street, Northampton NN1 3EY. Domestic Cleaner (Retired). 13 December 2002.	Dennis Faulkner & Alsop, 32 Market Square, Northampton NN1 2DQ. (Betty Walker, Jessie Walker and Violet Mary Stanbank.)	31 May 2003	(807)
HOPKINS, Philip Melvin	19 Bray Brook Court, Keighley Road, Bradford BD8 7BH. 14 December 2002.	19 Bray Brook Court, Keighley Road, Bradford BD8 7BH. (Kathryn Elaine Patrick.)	15 May 2003	(008)
HUCKLE, Bryan George	15 Woodside Court, The Common, Ealing, London W5 3JD. Bank Clerk (Retired). 16 January 2003.	The Manager, National Westminster Bank PLC, NatWest Private Banking, 153 Preston Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 6BD.)	23 May 2003	(277)
HUDSON, Ronald	18 Holbrook Drive, Sheffield S13 8AY. Retired. 19 January 2003.	Bray & Co., 4 East Parade, Sheffield S1 2ET. (Christopher Paul Bray.)	31 May 2003	(801)
HUDSON, Violet Evelyn	55 Heathway, Erith, Kent DA8 3LZ. Administrative Office (Retired). 18 October 2002.	T G Baynes, Broadway House, Trinity Place, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7BG. (Betsy-Ann Dickson and Terence Roy Brand.)	31 May 2003	(824)
HUNTER, Edward Thompson	Room No 3, Forest Oaks, The Rise, Brockenhurst, Hampshire SO42 7SJ. Insurance Official (Retired). 7 December 2002.	Large & Gibson, Kent House, 49 Kent Road, Southsea, Hampshire PO5 3EJ. (John Derisley Hunter and Vivien Elaine Bradley-Shaw.)	29 May 2003	(030)
HYETT, Meldon James	Glendale, Pound Road, Broadway, Ilminster, Somerset TA19 9QZ. Police Sergeant/Security Officer (Retired). 31 October 2002.	Broomhead & Saul, 3 Hammet Street, Taunton TA1 1QZ. (Andrew Philip Morgan Lewis and Raymond Owen Peters.)	31 May 2003	(813)
JAMES, Edwin	57 Mackenzie Crescent, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1LU. Cleaner (Retired). 6 March 2003.	The Eric Whitehead Partnership, 14 Chapel Street, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 IDY, Solicitors. (John Hartley and Nicolas John.)	16 May 2003	(048)
JOHNSON, Nicola Maria	7 Glan Y Mor, The Knap, Barry CF62 6FF. School Teacher. 4 December 2002.	Cranes, 8 Broad Street, Barry, Vale of Glamorgan CF62 7AA. Solicitors. (Michael Colin Johnson and Jeanette May Johnson.)	15 May 2003	(027)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
JOHNSON, Richard	34 Froghall Road, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1JT. Press Setter. (Retired). 5 March 2003.	The Eric Whitehead Partnership, 14 Chapel Street, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1DY. Solicitors. (Kenneth Johnson and Nicolas John.)	16 May 2003	(049)
JONES, Donald Kenneth (otherwise Ken Jones)	35 Enfield Road, Fishponds, Bristol BS16 3QB. 17 January 2002.	Thatcher & Hallam, Island House, Midsomer Norton, Radstock BA3 2HJ. Solicitors. (Mrs M N Lewis.)	31 May 2003	(832)
KELLY, Michael	6 Alliance Way, Stoke Heath, Coventry, West Midlands. Foundry Worker (Retired). 30 November 2002.	McAtamneys, 2 Brays Lane, Coventry CV2 4DZ. Solicitors. (Brenda Bernard Kelly.)	15 May 2003	(047)
KITT, Derek Roy	115 Wingfield, Orton Goldhay, Peterborough PE2 5TJ. Electrician. 11 January 2003.	Hunt & Coombs, 35 Thorpe Road, Peterborough PE3 6AG. (Lynne Ayres and Paul Lindsay Tate.)	31 May 2003	(808)
KROLAK, Lena	80 Coppice Road, Ruggley, Staffordshire WS15 1NH. 14 January 2003.	Pickering & Butters Solicitors, Market Square, Ruggley, Staffordshire WS15 2BN. (Martin Charles Wallbank and William George Johnson.)	24 May 2003	(838)
LAKE, Doris Margaret	9 Springfield Road, Mangotsfield, Bristol BS16 9BN, formerly of 41 Broadleas, Headley Park, Bristol BS13 7PL. 16 February 2003.	Sisman Nichols, 11 Elmdale Road, Clifton, Bristol BS8 1SL. (Geoffrey Thomas Quick.)	31 May 2003	(804)
LAMPRELL, Kathleen Majorie	Roselands, Flat 1, 15 Harboro Road, Sale. Retired. 5 April 2002.	Cottrill Stone Lawless, Centurion House, 129 Deansgate, Manchester. (Anthony Howard Lawless.)	31 May 2003	(839)
LOGAN, Norah	Viewfield House, 73 Oozehead Lane, Blackburn, formerly of 7 Ravenswood Road, Blackburn. 11 February 2003.	Wolfsons, 405 Palatine Road, Northenden, Manchester M22 4JS. Solicitors. (Anthony Charles Logan and Barry Anthony Watts.)	15 May 2003	(044)
MAUNDER, Colin Edmund	Birchwood, Gairloch, Wester Ross, Scotland IU21 2AH. College Lecturer (Retired). 27 February 2003.	Miller Sands, 75-79 Regent Street, Cambridge CB2 1BE. (Ann Buckingham and Kathleen Marion English.)	31 May 2003	(842)
MAXTED, Muriel Vera	South Garth Residential Home, 1 Elwyn Road, Exmouth, Devon. Widow. 1 March 2003.	Everys, Magnolia House, Church Street, Exmouth, Devon EX8 1HQ. Solicitors. (Margaret Jean LeMarchant Hutchesson and Roger John Dawe.)	19 May 2003	(032)
MEEUS, Patricia Rose Evelyn	14 Downsview Road, Bembridge, Isle of Wight PO35 5QT. Hairdresser (Retired). 24 September 2002.	Terence Michael Willey, Terence Michael Willey & Co., 27a Cross Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 2AA. (Caroline Meeus.)	15 May 2003	(023)
MORRISSEY, Lilian Florence	Lavender House, 70 Gardner Road, Fishersgate, Portslade, West Sussex. Manageress, Manufacturers (Retired). 27 November 2002.	Linda Evans, Engleharts Solicitors, 18 Blatchington Road, Hove, East Sussex BN3 3YN. (Linda Christine Evans and David Englehart.)	24 May 2003	(826)
MOSES, Frank William	Copper Beeches, 147a London Road, Boston, Lincolnshire PE21 7HG. Bank Manager (Retired). 28 January 2003.	Jebb & Tunnard, 5 Main Ridge West, Boston, Lincolnshire PE21 6QL. Solicitors. (Robert Beaulah Isaac.)	16 May 2003	(830)
NAGLE, Ronald	8 Bell Moor, East Heath Road, Hampstead, London NW3 1DY. 6 October 2002.	Solomon Taylor & Shaw, 3 Coach House Yard, Hampstead, London NW3 1QD. Solicitors. (Pauline Anne Nagle and Russell Arnold Nagle.)	23 May 2003	(276)
NARIS, Lily Rose	Robertson Nursing Home, Priorsfield Road, Compton, Surrey GU7 2RF. Farmer (Retired). 3 May 2002.	Penningtons Solicitors, Highfield, Brighton Road, Godalming, Surrey GU7 1NS. (Cynthia Jean Mitchell and David Graham-Smith.)	31 May 2003	(820)
NIMBKAR, Vidyhadhar Waman	Flat 4A, Harlestone Close, off Trinity Road, Stourbirdge, West Midlands DU8 4JL. 28 August 2002.	Stables & Co, Maybrook House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AH. (Nigel Jordan.)	31 May 2003	(810)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
NORRIS, Jessie Grieve	Regent Close, Bramhall, Stockport, Cheshire SK7 1JA. Widow. 30 May 2002.	George Davies, Fountain Court, 68 Fountain Street, Manchester M2 2FB. Solicitors. (Stuart Charles Norris.)	20 May 2003	(022)
NORWOOD, Peter William Charles	3 Park Drive, Impington, Cambridge CB4 4LY. Designer (Retired). 13 June 2002.	Miller Sands, 75-79 Regent Street, Cambridge CB2 1BE. (Ann Buckingham and Kathleen Marion English.)	31 May 2003	(841)
OFFORD, Brenda Alfreda	10 Elm Road, Brixham, Devon. Local Authority Housing Manager (Retired). 31 January 2003.	Eastleys Solicitors, 3 New Road, Brixham, Devon TQ5 8LZ. (Rodney Michael Booker.)	25 May 2003	(038)
PETOKAITIS, Joan Betty	22 Eden Road, Solihull, West Midlands B92 9DX. Spectacle Maker (Retired). 7 January 2003.	Simpson & Co, Norwich House, Poplar Road, Solihull, West Midlands B91 3AW. Solicitors. (Dorothy Ellen Parker and Peter Leslie Taylor.)	15 May 2003	(007)
PETRIE, Harold Thomas	6 Meadfoot, Thurlestone, Kingsbridge, Devon. 14 May 1998.	Howell-Jones Partnership, 52 High Street, Leatherhead, Surrey KT22 8AJ. Solicitors. (Alistair Calder and Jane Mary Hunt.)	31 May 2003	(828)
PETRIE, Joyce Mary	6 Meadfoot, Thurlestone, Kingsbridge, Devon. 13 May 1998.	Howell-Jones Partnership, 52 High Street, Leatherhead, Surrey KT22 8AJ. Solicitors. (Alistair Calder and Jane Mary Hunt.)	31 May 2003	(827)
PHILLIPS, Horace John	John Munroe Independent Hospital, Rudyard, Staffordshire, formerly of 5 The Slip, Brixworth, Northamptonshire. Lecturer (Retired). 19 February 2003.	Dennis Faulkner & Alsop, 32 Market Square, Northampton NN1 2DQ. (Michael Sanders and Peter James Critchell.)	31 May 2003	(811)
PITTS, Francis Leonard	19 Rayners, Kennford, Exeter, Devon EX6 7TP. Farmer (Retired). 4 April 2002.	Jonathan Hall, Foot Anstey Sargent, of 4, 5 & 6 Barnfield Crescent, Exeter EX1 1RF. (Brenda Jane Ford and Cyril Edward William Ford.)	18 May 2003	(036)
POWLEY, James Edwin	Jennie Lee House, 34 Love Walk, London SE5 8AD. Driver (Retired). 29 July 2002.	Piper Smith & Basham, 31 Warwick Square, London SW1V 2AF. (Ref HEB.clt.P179/3.) (Ian Gordon Skuse and Richard Clark Twyman.)	16 May 2003	(053)
PRICKETT, Doris Alise	Cornelia Lodge, 8 Herbert Road, Southsea. Widow. 7 February 2003.	Lesley Hine, Leigh Williams, Kings House, 32-40 Widmore Road, Bromley, Kent BR1 1RY. (Edna Archer and Mrs E R Beets.)	23 May 2003	(275)
PULLINGER, Leslie Frederick	108 Langley Crescent, Woodingdean, Brighton BN2 6NQ. 18 January 2003.	Griffith Smith, 47 Old Steyne, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1NW. Solicitors.	15 May 2003	(014)
PUSEY, Jane Celia Cliffe	22 Peel Road, Gosport, Hampshire PO12 1JT. Secretary. 21 December 2002.	Coffin Mew & Clover, Fareham Point, Wickham Road, Fareham, Hampshire PO16 7AU. Solicitors. (Ref RDH/55429- 1/Pusey.) (Courtney Richard Fenton Kenny.)	31 May 2003	(819)
REEVE, Leslie George	61 Purcell Street, Longsight, Manchester. Thatcher (Retired). 12 May 2002.	Cottrill Stone Lawless, Centurion House, 129 Deansgate, Manchester. (Peggy Enid Wilson and Thomas Michael Touchy.)	31 May 2003	(844)
RICE, Kathleen Amelia Grace	21 Coningsby Gardens, Chingford, London E4 9BB. Secretary (Retired). 26 January 2003.	Coldham Shield and Mace, 123 Station Road, Chingford, London E4 6AG. Solicitors. (Richard Colin Ellis and Lesley Elice Ashworth.)	24 May 2003	(054)
RICHARDS, Claude	Meadow Cross Cottage, 4 Church Row, Porthleven, Helston, Cornwall. Maintenance Man (Retired). 22 February 2003.	Randle Thomas, 2 Wendron Street, Helston, Cornwall TR13 8PP. Solicitors. (Roger John Stillwell and Andrew Richard London.)	24 May 2003	(055)
ROBSON, Denis	Avenida de Holanda 78, Roche, Residencial Conil de la Frontera, Cadiz, Spain. Proprietor, Iron Mongers (Retired). 8 May 2002.	Champion Miller & Honey, 153 High Street, Tenterden, Kent TN30 6JT. (Fiona Jane Wild and Michael Wild.)	23 May 2003	(837)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
ROBSON, Ethel Hilary	15 Collingwood Close, Abingdon, Oxfordshire. Nurse Housekeeper (Retired). 31 October 2002.	Patricia Riley, Hodsons Solicitors, Winsmore House, Yock Street, Abingdon, Oxfordshire. (David Hodson.)	31 May 2003	(802)
SARTIN, Leslie Eric	55 Queens Crescent, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN23 6JS. Ophthalmic Optician (Retired). 20 January 2003.	Hart Reade Solicitors, 104 South Street, Eastbourne, East Sussex BN21 4LW. (John Walter Benson.)	15 May 2003	(017)
SCOTT, Peter	Jocelyn Solly House, East Cheshire NHS Trust, Macclesfield, Cheshire. Lecturer in Nautical Studies (Retired). 21 December 2002.	Carter Hodge, 18 Hoghton Street, Southport PR9 0PB (Sheila Patricia Scott.)	31 May 2003	(825)
SHARPSTONE, Leonard	74 Bowland Drive, Emerson Valley, Milton Keynes MK4 2DN. Recruitment Sales Manager. 21 November 2002.	Osborne Morris & Morgan, Danbury House, West Street, Leighton Buzzard, Bedfordshire LU7 1EP. (Eric Morris and David Charles Turner.)	20 May 2003	(026)
SHRODER, Joyce Ellen	109 Pengelly, Delabole, Cornwall PL33 9AT. 26 January 2003.	Macmillans Solicitors, Manor Office, Turf Street, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2DH. (Simon Gerald Gunning Ambrose and John Edward Rowan McLachlan.)	31 May 2003	(806)
SMITH, Eveline	Southfield Manor Nursing Home, Station Road, Styal, Wilmslow, Cheshire. Widow. 11 September 2002.	Wolstenholmes, 225A Finney Lane, Heald Green, Stockport SK8 3QB. Solicitors. (Graham Edward Lake.)	16 May 2003	(020)
SMITH, Kenneth	59 Saltash Road, Boothferry Estate, Kingston Upon Hull HU4 7EU. 27 February 2003.	Burstalls, Ocean Chambers, 54 Lowgate, Hull HU1 1JF. Solicitors. (Ref RIH.CP.22953.) (Hugh Patrick Burstall and Terence Moore.)	15 May 2003	(042)
SNELL, Beryl Margaret	104 Henry Street, Kenilworth CV8 2HJ. 18 November 2002.	Penmans, 30-32 Warwick Road, Kenilworth, Warwickshire CV8 1GW. Solicitors. (Ref LW.) (Christopher John Aldridge and Elizabeth Louise Wyatt.)	15 May 2003	(019)
SPENCE, David John	8 Neptune Terrace, Sheerness, Kent ME12 2AW. 8 January 2003.	A J Field & Co, Britannia House, 75 High Street, Sheerness, Kent ME12 1TX. (Andrew J Field.)	15 May 2003	(010)
SPENCER, Holmes Clifford	80 Thorley Drive, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1SA. Retired. 10 March 2003.	The Eric Whitehead Partnership, 14 Chapel Street, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1DY. Solicitors. (Barry Kim Spencer and David Wallen.)	16 May 2003	(050)
STEVENSON, Doris Ellen	35 Abbey Road, Far Cotton, Northampton. On or about 14 November 2000.	Edwin Coe, 2 Stone Buildings, Lincolns Inn, London WC2A 3TH. Solicitors. (Ref GJM.) (Mavis Elizabeth Perryman.)	23 May 2003	(283)
WALCHESTER, Philip John	6 Heol Conwy, Abergele LL22 7OT. Motor Sealer. 23 October 2002.	Howell Hughes & Co, 24 Wynnstay Road, Colwyn Bay LL29 8NE. Solicitors. (Elaine Gillian Jones and John Patrick Espley.)	31 May 2003	(052)
WALKER, Edwin Harold	Stamford House, 3 Stamford Street, Rochdale (formerly of 269 Turf Lane, Royton, Oldham) Joiner (Retired). 20 November 2002.	Megson Ponsonby, 55 King Street, Oldham OL8 1EX. Solicitors. (Ref PH/ W1233-2.)	15 May 2003	(039)
WARD-JACKSON, Audrey Muriel	91 The Cloisters, Pegasus Grange, White House Road, Oxford OX1 4QQ. Widow. 11 February 2003.	Boodle Hatfield, 61 Brook Street, London W1K 4BL. (Ref MXD/38289 001.) (Richard Michael Moyse and Catriona Susan Wilkinson.)	23 May 2003	(284)
WELCH, Reta Irene	1 Trewalder, Delabole, Cornwall PL33 9ET. Shop Assistant (Retired). 26 November 2002.	Sproulls, 42 Fore Street, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2HW. Solicitors. (Dugald Sproull and Diana Beryl Jones.)	15 May 2003	(028)
WESTMORELAND, Dorothy Mary	The Manor Care Complex, Rivergreen, Clifton Estate, Nottingham. 14 February 2003.	Actons, 2 King Street, Nottingham NG1 2AX. Solicitors. (Ref RLC/33769.)	15 May 2003	(009)

3344 THE LONDON GAZETTE FRIDAY 14 MARCH 2003

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
WHITE Andrew Library	2 Postson Class Postson Hamada	The Francisco HCDC Total Comment	22 Mars 2002	(272)
WHITE, Andrew John	2 Buttermere Close, Bordon, Hampshire GU35 0NJ. Gas Service Engineer, trading as Aztech Heating. 20 December 2002.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 5th and 6th Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG.	23 May 2003	(272)
WHITING, Basil David	7 High Meadow, Upton Scudamore, Warminster, Wiltshire BA12 0AJ. Waterworks. 23 January 2003.	D R Whiting, 9 Myrtle Avenue, Warminster, Wiltshire BA12 8LW.	31 May 2003	(803)
WIGLEY, Edwin Charles	32 Princes Drive, Harrow, Middlesex HA1 1XH. Civil Servant (Retired). 20 January 2003.	Redferns, 21-23 The Bridge, Wealdstone, Harrow, Middlesex HA3 5AG. Solicitors. (Bernadette Hoy.)	6 June 2003	(045)
WILLSON, Jacqueline Anne	31 Chestnut Avenue, Humberstone, Leicester LE5 1FE. Housewife. 28 November 2002.	Lawson-West, 44 Long Street, Wigston, Leicester LE18 2AH. Solicitors. (Diana Lucy Carmichael and Janet Hopkins.)	15 May 2003	(041)
WINN, Sylvia Dorothy	24 Recreation Avenue, Leigh on Sea, Essex SS9 3JX. Shop Assistant (Retired). 16 February 2003.	Francis Thatcher & Co, 44-46 Broadway, Leigh on Sea, Essex SS9 1AH. (Ian Ronald Francis.)	31 May 2003	(821)
WOODS, Norman	1Woodland Walk, Scarborough, North Yorkshire. 9 February 2003.	Drabble & Co, 409 Scalby Road, Scarborough, North Yorkshire YO12 6UA. (Christine Ann Charlesworth.)	15 May 2003	(809)
WOOLMER, Charles Howard (otherwise Howard Charles Woolmer)	15 Torrs Road, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG1 4TB. Electrician. 21 April 2001.	Edwin Coe, 2 Stone Buildings, Lincolns Inn, London WC2A 3TH. Solicitors. (Ref GJM.) (David Richard Woolmer.)	23 May 2003	(274)

AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES FOR NOTICES FROM 15th OCTOBER 2001



			ruchism of VAF	ndus vs of VAI
	Notice of Appointment of Ligardator [Pursuant to the Insolvency Art 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Camp.	anies (Forma)	25 00	2 9 3F
	(Amendment) Regulations 1967] (C - 3 Related Companies will be charged at double the Kingle (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at troble the single of			
•	Winding up Petition [Pursuant to the Insorance Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, No 1925 and Partnerships Order 1986, No 2421]	the Inspl -e nt	20.00	35.2
	Motion of Resolution for Voluntary Winding up and First Meetings of Credit [Pursuant to the Insortency Art 1995] (2 - 5 Resolut Companies will be charged at trable the single of (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at trable the single of	empany raici	65.00	76 3
١	Motice to Greditors and Finel and Annual Elquidation Meetings of Members / Croditors (Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1998 and the Insolvency Rules (988)) (2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at drubts the single of -10 Related Frampanies will be charged at tratte the single of		65 QQ	76.38
5	All Other Insolvency / Bankruptcy Holices		30,00	36.21
3	Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll		30.00	36.20
,	Notice of Intended Dividend		25.00	29.31
,	Appaintment of Administrative Receiver		30.00	35.2
ř	Notices under the Anendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societies [Pursuant to the Francis Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societies		25.00	29.34
0	Pension Scheme [Pursilant to the Trustee Act 1925 Section 27]		65 00	76.3
1	Insurance Company Notices Pursitant to the Insurance Companies Act (\$82)		65. 0 0	76.3
17	Notice of Olschamer [Pursuan; to the Companies Act 1985 Ch S, Section 856 (5)]		65. 0 0	76 3
13	Hotices (Inder the Trustee Act (Deceased's Estates)		40.00	47,0
	[Purevent to the Trustee Act 1925]			
14	Deputy Cleutenants Commissions [Pursuant to the Reserve Ecross Art 1993]		26.00	29.3
ıe	Marriage Act [Places registered for solernmeing Marriages]		30.00	36.25
IÊ	Partnership Notices [Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]		6 \$. 0 0	76.38
17	Water Resources Notices [Notices Pursuant to the Water Resources Act 1991]		100.00	117.50
19	All Public Notices (Including notices in the following Sections - Transport, Planning, Health Environment, Agriculture & Fisheries, Energy and Post & Telecom;	up to 25 lines	70.00	82.25
19	Alf other Notices or Advertisements, (induding Applications to Parisinent)	up to 10 lines	30.00	35.25
		Addt onal S	12.00	14.10
		Lines or Less		
		Columo Hate Paga Bata	165.00 920 00	193.88 376.00
Ŋ	Proofing - per notice (Grpy must be submitted at least one week onor to publica	ation cate)	â0.0 ô	35.26
1	Late Advertisements (Up to 4.33 pm of day provide Publication Date)		20.00	35.20
2Z 23	Withdrawat of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication Voucher copy (within passed on day of publication) (cost free)	pre payment	30.00 1.66	35.20

All Notines and Advertisaments should reach the London Gazette Office before 11 30 am, two working days previous to sublication. 199 A Nobice to be published on a Monday, milist be received in the London Gazette office by 11 30 am on the previous Thursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. The charge set but in (21) above will apply. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances parmit. See (22) above

The London Gazette is published daily, Monday to Enday (Bank holidays excepted)

Government Tracker



Including Daily UK & European Press Releases

A guide to the latest Government publications

Every day, *The* London Gazette provides a summary of official publications, from press releases to statutes. Each day includes complete listings of all official press releases together with material designed to give a different viewpoint on the activities of Government:

Monday – **New Law Tracker**. A weekly guide to all new legislation from Westminster including all Statutes and Statutory Instruments.

Tuesday – Statistics & Standards Tracker. A round up of the latest from the Office of National Statistics and the British Standards Institution.

Wednesday – Parliamentary Tracker. A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Thursday – **European Tracker**. A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

Friday – Government Tracker. All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

To make it easier to use, everything is put into one of eight broad categories and then further classified according to more specific subject areas.

Home Affairs encompasses items which relate to internal affairs such as law & order, the courts, public records and the workings of Government.

International Affairs covers foreign policy & issues of concern Europe and world-wide.

Trade, Industry & Energy provides a guide to developments in the world of business.

Social Policy concerns matters which affect individuals in their everyday lives, such as education, employment & health.

Transport & Environment encompasses transport policy & the environment, from pollution to regeneration & planning.

Defence, Science & Technology includes defence issues, research & development and technological advances.

Culture & Sport covers leisure time, the media and sport.

Agriculture & Food includes farming, food & fisheries.

Home Affairs

Government - Local

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Boundary Commission for England – 2 - Proposals For Parliamentary Constituency Boundaries In The Counties Of Cheshire, Halton And Warrington

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Boundary Commission for England $-\,1$ - Boundaries In The Counties Of Bedfordshire And Luton http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Boundary Commission for England – 2 - Consistuency Boundaries In Buckinghamshire & Milton Keynes http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Law & Justice

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Lord Chancellor's Department – Access To Legal Services Vital To Local Communities http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Lord Chancellor's Department – Changes To Civil Court Fees Confirmed

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Public

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Lord Chancellor's Department Judicial Appointments / Retirements – Quentin Alexander Purdy To Be A District Judge (England And Wales)

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Website News 11.03.2003

Inland Revenue

News Release: Changes To The Board Of Inland Revenue The Inland Revenue Today Announced Changes To The Membership

Of Its Board, To Take Place From Early

http://www.gnn.gov.uk/gnn/national.nsf/ir/701edd05e8fce81580256ce50048ee04

Security

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Intervention By Frits Bolkestein Member Of The European Commission In Charge Of The Internal Market And Taxation Airline Passenger Data Transfers From The EU To The United States (Passenger Name Record) European Parliament's Plenary Session Strasbourg, 12th March 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

International Affairs

Aid

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Poul Nielson European Commissioner For Development And Humanitarian Aid Official Opening Of The Commission Delegation In The Gran Teatro Commission Delegation In The Gran Teatro Havana, Cuba, 10 March 2003 http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Ebola Virus And Conflict In Congo Brazzaville: Commission Grants Euro 2 Million In Humanitarian Aid http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

European Policy

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

2488th Council Meeting - General Affairs - Brussels, 24 February 2003 http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Romano Prodi President Of The European Commission Hearing Before The French National Assembly - Delegation For The European Union French National Assembly Paris, 12 March 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Commission Regrets Failure Of UN Efforts To Solve The Cyprus Problem And Confirm Accession Process Will Go Ahead As Scheduled

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Foreign Policy

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

The Rt Hon Chris Patten Commissioner For External Relations Iraq European Parliament Debate In Plenary Strasbourg, 12 March 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Wider Europe Neighbourhood: Proposed New Framework For Relations With The EU's Eastern And Southern Neighbours http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Commissioner Chris Patten To Visit Croatia And Serbia And Montenegro

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Statement By President Prodi Following The Assassination Of Serbian Premier Djindjic

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Trade, Industry & Energy

Business

*Press Release 12.03.2003

DTI – Berger & Company Wound Up http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Communications

Green Paper 04 03 2003

Communications Bill

Draft Numbering Exclusion Order; Draft Rules For Calculation Of Turnover Order; Draft Universal Service Order Copies From

Communications And Information Industries Directorate Department Of Trade And Industry

Tel: 020 7215 5000

HYPERLINK

Website: http://www.dit.gov.uk Comments By 30 April 2003

Competition

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Office of Fair Trading - Market Investigation Reference Guidance Published

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

DTI - Merger Clearances

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Customs & Excise

*Press Release 12.03.2003

HM Customs & Excise – £500,000 Cash Seized Off Streets By Customs http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Electronic Commerce

Website News 07.03.2003

Inland Revenue

Electronic Business: Paye/Nic & Payroll - User Guides (Pdf 161k) Eb4 (Paye-Edi) - This User Guide Has Been Updated To Include Revised Details Of Software Products That

Have Passed The Electronic Exchange Certification Scheme. http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/ebu/eb4—paye—edi.pdf

Website News 05.03.2003

Inland Revenue

Electronic Business: 2002/2003 Internet Service Technical Pack For Software Developers - Sa

Further Documents Have Been Included Within The 2002/03 Technical Pack For Self Assessment. Please

Note That This Pack Is Intended For Software Developers Only And Not For Customers Who May Wish To

Use The Internet Service.

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/ebu/sa--techpack--03/index.htm

Energy

*Press Release 12.03.2003

DTI – Combined Heat & Power Station At Hythe, Hampshire http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Finance & Banking

*Press Release 12.03.2003

HM Treasury – Ruth Kelly Speech To NAPF Investment Conference http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Occupational Pensions: Commission Welcomes European Parliament Approval Of Proposed Directive http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Taxation

Website News 05.03.2003

Inland Revenue

Shares Of Negligible Value

A List Of Shares Or Securities Formerly Quoted (Largely) On The London Stock Exchange Which Have Been

Officially Declared Of Negligible Value.

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/cgt/negligible--list.htm

Website News 12.03.2003

Inland Revenue

Share Schemes

The Income Tax (Earnings And Pensions) Act 2003 Has Received Royal Assent And Will Become Law On 6

April 2003. The Legislative References On Our Website Will Be Changed Shortly. From 6 April Formal

Approval For New Share Schemes Will No Longer Be Granted Under Schedule 9 ICTA 1988 And The

Scheme Rules Will Need To Reflect The New Legislation. The Checklists For Sip, Csop And Saye Schemes

Have Been Changed To Show The New Statutory References.

http://www.uk-legislation.hmso.gov.uk/acts.htm

Website News 07.03.2003

Inland Revenue

News Release: Double Taxation Conventions - Croatia, Serbia, Montenegro

Discussions At Official Level Are To Be Held Shortly About A

Comprehensive Double Taxation Convention Between The United Kingdom And Croatia.

http://www.gnn.gov.uk/gnn/national.nsf/IR/ 2F8E4F0D5C63E8C580256CE200565800?opendocument

Website News 07.03.2003

Inland Revenue

Ca51/52 Submitting Year End Returns On Magnetic Media (Pdf 575k) The Revised Version Of This Leaflet Is

Now Available

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/pdfs/nico/ca51—52.pdf

Trade

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Pascal Lamy In India To Enhance Dialogue On Trade http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

WTO Trade In Services: Pascal Lamy Welcomes European Parliament Resolution

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Social Policy

Education

*Press Release 12.03.2003

National College For School Leadership - 10,000 Heads Offered Training - Schools To Lead At ICT http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

DFES - Unions To Get Workers On The 'Learning Pathway' - Lewis http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

DFES - 3 Projects To Help Adults Develop Reading And Maths Skills http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Employment

Website News 07.03.2003

Inland Revenue

News Release: Employers: Revised Date To Implement Budget Changes The Chancellor Announced Today That The 2003 Budget Will Be On 9 April. Employers And Pension

Providers Will Be Asked To Put Into Effect Any Consequent Changes To Codes And Tax Tables On The First

Pay Day After 14 June 2003, Backdated To The Start Of The Tax Year.

http://www.gnn.gov.uk/gnn/national.nsf/IR/639BE77DC7D946FC80256CE1004277E5?opendocument

Website News 06.03.2003

Inland Revenue

Employers: Revised Date To Implement Budget Changes

This Announcement Contains Further Information About Budget Changes For Employers.

Http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/employers/emp--budget--changes.htm

Green Paper 04 03 2003

Trade Unions

Draft Regulations To Prohibit The Blacklisting Of Trade Unionists Copies From Employment Relations Directorate Department

Of Trade And Industry

Tel: 020 7215 5000 HYPERLINK

Website: http://www.dti.gov.uk

Comments By 22 May 2003

Green Paper 04 03 2003

Employment Realtions Act 1999

Review Of The Employment Relations Act 1999 Copies From Department Of Trade And Industry

Tel: 020 7215 5000

HYPERLINK

Website: http://www.dti.gov.uk Comments By 22 May 2003

Health

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Department of Health - Statistical Press Notice http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Department of Health - A&E Statistical Press Notice http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Department of Health - Cancellations - Statistical Press Notice http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Department of Health - Publication Of Jan 2003 Census Of Adult Critical Care Provision http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Commission Adopts Control Measures To Contain Possible Avian Influenza Outbreak In Belgium http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Website News 12.03.2003

Inland Revenue

Rights

Disabled Person's Tax Credit (DPTC) Enquiry (Pdf 162k)

The Latest Quarterly Figures On DPTC To October 2002 Are Now

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/dptctables/dptc--oct02.pdf

Social Security

Website News 05.03.2003

Inland Revenue

CA11 - National Insurance For Share Fishermen (PDF 65K) This Updated Guide (Applicable From April 2003 Onwards) Is Now

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/pdfs/nico/call.pdf

Transport & Environment

Aviation

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

Airline Passenger Data Transfers From The EU To The United States (Passenger Name Record) Frequently Asked Questions http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Construction

Website News 12.03.2003

Inland Revenue

News Release: New Revenue Leaflet Aimed At Overseas Companies Operating In The Construction Industry Scheme

The Inland Revenue Has Today Published A New Leaflet For Non UK-Resident Contractors And

Subcontractors Operating In The Construction Industry Scheme (CIS). http://www.gnn.gov.uk/gnn/national.nsf/IR/

0A829B6467EB5D0580256CE5003AD8C2?opendocument

Website News 11.03.2003

Inland Revenue

IR180(CIS) Construction Industry Scheme. A guide For Non-Residents Ir180 Explains How The Construction Industry Scheme Affects Businesses That Are Resident Outside The

HK

http://www.inlandrevenue.gov.uk/pdfs/ir180cis.htm

Environment

*Press Release 12.03.2003

OFWAT - OFWAT Backs Code Of Good Practice To Deal With Foul Smells

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

DEFRA – Streamlined System For Better Flood & Coastal Defences Announced

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Maritime & Shipping

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Maritime & Coastguard Agency – Shetland Coastguard Assist With Ferry Evacuation After Ferry Runs Aground http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Roads

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Highways Agency – Highways Agency Business Plan 2003-04 Published http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Culture & Sport

Broadcasting

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Radio Authority – Radio Authority Receives One Declaration Of Intent To Apply For The Borders **Licence** http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Radio Authority – Radio Authority Advertises New Local Licence For Carmarthenshire

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

Radio Authority – Radio Authority To Re-Advertise Local Licence For Dumfries & Galloway

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Defence, Science & Technology

Defence

*Press Release 12.03.2003

 $\ensuremath{\mathsf{MOD}}\xspace - \ensuremath{\mathsf{Lessons}}\xspace$ Have Been Learned From Exercise Saif Sareea - Adam Ingram

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 12.03.2003

MOD – Thales UK Chosen To Carry Forward Future Infantry Soldier Programme

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Research

*Press Release 12.03.2003

 $DTI-Biotech\ Industry\ To\ Benefit\ From\ Cutting\ Edge\ Online\ Resource\ http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/$

Technology

*European Press Release 12.03.2003

EU Innovative Radar Imaging System Provides Early Warning Of Volcanic Activity

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

TheLondon Gazette

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on page 3345.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

TSO, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SW8 5WF

Telephone: 020 7873 8308 Fax: 020 7873 8794

NOTICE

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London **SW8 5WF**, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for

the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

Customer Service PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522 Fax 0870 6005533 Email orders book.orders@tso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops 123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394 68-69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699 9-21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833 0634 16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401 71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 558 18–19 High Street Cardiff CF10 1PT 029 2039 5548 Fax 029 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament